Guide to the Election Administration   
and Voting Survey (EAVS)   
Time Series Data Files

U.S. Election Assistance Commission

Guide last updated: March 27, 2025

# Contents

[Contents 2](#_Toc182593019)

[Getting Started 3](#_Toc182593020)

[Data Set Features 4](#_Toc182593021)

[Policy Survey Over Time 5](#_Toc182593022)

[EAVS Geographies 5](#_Toc182593023)

[Variables 7](#_Toc182593024)

[EAVS 7](#_Toc182593025)

[Identifiers 7](#_Toc182593026)

[Voter Registration 7](#_Toc182593027)

[UOCAVA 59](#_Toc182593028)

[Mail Voting 118](#_Toc182593029)

[In-Person Polling Operations 144](#_Toc182593030)

[Provisional Voting 158](#_Toc182593031)

[Voter Turnout and Election Technologies 177](#_Toc182593032)

[Policy Survey 244](#_Toc182593033)

[Identifiers 244](#_Toc182593034)

[Answering the Election Administration and Voting Survey (EAVS) 244](#_Toc182593035)

[Voter Registration and List Maintenance 248](#_Toc182593036)

[Election Technology 309](#_Toc182593037)

[Mail Voting 317](#_Toc182593038)

[In-Person Voting 356](#_Toc182593039)

[UOCAVA Voting 362](#_Toc182593040)

[Provisional Voting 372](#_Toc182593041)

[Election Certification, Recounts, and Audits 382](#_Toc182593042)

[Voter Identification 403](#_Toc182593043)

[Criminal Convictions and Voting 408](#_Toc182593044)

[Version History of Data Releases 420](#_Toc182593045)

[Version 1.0 (released 2024-11-15) 421](#_Toc182593046)

# Getting Started

These datasets combine all years of Election Administration and Voting Survey (EAVS) data (2004 – 2022) and Statutory Overview/Policy Survey up to date (2008 – 2022). The EAVS is a data collection conducted by the U.S. Election Assistance Commission (EAC) as mandated by the Help America Vote Act (HAVA) that compiles data on voting administration from all jurisdictions in the United States after every federal general election. The EAVS covers the topics of voter registration and list maintenance, participation by voters covered by UOCAVA, mail and absentee voting, in-person voting, provisional voting, voter participation, and equipment used to support elections. The Policy Survey (formerly Statutory Overview) is EAVS’ companion survey that collects data from all states[[1]](#footnote-2) about the policies governing election administration. More information about the history and evolution of the EAVS and the Policy Survey[[2]](#footnote-3) can be found in the report “The History, Evolution, and Future Directions of the Election Administration and Voting Survey” at EAC’s website: <https://www.eac.gov/research-and-data/eavs-retrospective>.

The cumulative datasets and the code used to combine, clean, and merge all iterations of the EAVS and Policy Survey can be accessed at EAC’s website: <https://www.eac.gov/research-and-data/eavs-retrospective>. The datasets are available in Excel and .csv formats and the source code to combine all datasets is available in R. In addition to the cumulative datasets, the user can find all the raw datasets used to create the cumulative datasets on the website above. All these datasets are the most up to date versions of EAVS data provided by the EAC (they include the corresponding corrections as described on EAC’s website). Additionally, the 2014 and 2016 raw datasets include additional Section B variables that were not publicly available in previous versions.

These cumulative datasets are a first attempt by the EAC to provide consistent by-year EAVS data with standardized variable names, missingness codes, and jurisdictions. The processes to combine the data are documented in the publicly available R code to allow users to examine and transform the merge process based on their needs, and to more easily identify the source of potential inconsistencies found in the data. Future iterations of this effort will aim to fix potential errors found in the merge code and datasets and to include future EAVS and Policy Survey data.

Cite these datasets as:

U.S. Election Assistance Commission, 2024, “EAVS Time Series”, U.S. Election Assistance Commission, V1.

U.S. Election Assistance Commission, 2024, “Policy Survey Time Series”, U.S. Election Assistance Commission, V1.

# Data Set Features

The EAVS and Policy Survey have gone through multiple changes over the years in terms of topics covered, item instructions, item nomenclature, and missingness codes used. To improve the usability of these data sets, the variable names and missingness codes have been standardized. In most cases, this standardization has used the latest EAVS and Policy Survey to date (i.e., 2022) as the frame of reference.

In the sections below, the user can find the details on how the time series variables correspond with previous years’ variables. A specific missing code has been added for cases where a variable was not covered in a given year. Also, there are cases where a time series variable was not specifically covered in a given year but an equivalent variable was constructed by combining several existing variables. All the details about how the time series variables are constructed can be found in the “Variables” section of this user guide and the publicly available R code used for merging the data sets.

In terms of missingness codes, there have been different missingness codes used over time. The time series data set standardized these codes and added one to flag when an item was not covered in a particular year to avoid misjudging those observations as missing/blank observations.

EAVS missingness codes:

* -99: Data not available.
  + Used when a jurisdiction does not collect this data for an item or do not have it available.
* -88: Does not apply (item does not apply to jurisdiction)
  + Used when the information covered by an item does not apply to a jurisdiction because they do not conduct that activity (e.g., if a jurisdiction does not allow for online registration, items related to online registration will not apply to them)
* -77: Valid skip
  + Used when an item does not require a response based on a response to a previous item (e.g., if a jurisdiction reported not using Scanners, the following items asking about details on the Scanners used are skipped).
* -66: Item not covered in EAVS year
  + Used when an item was not part of the EAVS survey in a particular year.

Policy Survey missingness codes:

* -100: Refused
  + Used when a state did not respond to an item of the Policy Survey.
* -88: Does not apply (item does not apply to state)
  + Used when the information covered by an item does not apply to a state because they do not conduct that activity.
* -77: Valid skip
  + Used when an item does not require a response based on a response to a previous item.
* -66: No applicable election
  + Used when a state or territory did not conduct an election in that particular year and a response to the item was not required for that state or territory (e.g., Puerto Rico in mid-term election years)
* -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year
  + Used when an item was not part of the Policy Survey in a particular year.

## Policy Survey Over Time

The EAC collected some policy-related information in the EAVS survey in 2004 and 2006, however, it became apparent that a more nuanced and dedicated survey was needed for a more rigorous collection of this information. To address this need, the EAC collected the Statutory Overview for the first time in 2008. This survey asked states to report on their laws, definitions, and procedures related to elections. Each state and territory was asked to complete an open-ended questionnaire that provided definitions of key terms as well as legal or statutory language related to key policy areas. The open-ended nature of the questions of the Policy Survey made it difficult to standardize and compare policies across states and years. To address this, the EAC reorganized the Statutory Overview into the Election Administration Policy Survey, more commonly called the Policy Survey, starting with the 2018 election cycle. The Policy Survey is comprised of categorical, close-ended questions with options to add comments and other relevant information while keeping responses standardized.

For the Policy Survey time series data set, the EAC identified and recoded open-ended responses from the Statutory Overview from 2008 to 2016 that aligned with the Policy Survey questionnaire. In particular, the following Statutory Overview items were recoded to be included in the Policy Survey time series data set:

* B1: Type of registration database
* B1: How often information is transmitted if data base is Bottom-up or Hybrid
* B7: Online registration
* C2: No-excuse absentee voting
* C3: In-person early voting / in-person absentee
* C4: All-mail Federal elections

More details on how variables map by year with the Policy Survey time series variables can be found in the Policy Survey portion of the Variables section below.

## EAVS Geographies

The EAVS is collected at the jurisdiction level. However, depending on the state, voting jurisdictions can be counties, parishes, townships or other geographic units. Over the years, some states have undergone re-structures and jurisdiction changes or have reported their EAVS data in different geographic units (e.g., county level and township level in different years).

The EAC has made an effort in the EAVS time series to standardize some of these geographies so results over time can be more easily interpreted. In order to standardize geographies, the EAC has used state and jurisdiction names as the variables to combine and align data from different years, as FIPS codes are relatively unreliable for some states in some EAVS iterations. All these standardization transformations are present in the R code publicly available. Below are some of the most prominent changes:

* Some jurisdictions only have data for some EAVS years as they are newly created jurisdictions (e.g., Essex Junction, VT; in 2022), or they became part of a different jurisdiction (e.g., Atkinson, ME; in 2018 and became part of Southeast Piscataquis, ME)
* Some cities are reported separately from their county in some EAVS iterations. For example, Peoria City, IL reported within Peoria County, IL from 2018 to 2022 but reported as a separate jurisdiction from 2004 to 2016. When this is the case for multiple EAVS iterations, the jurisdiction is kept as is and not merged with the latest version of the reporting jurisdiction.
* Wisconsin has multiple changes over the years of jurisdictions that have been transformed or incorporated from town to village. For these occurrences, we combined the observations in the year that the state reported for both jurisdictions, and standardized the name for all years to the name most recently used (e.g., Town Of Greenville - Outagamie County was renamed to Village Of Greenville - Outagamie County for all EAVS years when it was present)
* Wisconsin has reported data at different jurisdiction levels in different EAVS years:
  + 2004 to 2010: county level (72 observations per year)
  + 2012 to 2014: jurisdiction ward level (~3,500 observations per year)
  + 2016 to 2022: jurisdiction level (~1,850 observations per year)

To standardize to the most recent version of the jurisdictions used by the state, the EAC combined data from the jurisdiction wards from 2012 and 2014 to the jurisdiction level to match to the extent possible the standard followed by Wisconsin from 2016 to the present. The data from the years 2004 to 2010 was not transformed because it was impossible to disaggregate to jurisdiction level. Also, to avoid losing the nuanced information from the township-level reporting, the EAC decided not to aggregate data from 2012 to 2022 at the county level.

* The states of Connecticut, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, and Vermont have reported data at the township level for all EAVS years except for 2006, where they reported data at the county level. Because county-level data is impossible to disaggregate to jurisdiction level, it was left as is. Similarly to the case above, the EAC decided not to aggregate data from other EAVS years to county level to avoid losing the nuanced information from the township-level reporting.
* The state of New York reported EAVS data at state level in 2008. This data is impossible to disaggregate to the county level to match their other EAVS years’ submissions, so it was left as a single jurisdiction. Additionally, the state of New York reported New York City’s EAVS data as a single jurisdiction in 2004 and 2006, instead of breaking down into its five counties as in the 2010 to 2022 EAVS. These data were not modified, as New York City’s data was impossible to disaggregate to county level.

# Variables

## EAVS

### Identifiers

Variables used as observation identifiers in the dataset for all years.

*FIPSCode:* Federal Information Processing Standard (FIPS) Code

*State\_Full:* Full State Name

*State\_Abbr:* State Abbreviation

*Jurisdiction\_Name:* Jurisdiction Name

*Year:* EAVS year

### Voter Registration

*A1a: Total Registered Voters*

Total number of registered and eligible voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 1a+1b |
| 2006 | Q022006Total |
| 2008 | A1 |
| 2010 | QA1a |
| 2012 | QA1a |
| 2014 | QA1a |
| 2016 | A1a |
| 2018 | A1a |
| 2020 | A1a |
| 2022 | A1a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5,801 | 34,985 | 12,031,312 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A1b: Registered and Eligible Voters, Active*

Total number of active voters for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | 1a |
| 2006 | Q022006A, Q022006A\_NNN |
| 2008 | A3a, A3a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA3a |
| 2012 | QA3a |
| 2014 | QA3a |
| 2016 | A3a |
| 2018 | A1b |
| 2020 | A1b |
| 2022 | A1b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5,425 | 31,694 | 10,816,500 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A1c: Registered and Eligible Voters, Inactive*

Total number of inactive voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 1b |
| 2006 | Q022006I, Q022006I\_NNN |
| 2008 | A3b, A3b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA3b |
| 2012 | QA3b |
| 2014 | QA3b |
| 2016 | A3b |
| 2018 | A1c |
| 2020 | A1c |
| 2022 | A1c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 492 | 5,092 | 1,872,961 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A1Comments: Registered Voters, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A1\_Comments + A3\_Comments |
| 2010 | QA1\_Comment + QA3\_Comment |
| 2012 | QA1\_Comment + QA3\_Comment |
| 2014 | QA1\_Comment + QA3\_Comment |
| 2016 | A1Comments + A3Comments |
| 2018 | A1Comments |
| 2020 | A1Comments |
| 2022 | A1Comments |

* Format: String

*A2a: Total Same-Day Registrations Received*

Total number of same-day registrations received for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A4a, A4a\_NotAvailable, A4a\_NotAllowed |
| 2010 | QA4a |
| 2012 | QA4a |
| 2014 | QA4a |
| 2016 | A4a |
| 2018 | A2a |
| 2020 | A2a |
| 2022 | A2a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 48 | 470 | 1,725,137 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A2b: Same-Day Registrations, Received on Election Day*

Total number of same-day registrations received on Election Day for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q03Total, Q03\_NNN |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | A2b |
| 2022 | A2b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 26 | 232 | 71,483 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A2c: Same-Day Registrations, Received Before Election Day*

Total number of same-day registrations received before Election Day for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | A2c |
| 2022 | A2c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5 | 142 | 80,811 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A2Comments: Same-Day Registrations, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A4\_Comment |
| 2010 | QA4\_Comment |
| 2012 | QA4\_Comment |
| 2014 | QA4\_Comment |
| 2016 | A4Comments |
| 2018 | A2Comments |
| 2020 | A2Comments |
| 2022 | A2Comments |

* Format: String

*A3a: Total Registration Forms Received*

Total number of registration forms received for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q04Total, Q04\_NNN |
| 2008 | A5a, A5a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA5a |
| 2012 | QA5a |
| 2014 | QA5a |
| 2016 | A5a |
| 2018 | A3a |
| 2020 | A3a |
| 2022 | A3a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1,310 | 12,325 | 3,088,921 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3b: Registrations Received, New and Valid*

Total number of new valid registrations for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q09Total, Q09\_NNN |
| 2008 | A5b, A5b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA5b |
| 2012 | QA5b |
| 2014 | QA5b |
| 2016 | A5b |
| 2018 | A3b |
| 2020 | A3b |
| 2022 | A3b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 463 | 4,200 | 1,484,579 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3c: Registrations Received, Pre-Registration of Persons Under the Age of 18*

Total number of new pre-registrations of persons under the age of 18 received for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A5c, A5c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA5c |
| 2012 | QA5c |
| 2014 | QA5c |
| 2016 | A5c |
| 2018 | A3c |
| 2020 | A3c |
| 2022 | A3c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 124 | 96,193 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3d: Registrations Received, Duplicates of Existing Valid Registration*

Total number of duplicates of existing valid registrations received for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q08A, Q08A\_NNN |
| 2008 | A5d, A5d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA5d |
| 2012 | QA5d |
| 2014 | QA5d |
| 2016 | A5d |
| 2018 | A3d |
| 2020 | A3d |
| 2022 | A3d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 7 | 1,177 | 1,594,277 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3e: Registrations Received, Invalid or Rejected (Other Than Duplicates)*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations (other than duplicates) received for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q08C, Q08C\_NNN |
| 2008 | A5e, A5e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA5e |
| 2012 | QA5e |
| 2014 | QA5e |
| 2016 | A5e |
| 2018 | A3e |
| 2020 | A3e |
| 2022 | A3e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 567 | 571,700 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3f: Registrations Received, Changes to Name, Political Party, or Within-Jurisdiction Address Change*

Total number of changes to name, political party, or within-jurisdiction address changes received for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q08B, Q08B\_NNN |
| 2008 | A5f, A5f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA5f |
| 2012 | QA5f |
| 2014 | QA5f |
| 2016 | A5f |
| 2018 | A3f |
| 2020 | A3f |
| 2022 | A3f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 376 | 5606 | 1,412,924 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3g: Registrations Received, Address Changes that Crossed Jurisdiction Border*

Total number of address changes that crossed jurisdiction border received for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A5g, A5g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA5g |
| 2012 | QA5g |
| 2014 | QA5g |
| 2016 | A5g |
| 2018 | A3g |
| 2020 | A3g |
| 2022 | A3g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 75 | 1,123 | 411,356 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3h\_Other: Registrations Received, Other 1 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q09Comment |
| 2008 | A5h\_Description |
| 2010 | QA5h\_Other |
| 2012 | QA5h\_Other |
| 2014 | QA5h\_Other |
| 2016 | A5h\_Other |
| 2018 | A3h\_Other |
| 2020 | A3h\_Other |
| 2022 | A3h\_Other |

* Format: String

*A3h: Registrations Received, Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A5h |
| 2010 | QA5h |
| 2012 | QA5h |
| 2014 | QA5h |
| 2016 | A5h |
| 2018 | A3h |
| 2020 | A3h |
| 2022 | A3h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 2,152 | 1,314,793 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3i\_Other: Registrations Received, Other 2 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A5i\_Description |
| 2010 | QA5i\_Other |
| 2012 | QA5i\_Other |
| 2014 | QA5i\_Other |
| 2016 | A5i\_Other |
| 2018 | A3i\_Other |
| 2020 | A3i\_Other |
| 2022 | A3i\_Other |

* Format: String

*A3i: Registrations Received, Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A5i |
| 2010 | QA5i |
| 2012 | QA5i |
| 2014 | QA5i |
| 2016 | A5i |
| 2018 | A3i |
| 2020 | A3i |
| 2022 | A3i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 448 | 1,782,340 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3j\_Other: Registrations Received, Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A5j\_Description + A5k\_Description + A5l\_Description |
| 2010 | QA5j\_Other + QA5k\_Other + QA5l\_Other |
| 2012 | QA5j\_Other + QA5k\_Other + QA5l\_Other |
| 2014 | QA5j\_Other + QA5k\_Other + QA5l\_Other |
| 2016 | A5j\_Other + A5k\_Other + A5l\_Other |
| 2018 | A3j\_Other |
| 2020 | A3j\_Other |
| 2022 | A3j\_Other |

* Format: String

*A3j: Registrations Received, Other 3*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A5j + A5k + A5l |
| 2010 | QA5j + QA5k + QA5l |
| 2012 | QA5j + QA5k + QA5l |
| 2014 | QA5j + QA5k + QA5l |
| 2016 | A5j + A5k + A5l |
| 2018 | A3j |
| 2020 | A3j |
| 2022 | A3j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 279 | 354,545 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A3Comments: Registrations Received, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q04Comment |
| 2008 | A5\_Comments |
| 2010 | QA5\_Comment |
| 2012 | QA5\_Comment |
| 2014 | QA5\_Comment |
| 2016 | A5Comments |
| 2018 | A3Comments |
| 2020 | A3Comments |
| 2022 | A3Comments |

* Format: String

*A4a: Total Registrations, Individual Voters who Submitted Applications by Mail, Fax, or Email*

Total number of voter registration forms received by voters who submitted applications by mail, fax, or email for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q05Total, Q05\_NNN |
| 2008 | A6a, A6a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6a |
| 2012 | QA6a |
| 2014 | QA6a |
| 2016 | A6a |
| 2018 | A4a |
| 2020 | A4a |
| 2022 | A4a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 67 | 2,130 | 934,816 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4b: Total Registrations, Individual Voters who Registered in Person at the Election/Registrar’s Office*

Total number of voter registration forms received by individual voters who registered in person at the election/registrar’s office for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q06Total, Q06\_NNN |
| 2008 | A6b, A6b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6b |
| 2012 | QA6b |
| 2014 | QA6b |
| 2016 | A6b |
| 2018 | A4b |
| 2020 | A4b |
| 2022 | A4b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 209 | 1,477 | 653,524 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4c: Total Registrations, Individual Voters who Submitted Their Forms via a Web-Based Online Registration System*

Total number of voter registration forms received by individual voters who submitted their forms via a web-based online registration system for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A6c, A6c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6c |
| 2012 | QA6c |
| 2014 | QA6c |
| 2016 | A6c |
| 2018 | A4c |
| 2020 | A4c |
| 2022 | A4c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 78 | 2,742 | 1,307,514 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4d: Total Registrations, Motor Vehicles Offices or Other Offices that Issue Driver’s Licenses*

Total number of voter registration forms received by motor vehicles offices or other offices that issue driver’s licenses for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q07A, Q07a\_NNN |
| 2008 | A6d, A6d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6d |
| 2012 | QA6d |
| 2014 | QA6d |
| 2016 | A6d |
| 2018 | A4d |
| 2020 | A4d |
| 2022 | A4d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 758 | 6,681 | 1,214,547 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4e: Total Registrations, Public Assistance Offices Mandated as Registration Sites Under NVRA*

Total number of voter registration forms received by public assistance offices mandated as registration sites under NVRA for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q07B, Q07B\_NNN |
| 2008 | A6e, A6e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6e |
| 2012 | QA6e |
| 2014 | QA6e |
| 2016 | A6e |
| 2018 | A4e |
| 2020 | A4e |
| 2022 | A4e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 45 | 431 | 220,397 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4f: Total Registrations, State-Funded Agencies Primarily Serving Persons with Disabilities*

Total number of voter registration forms received by state-funded agencies primarily serving persons with disabilities for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q07C, Q07C\_NNN |
| 2008 | A6f, A6f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6f |
| 2012 | QA6f |
| 2014 | QA6f |
| 2016 | A6f |
| 2018 | A4f |
| 2020 | A4f |
| 2022 | A4f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 53 | 65,303 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4g: Total Registrations, Armed Forces Recruitment Offices*

Total number of voter registration forms received by armed forces recruitment offices for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q07D, Q07D\_NNN |
| 2008 | A6g, A6g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6g |
| 2012 | QA6g |
| 2014 | QA6g |
| 2016 | A6g |
| 2018 | A4g |
| 2020 | A4g |
| 2022 | A4g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 17 | 37,517 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4h: Total Registrations, Other Agencies Designated by the State Not Mandated by NVRA*

Total number of voter registration forms received by other agencies designated by the state and not mandated by NVRA for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q07E, Q07E\_NNN |
| 2008 | A6h, A6h\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6h |
| 2012 | QA6h |
| 2014 | QA6h |
| 2016 | A6h |
| 2018 | A4h |
| 2020 | A4h |
| 2022 | A4h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 648 | 256,466 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4i: Total Registrations, Registration Drives from Advocacy Groups or Political Parties*

Total number of voter registration forms received by registration drives from advocacy groups or political parties for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A6i, A6i\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA6i |
| 2012 | QA6i |
| 2014 | QA6i |
| 2016 | A6i |
| 2018 | A4i |
| 2020 | A4i |
| 2022 | A4i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 556 | 330,187 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4j\_Other: Total Registrations, Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q05Comment |
| 2008 | A6j\_Description |
| 2010 | QA6j\_Other |
| 2012 | QA6j\_Other |
| 2014 | QA6j\_Other |
| 2016 | A6j\_Other |
| 2018 | A4j\_Other |
| 2020 | A4j\_Other |
| 2022 | A4j\_Other |

* Format: String

*A4j: Total Registrations, Other 1*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A6j |
| 2010 | QA6j |
| 2012 | QA6j |
| 2014 | QA6j |
| 2016 | A6j |
| 2018 | A4j |
| 2020 | A4j |
| 2022 | A4j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3 | 872 | 897,630 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4k\_Other: Total Registrations, Other 2 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q06Comment |
| 2008 | A6k\_Description |
| 2010 | QA6k\_Other |
| 2012 | QA6k\_Other |
| 2014 | QA6k\_Other |
| 2016 | A6k\_Other |
| 2018 | A4k\_Other |
| 2020 | A4k\_Other |
| 2022 | A4k\_Other |

* Format: String

*A4k: Total Registrations, Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A6k |
| 2010 | QA6k |
| 2012 | QA6k |
| 2014 | QA6k |
| 2016 | A6k |
| 2018 | A4k |
| 2020 | A4k |
| 2022 | A4k |

| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 23 | 353 | 198,683 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4l\_Other: Total Registrations, Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A6l\_Description + A6m\_Description + A6n\_Description + A6o\_Description |
| 2010 | QA6l\_Other + QA6m\_Other + QA6n\_Other + QA6o\_Other |
| 2012 | QA6l\_Other + QA6m\_Other + QA6n\_Other + QA6o\_Other |
| 2014 | QA6l\_Other + QA6m\_Other + QA6n\_Other + QA6o\_Other |
| 2016 | A6l\_Other + A6m\_Other + A6n\_Other + A6o\_Other |
| 2018 | A4l\_Other |
| 2020 | A4l\_Other |
| 2022 | A4l\_Other |

* Format: String

*A4l: Total Registrations, Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A6l + A6m + A6n + A6o |
| 2010 | QA6l + QA6m + QA6n + QA6o |
| 2012 | QA6l + QA6m + QA6n + QA6o |
| 2014 | QA6l + QA6m + QA6n + QA6o |
| 2016 | A6l + A6m + A6n + A6o |
| 2018 | A4l |
| 2020 | A4l |
| 2022 | A4l |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 541 | 666,263 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5a: New Registrations, Individual Voters Who Submitted Applications by Mail, Fax, or Email*

Total number of new registrations received by individual voters who submitted applications by mail, fax, or email for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7a, A7a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7a |
| 2012 | QA7a |
| 2014 | QA7a |
| 2016 | A7a |
| 2018 | A5a |
| 2020 | A5a |
| 2022 | A5a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 24 | 753 | 354,701 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5b: New Registrations, Individual Voters Who Registered in Person at the Election/Registrar’s Office*

Total number of new registrations received by individual voters who registered in person at the election/registrar’s office for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7b, A7b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7b |
| 2012 | QA7b |
| 2014 | QA7b |
| 2016 | A7b |
| 2018 | A5b |
| 2020 | A5b |
| 2022 | A5b |

| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 81 | 511 | 261,087 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5c: New Registrations, Individual Voters Who Submitted Their Forms via a Web-Based Online Registration System*

Total number of new registrations received by individual voters who submitted their forms via a web-based online registration system for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7c, A7c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7c |
| 2012 | QA7c |
| 2014 | QA7c |
| 2016 | A7c |
| 2018 | A5c |
| 2020 | A5c |
| 2022 | A5c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 55 | 1,020 | 704,582 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5d: New Registrations, Motor Vehicles Offices or Other Offices That Issue Driver’s Licenses*

Total number of new registrations received by motor vehicles offices or other offices that issue driver’s licenses for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7d, A7d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7d |
| 2012 | QA7d |
| 2014 | QA7d |
| 2016 | A7d |
| 2018 | A5d |
| 2020 | A5d |
| 2022 | A5d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 298 | 2,434 | 453,926 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5e: New Registrations, Public Assistance Offices Mandated as Registration Sites Under NVRA*

Total number of new registrations received by public assistance offices mandated as registration sites under NVRA for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7e, A7e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7e |
| 2012 | QA7e |
| 2014 | QA7e |
| 2016 | A7e |
| 2018 | A5e |
| 2020 | A5e |
| 2022 | A5e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 15 | 164 | 93,151 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5f: New Registrations, State-Funded Agencies Primarily Serving Persons with Disabilities*

Total number of new registrations received by state-funded agencies primarily serving persons with disabilities for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7f, A7f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7f |
| 2012 | QA7f |
| 2014 | QA7f |
| 2016 | A7f |
| 2018 | A5f |
| 2020 | A5f |
| 2022 | A5f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 20 | 25,447 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5g: New Registrations, Armed Forces Recruitment Offices*

Total number of new registrations received by armed forces recruitment offices for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7g, A7g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7g |
| 2012 | QA7g |
| 2014 | QA7g |
| 2016 | A7g |
| 2018 | A5g |
| 2020 | A5g |
| 2022 | A5g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 6 | 5,083 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5h: New Registrations, Other Agencies Designated by the State Not Mandated by NVRA*

Total number of new registrations received by other agencies designated by the state and not mandated by NVRA for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7h, A7h\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7h |
| 2012 | QA7h |
| 2014 | QA7h |
| 2016 | A7h |
| 2018 | A5h |
| 2020 | A5h |
| 2022 | A5h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 147 | 112,119 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5i: New Registrations, Registration Drives from Advocacy Groups or Political Parties*

Total number of new registrations received by registration drives from advocacy groups or political parties for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7i, A7i\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA7i |
| 2012 | QA7i |
| 2014 | QA7i |
| 2016 | A7i |
| 2018 | A5i |
| 2020 | A5i |
| 2022 | A5i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 188 | 101,590 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5j\_Other: New Registrations, Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7j\_Description |
| 2010 | QA7j\_Other |
| 2012 | QA7j\_Other |
| 2014 | QA7j\_Other |
| 2016 | A7j\_Other |
| 2018 | A5j\_Other |
| 2020 | A5j\_Other |
| 2022 | A5j\_Other |

* Format: String

*A5j: New Registrations, Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7j |
| 2010 | QA7j |
| 2012 | QA7j |
| 2014 | QA7j |
| 2016 | A7j |
| 2018 | A5j |
| 2020 | A5j |
| 2022 | A5j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 189 | 248,061 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5k\_Other: New Registrations, Other 2 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7k\_Description |
| 2010 | QA7k\_Other |
| 2012 | QA7k\_Other |
| 2014 | QA7k\_Other |
| 2016 | A7k\_Other |
| 2018 | A5k\_Other |
| 2020 | A5k\_Other |
| 2022 | A5k\_Other |

* Format: String

*A5k: New Registrations, Other 2*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7k |
| 2010 | QA7k |
| 2012 | QA7k |
| 2014 | QA7k |
| 2016 | A7k |
| 2018 | A5k |
| 2020 | A5k |
| 2022 | A5k |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 6 | 74 | 37,769 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A5l\_Other: New Registrations, Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7l\_Description + A7m\_Description + A7n\_Description + A7o\_Description |
| 2010 | QA7l\_Other + QA7m\_Other + QA7n\_Other + QA7o\_Other |
| 2012 | QA7l\_Other + QA7m\_Other + QA7n\_Other + QA7o\_Other |
| 2014 | QA7l\_Other + QA7m\_Other + QA7n\_Other + QA7o\_Other |
| 2016 | A7l\_Other + A7m\_Other + A7n\_Other + A7o\_Other |
| 2018 | A5l\_Other |
| 2020 | A5l\_Other |
| 2022 | A5l\_Other |

* Format: String

*A5l: New Registrations, Other 3*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A7l + A7m + A7n + A7o |
| 2010 | QA7l + QA7m + QA7n + QA7o |
| 2012 | QA7l + QA7m + QA7n + QA7o |
| 2014 | QA7l + QA7m + QA7n + QA7o |
| 2016 | A7l + A7m + A7n + A7o |
| 2018 | A5l |
| 2020 | A5l |
| 2022 | A5l |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 74 | 300,000 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6a: Duplicate Registrations, Individual Voters Who Submitted Applications by Mail, Fax, or Email*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by individual voters who submitted applications by mail, fax, or email for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8a, A8a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8a |
| 2012 | QA8a |
| 2014 | QA8a |
| 2016 | A8a |
| 2018 | A6a |
| 2020 | A6a |
| 2022 | A6a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 222 | 244,400 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6b: Duplicate Registrations, Individual Voters Who Registered in Person at the Election/Registrar’s Office*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by individual voters who registered in person at the election/registrar’s office for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8b, A8b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8b |
| 2012 | QA8b |
| 2014 | QA8b |
| 2016 | A8b |
| 2018 | A6b |
| 2020 | A6b |
| 2022 | A6b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 123 | 199,875 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6c: Duplicate Registrations, Individual Voters Who Submitted Their Forms via a Web-Based Online Registration System*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by individual voters who submitted their forms via a web-based online registration system for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8c, A8c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8c |
| 2012 | QA8c |
| 2014 | QA8c |
| 2016 | A8c |
| 2018 | A6c |
| 2020 | A6c |
| 2022 | A6c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 254 | 695,285 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6d: Duplicate Registrations, Motor Vehicles Offices or Other Offices That Issue Driver’s Licenses*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by motor vehicles offices or other offices that issue driver’s licenses for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8d, A8d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8d |
| 2012 | QA8d |
| 2014 | QA8d |
| 2016 | A8d |
| 2018 | A6d |
| 2020 | A6d |
| 2022 | A6d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 15 | 841 | 714,602 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6e: Duplicate Registrations, Public Assistance Offices Mandated as Registration Sites Under NVRA*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by public assistance offices mandated as registration sites under NVRA for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8e, A8e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8e |
| 2012 | QA8e |
| 2014 | QA8e |
| 2016 | A8e |
| 2018 | A6e |
| 2020 | A6e |
| 2022 | A6e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 57 | 41,229 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6f: Duplicate Registrations, State-Funded Agencies Primarily Serving Persons with Disabilities*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by state-funded agencies primarily serving persons with disabilities for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8f, A8f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8f |
| 2012 | QA8f |
| 2014 | QA8f |
| 2016 | A8f |
| 2018 | A6f |
| 2020 | A6f |
| 2022 | A6f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 4,089 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6g: Duplicate Registrations, Armed Forces Recruitment Offices*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by armed services recruitment offices for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8g, A8g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8g |
| 2012 | QA8g |
| 2014 | QA8g |
| 2016 | A8g |
| 2018 | A6g |
| 2020 | A6g |
| 2022 | A6g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 3,508 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6h: Duplicate Registrations, Other Agencies Designated by the State Not Mandated by NVRA*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by other agencies designated by the state and not mandated by NVRA for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8h, A8h\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8h |
| 2012 | QA8h |
| 2014 | QA8h |
| 2016 | A8h |
| 2018 | A6h |
| 2020 | A6h |
| 2022 | A6h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 35 | 76,704 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6i: Duplicate Registrations, Registration Drives from Advocacy Groups or Political Parties*

Total number of duplicates of existing registrations received by registration drives from advocacy groups or political parties for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8i, A8i\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA8i |
| 2012 | QA8i |
| 2014 | QA8i |
| 2016 | A8i |
| 2018 | A6i |
| 2020 | A6i |
| 2022 | A6i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 45 | 51,477 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6j\_Other: Duplicate Registrations, Other 1 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8j\_Description |
| 2010 | QA8j\_Other |
| 2012 | QA8j\_Other |
| 2014 | QA8j\_Other |
| 2016 | A8j\_Other |
| 2018 | A6j\_Other |
| 2020 | A6j\_Other |
| 2022 | A6j\_Other |

* Format: String

*A6j: Duplicate Registrations, Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8j |
| 2010 | QA8j |
| 2012 | QA8j |
| 2014 | QA8j |
| 2016 | A8j |
| 2018 | A6j |
| 2020 | A6j |
| 2022 | A6j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 89 | 713,606 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6k\_Other: Duplicate Registrations, Other 2 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8k\_Description |
| 2010 | QA8k\_Other |
| 2012 | QA8k\_Other |
| 2014 | QA8k\_Other |
| 2016 | A8k\_Other |
| 2018 | A6k\_Other |
| 2020 | A6k\_Other |
| 2022 | A6k\_Other |

* Format: String

*A6k: Duplicate Registrations, Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8k |
| 2010 | QA8k |
| 2012 | QA8k |
| 2014 | QA8k |
| 2016 | A8k |
| 2018 | A6k |
| 2020 | A6k |
| 2022 | A6k |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 28 | 103,585 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A6l\_Other: Duplicate Registrations, Other 3 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8l\_Description + A8m\_Description + A8n\_Description + A8o\_Description |
| 2010 | QA8l\_Other + QA8m\_Other + QA8n\_Other + QA8o\_Other |
| 2012 | QA8l\_Other + QA8m\_Other + QA8n\_Other + QA8o\_Other |
| 2014 | QA8l\_Other + QA8m\_Other + QA8n\_Other + QA8o\_Other |
| 2016 | A8l\_Other + A8m\_Other + A8n\_Other + A8o\_Other |
| 2018 | A6l\_Other |
| 2020 | A6l\_Other |
| 2022 | A6l\_Other |

* Format: String

*A6l: Duplicate Registrations, Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A8l + A8m + A8n + A8o |
| 2010 | QA8l + QA8m + QA8n + QA8o |
| 2012 | QA8l + QA8m + QA8n + QA8o |
| 2014 | QA8l + QA8m + QA8n + QA8o |
| 2016 | A8l + A8m + A8n + A8o |
| 2018 | A6l |
| 2020 | A6l |
| 2022 | A6l |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 67 | 300,000 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7a: Invalid Registrations, Individual Voters Who Submitted Applications by Mail, Fax, or Email*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by individual voters who submitted applications by mail, fax, or email for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9a, A9a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9a |
| 2012 | QA9a |
| 2014 | QA9a |
| 2016 | A9a |
| 2018 | A7a |
| 2020 | A7a |
| 2022 | A7a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 128 | 322,732 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7b: Invalid Registrations, Individual Voters Who Registered in Person at the Election/Registrar’s Office*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by individual voters who registered in person at the election/registrar’s office for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9b, A9b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9b |
| 2012 | QA9b |
| 2014 | QA9b |
| 2016 | A9b |
| 2018 | A7b |
| 2020 | A7b |
| 2022 | A7b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 61 | 211,930 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7c: Invalid Registrations, Individual Voters Who Submitted Their Forms via a Web-Based Online Registration System*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by individual voters who submitted their forms via a web-based online registration system for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9c, A9c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9c |
| 2012 | QA9c |
| 2014 | QA9c |
| 2016 | A9c |
| 2018 | A7c |
| 2020 | A7c |
| 2022 | A7c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 117 | 138,580 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7d: Invalid Registrations, Motor Vehicles Offices or Other Offices That Issue Driver’s Licenses*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by motor vehicles offices or other offices that issue driver’s licenses for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9d, A9d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9d |
| 2012 | QA9d |
| 2014 | QA9d |
| 2016 | A9d |
| 2018 | A7d |
| 2020 | A7d |
| 2022 | A7d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 217 | 77,183 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7e: Invalid Registrations, Public Assistance Offices Mandated as Registration Sites Under NVRA*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by public assistance offices mandated as registration sites under NVRA for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9e, A9e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9e |
| 2012 | QA9e |
| 2014 | QA9e |
| 2016 | A9e |
| 2018 | Q7e |
| 2020 | Q7e |
| 2022 | Q7e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 37 | 30,559 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7f: Invalid Registrations, State-Funded Agencies Primarily Serving Persons with Disabilities*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by state-funded agencies primarily serving persons with disabilities for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9f, A9f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9f |
| 2012 | QA9f |
| 2014 | QA9f |
| 2016 | A9f |
| 2018 | A7f |
| 2020 | A7f |
| 2022 | A7f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 10 | 40,713 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7g: Invalid Registrations, Armed Forces Recruitment Offices*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by armed forces recruitment offices for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9g, A9g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9g |
| 2012 | QA9g |
| 2014 | QA9g |
| 2016 | A9g |
| 2018 | A7g |
| 2020 | A7g |
| 2022 | A7g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,305 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7h: Invalid Registrations, Other Agencies Designated by the State Not Mandated by NVRA*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by other agencies designated by the state and not mandated by NVRA for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9h, A9h\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9h |
| 2012 | QA9h |
| 2014 | QA9h |
| 2016 | A9h |
| 2018 | A7h |
| 2020 | A7h |
| 2022 | A7h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 16 | 11,889 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7i: Invalid Registrations, Registration Drives from Advocacy Groups or Political Parties*

Total number of invalid or rejected registrations received by registration drives from advocacy groups or political parties for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9i, A9i\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA9i |
| 2012 | QA9i |
| 2014 | QA9i |
| 2016 | A9i |
| 2018 | A7i |
| 2020 | A7i |
| 2022 | A7i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 65 | 54,221 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7j\_Other: Invalid Registrations, Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9j\_Description |
| 2010 | QA9j\_Other |
| 2012 | QA9j\_Other |
| 2014 | QA9j\_Other |
| 2016 | A9j\_Other |
| 2018 | A7j\_Other |
| 2020 | A7j\_Other |
| 2022 | A7j\_Other |

* Format: String

*A7j: Invalid Registrations, Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9j |
| 2010 | QA9j |
| 2012 | QA9j |
| 2014 | QA9j |
| 2016 | A9j |
| 2018 | A7j |
| 2020 | A7j |
| 2022 | A7j |

| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 0 | 62 | 228,140 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7k\_Other: Invalid Registrations, Other 2 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9k\_Description |
| 2010 | QA9k\_Other |
| 2012 | QA9k\_Other |
| 2014 | QA9k\_Other |
| 2016 | A9k\_Other |
| 2018 | A7k\_Other |
| 2020 | A7k\_Other |
| 2022 | A7k\_Other |

* Format: String

*A7k: Invalid Registrations, Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9k |
| 2010 | QA9k |
| 2012 | QA9k |
| 2014 | QA9k |
| 2016 | A9k |
| 2018 | A7k |
| 2020 | A7k |
| 2022 | A7k |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 9 | 24,858 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A7l\_Other: Invalid Registrations, Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9l\_Description + A9m\_Description + A9n\_Description + A9o\_Description |
| 2010 | QA9l\_Other + QA9m\_Other + QA9n\_Other + QA9o\_Other |
| 2012 | QA9l\_Other + QA9m\_Other + QA9n\_Other + QA9o\_Other |
| 2014 | QA9l\_Other + QA9m\_Other + QA9n\_Other + QA9o\_Other |
| 2016 | A9l\_Other + A9m\_Other + A9n\_Other + A9o\_Other |
| 2018 | A7l\_Other |
| 2020 | A7l\_Other |
| 2022 | A7l\_Other |

* Format: String

*A7l: Duplicate, Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A9l + A9m + A9n + A9o |
| 2010 | QA9l + QA9m + QA9n + QA9o |
| 2012 | QA9l + QA9m + QA9n + QA9o |
| 2014 | QA9l + QA9m + QA9n + QA9o |
| 2016 | A9l + A9m + A9n + A9o |
| 2018 | A9l |
| 2020 | A9l |
| 2022 | A9l |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 29 | 66,263 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A4\_A7Comments: Registration by Source, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A6\_Comments + A8\_Comments + A8\_Comments + A9\_Comments |
| 2010 | QA6\_Comment + QA7\_Comment + QA8\_Comment + QA9\_Comment |
| 2012 | QA6\_Comment + QA7\_Comment + QA8\_Comment + QA9\_Comment |
| 2014 | QA6\_Comment + QA7\_Comment + QA8\_Comment + QA9\_Comment |
| 2016 | A6Comments + A8Comments + A8Comments + A9Comments |
| 2018 | A4\_A7Comments |
| 2020 | A4\_A7Comments |
| 2022 | A4\_A7Comments |

* Format: String

*A8a: Total Number of Confirmation Notices Sent to Registered Voters*

Total number of confirmation notices sent to registered voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q26Total, Q26\_NNN |
| 2008 | A10a, A10a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA10a |
| 2012 | QA10a |
| 2014 | QA10a |
| 2016 | A10a |
| 2018 | A8a |
| 2020 | A8a |
| 2022 | A8a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 362 | 4,433 | 4,632,945 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8b: Confirmation Notices, Received Back from Voter Confirming Registration*

Total number of notices received back from voter confirming registration for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q27Total, Q27\_NNN |
| 2008 | A10b, A10b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA10b |
| 2012 | QA10b |
| 2014 | QA10b |
| 2016 | A10b |
| 2018 | A8b |
| 2020 | A8b |
| 2022 | A8b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 17 | 713 | 637,231 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8c: Confirmation Notices, Received Back from Voter Confirming Registration Should be Invalidated*

Total number of notices received back from voter confirming registration should be invalidated for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10c, A10c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA10c |
| 2012 | QA10c |
| 2014 | QA10c |
| 2016 | A10c |
| 2018 | A8c |
| 2020 | A8c |
| 2022 | A8c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 13 | 437 | 417,683 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8d: Confirmation Notices, Returned as Undeliverable*

*Total number of notices returned as undeliverable* for the November [year] general election*.*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10d, A10d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA10d |
| 2012 | QA10d |
| 2014 | QA10d |
| 2016 | A10d |
| 2018 | A8d |
| 2020 | A8d |
| 2022 | A8d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 23 | 927 | 898,128 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8e: Confirmation Notices, Unreturned*

Total number of unreturned confirmation notices (neither received back from voters nor returned as undeliverable) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10e, A10e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA10e |
| 2012 | QA10e |
| 2014 | QA10e |
| 2016 | A10e |
| 2018 | A8e |
| 2020 | A8e |
| 2022 | A8e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 96 | 2,880 | 2,955,580 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8f\_Other: Confirmation Notices, Other 1 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q27Comment |
| 2008 | A10f\_Description |
| 2010 | QA10f\_Other |
| 2012 | QA10f\_Other |
| 2014 | QA10f\_Other |
| 2016 | A10f\_Other |
| 2018 | A8f\_Other |
| 2020 | A8f\_Other |
| 2022 | A8f\_Other |

* Format: String

*A8f: Confirmation Notices, Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10f |
| 2010 | QA10f |
| 2012 | QA10f |
| 2014 | QA10f |
| 2016 | A10f |
| 2018 | A8f |
| 2020 | A8f |
| 2022 | A8f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 632 | 311,791 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8g\_Other: Confirmation Notices, Other 2 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10g\_Description |
| 2010 | QA10g\_Other |
| 2012 | QA10g\_Other |
| 2014 | QA10g\_Other |
| 2016 | A10g\_Other |
| 2018 | A8g\_Other |
| 2020 | A8g\_Other |
| 2022 | A8g\_Other |

* Format: String

*A8g: Confirmation Notices, Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10g |
| 2010 | QA10g |
| 2012 | QA10g |
| 2014 | QA10g |
| 2016 | A10g |
| 2018 | A8g |
| 2020 | A8g |
| 2022 | A8g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 33 | 26,818 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8h\_Other: Confirmation Notices, Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10h\_Description |
| 2010 | QA10h\_Other |
| 2012 | QA10h\_Other |
| 2014 | QA10h\_Other |
| 2016 | A10h\_Other |
| 2018 | A8h\_Other |
| 2020 | A8h\_Other |
| 2022 | A8h\_Other |

* Format: String

*A8h: Confirmation Notices, Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A10h |
| 2010 | QA10h |
| 2012 | QA10h |
| 2014 | QA10h |
| 2016 | A10h |
| 2018 | A8h |
| 2020 | A8h |
| 2022 | A8h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 25 | 8,261 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A8Comments: Confirmation Notices, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q26Comment |
| 2008 | A10\_Comments |
| 2010 | QA10\_Comment |
| 2012 | QA10\_Comment |
| 2014 | QA10\_Comment |
| 2016 | A10Comments |
| 2018 | A8Comments |
| 2020 | A8Comments |
| 2022 | A8Comments |

* Format: String

*A9a: Total Number of Voters Removed from the Voter Registration Rolls*

Total number of voters removed from the voter registration rolls for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q25Total, Q25\_NNN |
| 2008 | A11a, A11a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA11a |
| 2012 | QA11a |
| 2014 | QA11a |
| 2016 | A11a |
| 2018 | A9a |
| 2020 | A9a |
| 2022 | A9a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 462 | 3,035 | 1,083,386 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9b: Voters Removed, Moved Outside of Jurisdiction*

Total number of voters removed because voters moved outside of the jurisdiction for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q29A, Q29A\_NNN |
| 2008 | A11b, A11b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA11b |
| 2012 | QA11b |
| 2014 | QA11b |
| 2016 | A11b |
| 2018 | A9b |
| 2020 | A9b |
| 2022 | A9b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 79 | 836 | 420,076 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9c: Voters Removed, Death*

Total number of voters removed because voters were deceased for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q29B, Q29B\_NNN |
| 2008 | A11c, A11c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA11c |
| 2012 | QA11c |
| 2014 | QA11c |
| 2016 | A11c |
| 2018 | A9c |
| 2020 | A9c |
| 2022 | A9c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 114 | 658 | 664,730 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9d: Voters Removed, Disqualifying Felony Conviction*

Total number of voters removed because voters were disqualified for a felony conviction for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q29c, Q29C\_NNN |
| 2008 | A11d, A11d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA11d |
| 2012 | QA11d |
| 2014 | QA11d |
| 2016 | A11d |
| 2018 | A9d |
| 2020 | A9d |
| 2022 | A9d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3 | 75 | 73,295 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9e: Voters Removed, Failure to Respond to Confirmation Notice Sent and Failure to Vote in the Two Most Recent Federal Elections*

Total number of voters removed because voters failed to respond to confirmation notices sent and failed to vote in the two most recent federal elections for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q29D, Q29D\_NNN |
| 2008 | A11e, A11e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA11e |
| 2012 | QA11e |
| 2014 | QA11e |
| 2016 | A11e |
| 2018 | A9e |
| 2020 | A9e |
| 2022 | A9e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 43 | 1,031 | 635,115 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9f: Voters Removed, Voter Declared Mentally Incompetent*

Total number of voters removed because voters were declared mentally incompetent for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A11f, A11f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA11f |
| 2012 | QA11f |
| 2014 | QA11f |
| 2016 | A11f |
| 2018 | A9f |
| 2020 | A9f |
| 2022 | A9f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 1,491 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9g: Voters Removed, Voter Requested to Be Removed for Reasons Other Than Those Listed Above*

Total number of voters removed because voters requested to be removed for reasons other than those listed above for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q29E, Q29E\_NNN |
| 2008 | A11g, A11g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QA11g |
| 2012 | QA11g |
| 2014 | QA11g |
| 2016 | A11g |
| 2018 | A9g |
| 2020 | A9g |
| 2022 | A9g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 100 | 93,796 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9h\_Other: Voters Removed, Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q29F |
| 2008 | A11h\_Description |
| 2010 | QA11h\_Other |
| 2012 | QA11h\_Other |
| 2014 | QA11h\_Other |
| 2016 | A11h\_Other |
| 2018 | A9h\_Other |
| 2020 | A9h\_Other |
| 2022 | A9h\_Other |

* Format: String

*A9h: Voters Removed, Other 1*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A11h |
| 2010 | QA11h |
| 2012 | QA11h |
| 2014 | QA11h |
| 2016 | A11h |
| 2018 | A9h |
| 2020 | A9h |
| 2022 | A9h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 4 | 192 | 330,902 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9i\_Other: Voters Removed, Other 2 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A11i\_Description |
| 2010 | QA11i\_Other |
| 2012 | QA11i\_Other |
| 2014 | QA11i\_Other |
| 2016 | A11i\_Other |
| 2018 | A9i\_Other |
| 2020 | A9i\_Other |
| 2022 | A9i\_Other |

* Format: String

*A9i: Voters Removed, Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A11i |
| 2010 | QA11i |
| 2012 | QA11i |
| 2014 | QA11i |
| 2016 | A11i |
| 2018 | A9i |
| 2020 | A9i |
| 2022 | A9i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 194 | 248,913 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9j\_Other: Voters Removed, Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A11j\_Description + A11k\_Description |
| 2010 | QA11j\_Other + QA11k\_Other |
| 2012 | QA11j\_Other + QA11k\_Other |
| 2014 | QA11j\_Other + QA11k\_Other |
| 2016 | A11j\_Other + A11k\_Other |
| 2018 | A9j\_Other |
| 2020 | A9j\_Other |
| 2022 | A9j\_Other |

* Format: String

*A9j: Voters Removed, Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | A11j + A11k |
| 2010 | QA11j + QA11k |
| 2012 | QA11j + QA11k |
| 2014 | QA11j + QA11k |
| 2016 | A11j + A11k |
| 2018 | A9j |
| 2020 | A9j |
| 2022 | A9j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 101 | 116,748 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*A9Comments: Voters Removed, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q25Comment |
| 2008 | A11\_Comments |
| 2010 | QA11\_Comment |
| 2012 | QA11\_Comment |
| 2014 | QA11\_Comment |
| 2016 | A11Comments |
| 2018 | A9Comments |
| 2020 | A9Comments |
| 2022 | A9Comments |

* Format: String

### UOCAVA

*B1a: Total Registered UOCAVA Voters*

Total number of registered and eligible UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB19a |
| 2016 | B19a |
| 2018 | B1a |
| 2020 | B1a |
| 2022 | B1a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 6 | 167 | 67,392 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B1b: Registered UOCAVA Voters – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of registered and eligible Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB19b |
| 2016 | B19b |
| 2018 | B1b |
| 2020 | B1b |
| 2022 | B1b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3 | 73 | 24,627 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B1c: Registered UOCAVA Voters – Overseas Citizens Voters*

Total number of registered and eligible non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB19c |
| 2016 | B19c |
| 2018 | B1c |
| 2020 | B1c |
| 2022 | B1c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 92 | 55,556 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B1d\_Other: Registered UOCAVA Voters – Other Voter Type, Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB19d\_Other + QB19e\_Other |
| 2016 | B19d\_Other + B19e\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B1d: Registered UOCAVA Voters – Other Voter Type*

Total number of registered and eligible other types of UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB19d + QB19e |
| 2016 | B19d + B19e |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 19 | 11,270 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B1Comments: Total Registered UOCAVA Votes, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB19Comments |
| 2016 | B19Comments |
| 2018 | B1Comments |
| 2020 | B1Comments |
| 2022 | B1Comments |

* Format: String

*B2a: Total FPCAs Received*

Total number of Federal Post Card Applications (FPCAs) from UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20a |
| 2016 | B20a |
| 2018 | B2a |
| 2020 | B2a |
| 2022 | B2a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 77 | 31,744 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B2b: FPCAs Received – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of FPCAs from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20b |
| 2016 | B20b |
| 2018 | B2b |
| 2020 | B2b |
| 2022 | B2b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 23 | 8,430 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B2c: FPCAs Received – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of FPCAs received from non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20c |
| 2016 | B20c |
| 2018 | B2c |
| 2020 | B2c |
| 2022 | B2c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 54 | 30,594 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B2d\_Other: FPCA Received – Other Voter Type, Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20d\_Other + QB20e\_Other |
| 2016 | B20d\_Other + B20e\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B2d: FPCAs Received – Other Voter Type*

Total number of FPCAs received from other types of UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20d + QB20e |
| 2016 | B20d + B20e |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,496 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B2Comments: Total FPCA Received, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20QB21QB22Comment |
| 2016 | B20\_22Comments |
| 2018 | B2Comments |
| 2020 | B2Comments |
| 2022 | B2Comments |

* Format: String

*B3a: Total FPCAs Rejected*

Total number of rejected Federal Post Card Applications (FPCAs) from all UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB21a + QB21b + QB21c + QB21d |
| 2016 | B21a + B21b + B21c + B21d |
| 2018 | B3a |
| 2020 | B3a |
| 2022 | B3a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 6,768 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B3b: FPCAs Rejected – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of rejected FPCAs received from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB21a |
| 2016 | B21a |
| 2018 | B3b |
| 2020 | B3b |
| 2022 | B3b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 2,630 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B3c: FPCAs Rejected – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of rejected FPCAs received from non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB21b |
| 2016 | B21b |
| 2018 | B3c |
| 2020 | B3c |
| 2022 | B3c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 4,138 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B3d\_Other: FPCAs Rejected – Other Voter Type, Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB21c\_Other + QB21d\_Other |
| 2016 | B21c\_Other + B21d\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B3d: FPCAs Rejected – Other Voter Type*

Total number of rejected FPCAs received from other types of UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB21c + QB21d |
| 2016 | B21c + B21d |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 476 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B3Comments: Total FPCA Rejected, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20QB21QB22Comment |
| 2016 | B20\_22comments |
| 2018 | B3Comments |
| 2020 | B3Comments |
| 2022 | B3Comments |

* Format: String

*B4a: Total FPCAs Rejected Because Late*

Total number of FPCAs rejected because they were received late for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB22a |
| 2016 | B22a |
| 2018 | B4a |
| 2020 | B4a |
| 2022 | B4a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,898 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B4Comments: Total FPCA Rejected Because Late, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB20QB21QB22Comment |
| 2016 | B20\_22comments |
| 2018 | B4Comments |
| 2020 | B4Comments |
| 2022 | B4Comments |

* Format: String

*B5a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election (not including FWABs).

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B1a, B1a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB1a |
| 2012 | QB1a |
| 2014 | QB1a |
| 2016 | B1a |
| 2018 | B5a |
| 2020 | B5a |
| 2022 | B5a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 7 | 142 | 83,422 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B5b: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B1b, B1b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB1b |
| 2012 | QB1b |
| 2014 | QB1b |
| 2016 | B1b |
| 2018 | B5b |
| 2020 | B5b |
| 2022 | B5b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 4 | 70 | 22,900 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B5c: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B1c, B1c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB1c |
| 2012 | QB1c |
| 2014 | QB1c |
| 2016 | B1c |
| 2018 | B5c |
| 2020 | B5c |
| 2022 | B5c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3 | 82 | 60,522 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B5d\_Other: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted – Other, Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B1d\_Description + B1e\_Description |
| 2010 | QB1d\_Other + QB1e\_Other |
| 2012 | QB1d\_Other + QB1e\_Other |
| 2014 | QB1d\_Other + QB1e\_Other |
| 2016 | B1d\_Other + B1e\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B5d: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted – Other*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to other types of UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B1d + B1e |
| 2010 | QB1d + QB1e |
| 2012 | QB1d + QB1e |
| 2014 | QB1d + QB1e |
| 2016 | B1d + B1e |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 15 | 4,659 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B6a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Postal Mail*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to UOCAVA voters by postal mail, using USPS or any private courier shipping services (e.g., FedEx, UPS, DHL) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB24aa + QB24ab |
| 2016 | B24postal\_total |
| 2018 | B6a |
| 2020 | B6a |
| 2022 | B6a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 57 | 44,498 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B6b: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Postal Mail – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) by postal mail, using USPS or any private courier shipping services (e.g., FedEx, UPS, DHL) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B6b |
| 2020 | B6b |
| 2022 | B6b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 40 | 15,383 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B6c: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Postal Mail – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to non-military/civilian overseas voters by postal mail, using USPS or any private courier shipping services (e.g., FedEx, UPS, DHL) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B6c |
| 2020 | B6c |
| 2022 | B6c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 31 | 37,917 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B7a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Email*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to UOCAVA voters by email attachment for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB24ba + QB24bb |
| 2016 | B24email\_total |
| 2018 | B7a |
| 2020 | B7a |
| 2022 | B7a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3 | 80 | 27,151 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B7b: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Email – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) by email attachment for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B7b |
| 2020 | B7b |
| 2022 | B7b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 31 | 6,637 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B7c: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Email – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to non-military/civilian overseas voters by email attachment for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B7c |
| 2020 | B7c |
| 2022 | B7c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3 | 78 | 19,225 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B8a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Other Mode*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to UOCAVA voters by other methods such as fax or online ballot delivery portals for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB24ca + QB24cb |
| 2016 | B24other\_total |
| 2018 | B8a |
| 2020 | B8a |
| 2022 | B8a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 12 | 10,541 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B8b: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Other Mode – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted to Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) by other methods such as fax or online ballot delivery portals for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B8b |
| 2020 | B8b |
| 2022 | B8b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 5 | 6,777 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B8c: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted by Other Mode – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots transmitted by other methods such as fax or online ballot delivery portals to non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B8c |
| 2020 | B8c |
| 2022 | B8c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 13 | 10,444 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B5\_B8Comments: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B1\_Comments |
| 2010 | QB1\_Comments |
| 2012 | QB1\_Comments |
| 2014 | QB1\_Comment + QB24\_Comment |
| 2016 | B1\_Comments + B24\_Comments |
| 2018 | B5\_B8Comments |
| 2020 | B5\_B8Comments |
| 2022 | B5\_B8Comments |

* Format: String

*B9a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Returned*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2a, B2a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB2a |
| 2012 | QB2a |
| 2014 | QB26a |
| 2016 | B26a |
| 2018 | B9a |
| 2020 | B9a |
| 2022 | B9a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 6 | 93 | 54,220 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B9b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B5a, B5a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB5a |
| 2012 | QB5a |
| 2014 | QB26b |
| 2016 | B26b |
| 2018 | B9b |
| 2020 | B9b |
| 2022 | B9b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 44 | 196,124 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B9c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned from non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B5b, B5b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB5b |
| 2012 | QB5b |
| 2014 | QB26c |
| 2016 | B26c |
| 2018 | B9c |
| 2020 | B9c |
| 2022 | B9c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 51 | 41,341 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B9d\_Other: UOCAVA Ballots Returned – Other Voter Type, Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B5c\_Description |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | QB5c\_Other |
| 2014 | QB26d\_Other + QB26e\_Other |
| 2016 | B26d\_Other + B26e\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B9d: UOCAVA Ballots Returned – Other Voter Type*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned from other types of voters for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B5c, B5c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB5c |
| 2012 | QB5c |
| 2014 | QB26d + QB26e |
| 2016 | B26d + B26e |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 2,694 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B10a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Postal Mail*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned from postal mail, received by the USPS or private courier shipping services (e.g., FedEx, UPS, DHL) for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | B27aa + B27ab |
| 2016 | B27Postal\_Total |
| 2018 | B10a |
| 2020 | B10a |
| 2022 | B10a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 54 | 17,702 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B10b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Postal Mail – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) from postal mail, received by the USPS or private courier shipping services (e.g., FedEx, UPS, DHL) for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B10b |
| 2020 | B10b |
| 2022 | B10b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 30 | 6,910 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B10c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Postal Mail – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters from postal mail, received by the USPS or private courier shipping services (e.g., FedEx, UPS, DHL) for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B10c |
| 2020 | B10c |
| 2022 | B10c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 43 | 17,494 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B11a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Email*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by email, including ballots that were received via email attachment from a voter, for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | B27ba + B27bb |
| 2016 | B27Email\_Total |
| 2018 | B11a |
| 2020 | B11a |
| 2022 | B11a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 37 | 13,081 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B11b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Email – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents) – domestic or foreign – by email, including ballots that were received via email attachment from a voter, for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B11b |
| 2020 | B11b |
| 2022 | B11b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 12 | 2,167 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B11c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Email – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters by email, including ballots that were received via email attachment from a voter, for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B11c |
| 2020 | B11c |
| 2022 | B11c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 50 | 12,018 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B12a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Other Mode*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by other methods, including fax or online systems, for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | B27ca + B27cb |
| 2016 | B27Other\_Total |
| 2018 | B12a |
| 2020 | B12a |
| 2022 | B12a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 17 | 9,427 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B12b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Other Mode – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents) – domestic or foreign – through other methods, including fax or online systems, for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B12b |
| 2020 | B12b |
| 2022 | B12b |

| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 0 | 10 | 3,898 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B12c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Other Model – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of UOCAVA ballots returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters through other methods, including fax or online systems, for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B12c |
| 2020 | B12c |
| 2022 | B12c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 20 | 8,767 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B9\_B12Comments: UOCAVA Ballots Returned, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2\_Comments + B5\_Comments |
| 2010 | QB2\_Comment + QB4567\_Comments |
| 2012 | QB2\_Comment + QB4567\_Comments |
| 2014 | QB26Comments + QB27Comments |
| 2016 | B26Comments + B27Comments |
| 2018 | B9\_B12Comments |
| 2020 | B9\_B12Comments |
| 2022 | B9\_B12Comments |

* Format: String

*B13a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Returned as Undeliverable*

Total number of ballots that were returned, regardless of the mode by which they were transmitted, and could not be delivered to the voter for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2b, B2b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB2b |
| 2012 | QB2b |
| 2014 | QB25a+QB25b+QB25c |
| 2016 | B25a+B25b+B25c |
| 2018 | B13a |
| 2020 | B13a |
| 2022 | B13a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 9,249 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B13b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned as Undeliverable – Postal Mail*

Total number of ballots that were returned by postal mail and could not be delivered to the voter for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB25a |
| 2016 | B25a |
| 2018 | B13b |
| 2020 | B13b |
| 2022 | B13b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 9,249 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B13c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned as Undeliverable – Email*

Total number of ballots that were returned by email and could not be delivered to the voter for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB25b |
| 2016 | B25b |
| 2018 | B13c |
| 2020 | B13c |
| 2022 | B13c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 1,050 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B13d: UOCAVA Ballots Returned as Undeliverable – Other Mode*

Total number of ballots that were returned by another mode and could not be delivered to the voter for the November [year] general election (FWABs not included).

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB25c |
| 2016 | B25c |
| 2018 | B13d |
| 2020 | B13d |
| 2022 | B13d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 46 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B13e: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted and Spoiled/Replaced*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2c, B2c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB2c |
| 2012 | QB2c |
| 2014 | QB2c |
| 2016 | B2c |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 5,688 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B13f: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted and Status Unknown (neither returned undeliverable nor returned by voter)*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2d, B2d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB2d |
| 2012 | QB2d |
| 2014 | QB2d |
| 2016 | B2d |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 43 | 22,768 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B13g\_Other: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted, Other Status, Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2e\_Description + B2f\_Description + B2g\_Description |
| 2010 | QB2e\_Other + QB2f\_Other + QB2g\_Other |
| 2012 | QB2e\_Other + QB2f\_Other + QB2g\_Other |
| 2014 | QB2e\_Other + QB2f\_Other + QB2g\_Other |
| 2016 | B2e\_Other + B2f\_Other + B2g\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B13g: UOCAVA Ballots Transmitted, Other Status*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2e + B2f + B2g |
| 2010 | QB2e + QB2f + QB2g |
| 2012 | QB2e + QB2f + QB2g |
| 2014 | QB2e + QB2f + QB2g |
| 2016 | B2e + B2f + B2g |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 6 | 12,328 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B13Comments: UOCAVA Ballots Returned as Undeliverable, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B2\_Comments |
| 2010 | QB2\_Comments |
| 2012 | QB2\_Comment |
| 2014 | QB25\_Comment |
| 2016 | B25Comments |
| 2018 | B13Comments |
| 2020 | B13Comments |
| 2022 | B13Comments |

* Format: String

*B14a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Counted*

Total number of ballots that were counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B10a + B10b + B10c |
| 2010 | QB10a + QB10b + QB10c |
| 2012 | QB10a + QB10b + QB10c |
| 2014 | QB10a + QB10b + QB10c |
| 2016 | B10a + B10b + B10c |
| 2018 | B14a |
| 2020 | B14a |
| 2022 | B14a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5 | 82 | 25,291 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B14b: UOCAVA Ballots Counted – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of ballots from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) that were counted for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | - |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B10a, B10a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB10a |
| 2012 | QB10a |
| 2014 | QB10a |
| 2016 | B10a |
| 2018 | B14b |
| 2020 | B14b |
| 2022 | B14b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 38 | 10,208 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B14c: UOCAVA Ballots Counted – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of ballots from non-military/civilian overseas voters that were counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B10b, B10b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB10b |
| 2012 | QB10b |
| 2014 | QB10b |
| 2016 | B10b |
| 2018 | B14c |
| 2020 | B14c |
| 2022 | B14c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 48 | 22,519 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B14d\_Other: UOCAVA Ballots Counted – Other Type of Voter, Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B10c\_Description |
| 2010 | QB10c\_Other |
| 2012 | QB10c\_Other |
| 2014 | QB10c\_Other |
| 2016 | B10c\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B14d: UOCAVA Ballots Counted – Other Type of Voter*

Total number of ballots that were counted by another type of UOCAVA voter for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B10c, B10c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB10c |
| 2012 | QB10c |
| 2014 | QB10c |
| 2016 | B10c |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 4,745 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B15a: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Postal Mail and Counted: Total*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by postal mail for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B15a |
| 2020 | B15a |
| 2022 | B15a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 4 | 68 | 16,714 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B15b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Postal Mail and Counted – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) by postal mail for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B15b |
| 2020 | B15b |
| 2022 | B15b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 29 | 6,819 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B15c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Postal Mail and Counted – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters by postal mail for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B15c |
| 2020 | B15c |
| 2022 | B15c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 40 | 16,565 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B16a: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Email and Counted: Total*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by email for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B16a |
| 2020 | B16a |
| 2022 | B16a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 4 | 62 | 12,937 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B16b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Email and Counted – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) by email for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B16b |
| 2020 | B16b |
| 2022 | B16b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 11 | 2,105 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B16c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Email and Counted – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters by email for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B16c |
| 2020 | B16c |
| 2022 | B16c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3 | 51 | 11,900 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B17a: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Other Modes and Counted: Total*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by another mode for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B17a |
| 2020 | B17a |
| 2022 | B17a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 29 | 9,389 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B17b: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Other Modes and Counted – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) by another mode for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B17b |
| 2020 | B17b |
| 2022 | B17b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 9 | 3,898 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B17c: UOCAVA Ballots Returned by Other Modes and Counted – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of ballots that were counted and returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters by another mode for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B17c |
| 2020 | B17c |
| 2022 | B17c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 20 | 8,731 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B14\_B17Comments: UOCAVA Ballots Counted, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B10Comments |
| 2010 | QB9\_12Comments |
| 2012 | QB9\_12Comments |
| 2014 | QB9\_12Comments |
| 2016 | B9\_B12Comments |
| 2018 | B14\_B17Comments |
| 2020 | B14\_B17Comments |
| 2022 | B14\_B17Comments |

* Format: String

*B18a: Total UOCAVA Ballots Rejected*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by voters and rejected for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B16a+B16b+B16c |
| 2010 | QB16a+QB16b+QB16c |
| 2012 | QB16a+QB16b+QB16c |
| 2014 | QB16a+QB16b+QB16c |
| 2016 | B16a+B16b+B16c |
| 2018 | B18a |
| 2020 | B18a |
| 2022 | B18a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 1,668 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B18b: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) and rejected for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B16a, B16a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB16a |
| 2012 | QB16a |
| 2014 | QB16a |
| 2016 | B16a |
| 2018 | B18b |
| 2020 | B18b |
| 2022 | B18b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,494 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B18c: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters and rejected for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B16b, B16b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB16b |
| 2012 | QB16b |
| 2014 | QB16b |
| 2016 | B16b |
| 2018 | B18c |
| 2020 | B18c |
| 2022 | B18c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 1,485 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B18d\_Other: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected – Other Type of Voter*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B16c\_Description |
| 2010 | QB16c\_Other |
| 2012 | QB16c\_Other |
| 2014 | QB16c\_Other |
| 2016 | B16c\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B18d: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected – Other Type of Voter*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by another type of UOCAVA voter and rejected for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B16c, B16c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB16c |
| 2012 | QB16c |
| 2014 | QB16c |
| 2016 | B16c |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 175 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B19a: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because Late*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by voters and rejected because the ballots were not received on time/missed the deadline for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B19a |
| 2020 | B19a |
| 2022 | B19a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 547 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B19b: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because Late – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) and rejected because the ballots were not received on time/missed the deadline for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B19b |
| 2020 | B19b |
| 2022 | B19b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 240 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B19c: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because Late – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters and rejected because the ballots were not received on time/missed the deadline for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B19c |
| 2020 | B19c |
| 2022 | B19c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 473 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B20a: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because Signature Problem*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by voters and rejected because of problems with voter signatures for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B20a |
| 2020 | B20a |
| 2022 | B20a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 314 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B20b: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because Signature Problem – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) and rejected because of problems with voter signatures for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B20b |
| 2020 | B20b |
| 2022 | B20b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 159 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B20c: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because Signature Problem – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters and rejected because of problems with voter signatures for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B20c |
| 2020 | B20c |
| 2022 | B20c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 269 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B21a: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because No Postmark*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by voters and rejected because ballots lacked a postmark for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B21a |
| 2020 | B21a |
| 2022 | B21a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 292 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B21b: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because No Postmark – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) and rejected because ballots lacked a postmark for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B21b |
| 2020 | B21b |
| 2022 | B21b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 29 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B21c: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected Because No Postmark – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters and rejected because ballots lacked a postmark for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B21c |
| 2020 | B21c |
| 2022 | B21c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 21 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B22\_Other: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected for Other Reasons, Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B22\_Other |
| 2020 | B22\_Other |
| 2022 | B22\_Other |

* Format: String

*B22a: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected for Other Reason*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by voters and rejected for another reason for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B22a |
| 2020 | B22a |
| 2022 | B22a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 637 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B22b: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected for Other Reason – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) and rejected for another reason for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B22b |
| 2020 | B22b |
| 2022 | B22b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 267 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B22c: UOCAVA Ballots Rejected for Other Reason – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of transmitted ballots that were returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters and rejected for another reason for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B22c |
| 2020 | B22c |
| 2022 | B22c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 632 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B18\_B22Comments: Total UOCAVA Ballots Rejected, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B16\_Comments |
| 2010 | QB15161718\_Comments |
| 2012 | QB15161718\_Comments |
| 2014 | QB15161718\_Comments |
| 2016 | B15\_18comments |
| 2018 | B18\_B22Comments |
| 2020 | B18\_B22Comments |
| 2022 | B18\_B22Comments |

* Format: String

*B23a: Total FWABs Returned*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) returned by UOCAVA voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B6a+B6b+B6c |
| 2010 | QB6a+QB6b+QB6c |
| 2012 | QB6a+QB6b+QB6c |
| 2014 | QB6a+QB6b+QB6c |
| 2016 | B6a+B6b+B6c |
| 2018 | B23a |
| 2020 | B23a |
| 2022 | B23a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 3,775 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B23b: FWABs Returned – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) returned by Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B6a, B6a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB6a |
| 2012 | QB6a |
| 2014 | QB6a |
| 2016 | B6a |
| 2018 | B23b |
| 2020 | B23b |
| 2022 | B23b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 3,000 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B23c: FWABs Returned – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) returned by non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B6b, B6b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB6b |
| 2012 | QB6b |
| 2014 | QB6b |
| 2016 | B6b |
| 2018 | B23c |
| 2020 | B23c |
| 2022 | B23c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 3,600 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B23d\_Other: FWABs Received – Other*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B6c\_Description |
| 2010 | QB6c\_Other |
| 2012 | QB6c\_Other |
| 2014 | QB6c\_Other |
| 2016 | B6c\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B23d: FWABs Received – Other*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) returned by another type of UOCAVA voter for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B6c, B6c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB6c |
| 2012 | QB6c |
| 2014 | QB6c |
| 2016 | B6c |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,441 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B24a: Total FWABs Counted*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) counted for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B11a+B11b+B11c |
| 2010 | QB11a+QB11b+QB11c |
| 2012 | QB11a+QB11b+QB11c |
| 2014 | QB11a+QB11b+QB11c |
| 2016 | B11a+B11b+B11c |
| 2018 | B24a |
| 2020 | B24a |
| 2022 | B24a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 3,750 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B24b: Total FWABs Counted – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) counted from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B11a, B11a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB11a |
| 2012 | QB11a |
| 2014 | QB11a |
| 2016 | B11a |
| 2018 | B24b |
| 2020 | B24b |
| 2022 | B24b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,965 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B24c: Total FWABs Counted – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) counted from non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B11b, B11b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB11b |
| 2012 | QB11b |
| 2014 | QB11b |
| 2016 | B11b |
| 2018 | B24c |
| 2020 | B24c |
| 2022 | B24c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 3,577 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B24d\_Other: FWABs Counted – Other Voter Type, Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B11c\_Description |
| 2010 | QB11c\_Other |
| 2012 | QB11c\_Other |
| 2014 | QB11c\_Other |
| 2016 | B11c\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B24d: FWABs Counted – Other Voter Type*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) counted from another type of UOCAVA voter for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B11c, B11c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB11c |
| 2012 | QB11c |
| 2014 | QB11c |
| 2016 | B11c |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 410 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B25a: FWABs Rejected Because Late*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected because they were received after the ballot receipt deadline for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB33a |
| 2016 | B33a |
| 2018 | B25a |
| 2020 | B25a |
| 2022 | B25a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 443 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B25b: FWABs Rejected Because Late – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) because they were received after the ballot receipt deadline for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B25b |
| 2020 | B25b |
| 2022 | B25b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 52 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B25c: FWABs Rejected Because Late – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected from non-military/civilian overseas voters because they were received after the ballot receipt deadline for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B25c |
| 2020 | B25c |
| 2022 | B25c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 89 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B26a: FWABs Rejected Because Regular Ballot Counted*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected because the voters’ regular absentee ballots were received and counted for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | QB34a |
| 2016 | B34a |
| 2018 | B26a |
| 2020 | B26a |
| 2022 | B26a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 338 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B26b: FWABs Rejected Because Regular Ballot Counted – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) because the voters’ regular absentee ballots were received and counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B26b |
| 2020 | B26b |
| 2022 | B26b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 84 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B26c: FWABs Rejected Because Regular Ballot Counted – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected from non-military/civilian overseas voters because the voters’ regular absentee ballots were received and counted for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | B26c |
| 2020 | B26c |
| 2022 | B26c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 316 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B27\_Other: FWAB Rejected Because Other Reasons, Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | B27\_Other |
| 2022 | B27\_Other |

* Format: String

*B27a: FWABs Rejected for Other Reasons*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected for other reasons for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | B27a |
| 2022 | B27a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 651 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B27b: FWABs Rejected for Other Reasons – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for other reasons for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | B27b |
| 2022 | B27b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 492 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B27c: FWABs Rejected for Other Reasons – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of Federal Write-In Absentee Ballots (FWABs) rejected from non-military/civilian overseas voters for other reasons for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | B27c |
| 2022 | B27c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 159 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B28a: Total FWABs Rejected: Total*

Total number of FWABs rejected for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | - |
| 2008 | B17a+B17b+B17c |
| 2010 | QB17a+QB17b+QB17c |
| 2012 | QB17a+QB17b+QB17c |
| 2014 | QB17a+QB17b+QB17c |
| 2016 | B17a+B17b+B17c |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | B25a + B26a + B27a |
| 2022 | B25a + B26a + B27a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,031 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B28b: Total FWABs Rejected – Uniformed Service Voters*

Total number of FWABs rejected from Uniformed Services voters (members of the Uniformed Services and their eligible dependents domestic or foreign) for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B17a, B17a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB17a |
| 2012 | QB17a |
| 2014 | QB17a |
| 2016 | B17a |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | B25b + B26b + B27b |
| 2022 | B25c + B26c + B27c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 656 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B28c: Total FWABs Rejected – Overseas Citizen Voters*

Total number of FWABs rejected from non-military/civilian overseas voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B17b, B17b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB17b |
| 2012 | QB17b |
| 2014 | QB17b |
| 2016 | B17b |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | B25c + B26c + B27c |
| 2022 | B25c + B26c + B27c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 976 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B28d\_Other: Total FWABs Rejected – Other*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B17c\_Description |
| 2010 | QB17c\_Other |
| 2012 | QB17c\_Other |
| 2014 | QB17c\_Other |
| 2016 | B17c\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*B28d: Total FWABs Rejected – Other [Fill-In]*

Total number of FWABs rejected from another type of UOCAVA voter for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B17c, B17c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QB17c |
| 2012 | QB17c |
| 2014 | QB17c |
| 2016 | B17c |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 1,031 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*B23\_B28Comments: FWABs, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | B6\_Comments + B11\_Comments + B17\_Comments |
| 2010 | QB4567\_Comments + QB9101112\_Comments + QB15161718\_Comments |
| 2012 | QB4567\_Comments + QB9101112\_Comments + QB15161718\_Comments |
| 2014 | QB4567\_Comments + QB9101112\_Comments + QB15161718\_Comments |
| 2016 | B4\_7Comments + B9\_12Comments + B15\_18Comments |
| 2018 | B23\_B26Comments |
| 2020 | B23\_B27Comments |
| 2022 | B23\_B27Comments |

* Format: String

### Mail Voting

*C1a: Total Mail Ballots Transmitted*

Total number of mail ballots transmitted to voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 4b |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1a, C1a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC1a |
| 2012 | QC1a |
| 2014 | QC1a |
| 2016 | C1a |
| 2018 | C1a |
| 2020 | C1a |
| 2022 | C1a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 333 | 7,052 | 6,067,822 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1b: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Returned by Voters*

Total number of mail ballots returned by voters for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | 5b |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1b, C1b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC1b |
| 2012 | QC1b |
| 2014 | QC1b |
| 2016 | C1b |
| 2018 | C1b |
| 2020 | C1b |
| 2022 | C1b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 303 | 5,282 | 3,419,212 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1c: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Returned as Undeliverable*

Total number of mail ballots returned as undeliverable for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1c, C1c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC1c |
| 2012 | QC1c |
| 2014 | QC1c |
| 2016 | C1c |
| 2018 | C1c |
| 2020 | C1c |
| 2022 | C1c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 119 | 110,092 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1d: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Spoiled*

Total number of mail ballots that were surrendered, spoiled, or replaced (also referred to as “voided” ballots) for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1d, C1d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC1d |
| 2012 | QC1d |
| 2014 | QC1d |
| 2016 | C1d |
| 2018 | C1d |
| 2020 | C1d |
| 2022 | C1d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 204 | 279,524 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1e: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Voter Cast Provisional Ballot*

Total number of mail voters who voted in person with a provisional ballot for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | C1e |
| 2020 | C1e |
| 2022 | C1e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 196 | 282,240 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1f: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Unreturned*

Total number of unreturned mail ballots for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1e, C1e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC1e |
| 2012 | QC1e |
| 2014 | QC1e |
| 2016 | C1e |
| 2018 | C1f |
| 2020 | C1f |
| 2022 | C1f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 12 | 1,679 | 3,502,991 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1g: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1f |
| 2010 | QC1f |
| 2012 | QC1f |
| 2014 | QC1f |
| 2016 | C1f |
| 2018 | C1g |
| 2020 | C1g |
| 2022 | C1g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 182 | 859,913 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1g\_Other: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Other 1 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1f\_Description |
| 2010 | QC1f\_Other |
| 2012 | QC1f\_Other |
| 2014 | QC1f\_Other |
| 2016 | C1f\_Other |
| 2018 | C1g\_Other |
| 2020 | C1g\_Other |
| 2022 | C1g\_Other |

* Format: String

*C1h: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1g |
| 2010 | QC1g |
| 2012 | QC1g |
| 2014 | QC1g |
| 2016 | C1g |
| 2018 | C1h |
| 2020 | C1h |
| 2022 | C1h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 12 | 41,566 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1h\_Other: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Other 2 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1g\_Description |
| 2010 | QC1g\_Other |
| 2012 | QC1g\_Other |
| 2014 | QC1g\_Other |
| 2016 | C1g\_Other |
| 2018 | C1h\_Other |
| 2020 | C1h\_Other |
| 2022 | C1h\_Other |

* Format: String

*C1i: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1h |
| 2010 | QC1h |
| 2012 | QC1h |
| 2014 | QC1h |
| 2016 | C1h |
| 2018 | C1i |
| 2020 | C1i |
| 2022 | C1i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,861 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C1i\_Other: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1h\_Description |
| 2010 | QC1h\_Other |
| 2012 | QC1h\_Other |
| 2014 | QC1h\_Other |
| 2016 | C1h\_Other |
| 2018 | C1i\_Other |
| 2020 | C1i\_Other |
| 2022 | C1i\_Other |

* Format: String

*C1Comments: Mail Ballots Transmitted, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C1\_Comments |
| 2010 | QC1\_Comment |
| 2012 | QC1\_Comment |
| 2014 | QC1\_Comment |
| 2016 | C1Comments |
| 2018 | C1Comments |
| 2020 | C1Comments |
| 2022 | C1Comments |

* Format: String

*C2a: Mail Ballots Transmitted to Permanent Mail Voters*

Total number of ballots that were transmitted to permanent mail voters for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C3, C3\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC3 |
| 2012 | QC3 |
| 2014 | QC3 |
| 2016 | C3 |
| 2018 | C2a |
| 2020 | C2a |
| 2022 | C2a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 8 | 5,829 | 3,709,479 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C2Comments: Mail Ballots Transmitted to Permanent Mail Voters, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C3\_Comments |
| 2010 | QC3\_Comment |
| 2012 | QC3\_Comment |
| 2014 | QC3\_Comment |
| 2016 | C3Comments |
| 2018 | C2Comments |
| 2020 | C2Comments |
| 2022 | C2Comments |

* Format: String

*C3a: Total Drop Boxes*

Total number of drop boxes used for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C3a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 5 | 400 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C3Comments: Total Drop Boxes, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C3Comments |

* Format: String

*C4a: Drop Boxes, Election Day Total*

Total number of drop boxes used on Election Day for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C4a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 5 | 400 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C4b: Drop Boxes, Election Day – At Election Offices*

Total number of drop boxes located at election offices on Election Day for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C4b |

| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 1 | 1 | 68 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C4c: Drop Boxes, Election Day – At Other Sites*

Total number of drop boxes located at non-election official sites on Election Day for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C4c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 399 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C5a: Drop Boxes, Early Voting Total*

Total number of drop boxes used during early voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C5a |

| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 1 | 3 | 400 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C5b: Drop Boxes, Early Voting – At Election Offices*

Total number of drop boxes located at election offices during early voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C5b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 1 | 68 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C5c: Drop Boxes, Early Voting – At Other Sites*

Total number of drop boxes located at non-election official sites during early voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C5c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 399 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C4\_C5Comments: Drop Boxes by Category, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C4\_C5Comments |

* Format: String

*C6a: Total Mail Ballots Returned by Drop Box*

Total number of mail ballots returned via drop boxes for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C6a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 219 | 11,326 | 899,421 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C6Comments: Mail Ballots Returned by Drop Box, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C6Comments |

* Format: String

*C7a: Mail Ballots Successfully Cured*

Total number of mail ballots that were successfully cured for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C7a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 109 | 9,746 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C7Comments: Mail Ballots Successfully Cured, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C7Comments |

* Format: String

*C8a: Mail Ballots Returned and Counted*

Total number of mail ballots returned by voters and counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 6b |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C4a, C4a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC4a |
| 2012 | QC4a |
| 2014 | QC4a |
| 2016 | C4a |
| 2018 | C3a |
| 2020 | C3a |
| 2022 | C8a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 290 | 5,220 | 3,397,451 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C8Comments: Mail Ballots Returned and Counted, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C4\_Comments |
| 2010 | QC4\_Comment |
| 2012 | QC4\_Comment |
| 2014 | QC4\_Comment |
| 2016 | C4Comments |
| 2018 | C3Comments |
| 2020 | C3Comments |
| 2022 | C8Comments |

* Format: String

*C9a: Total Mail Ballots Rejected*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 6c |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C4b, C4b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC4b |
| 2012 | QC4b |
| 2014 | QC4b |
| 2016 | C4b |
| 2018 | C4a |
| 2020 | C4a |
| 2022 | C9a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2 | 82 | 98,988 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9b: Mail Ballots Rejected – Past Deadline*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the ballot was not received on time/missed the deadline for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41BN, Q41BN\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5a, C5a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5a |
| 2012 | QC5a |
| 2014 | QC5a |
| 2016 | C5a |
| 2018 | C4b |
| 2020 | C4b |
| 2022 | C9b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 17 | 14,538 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9c: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Voter Signature*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the ballot did not have a voter signature for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41NV, Q41NV\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5b, C5b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5b |
| 2012 | QC5b |
| 2014 | QC5b |
| 2016 | C5b |
| 2018 | C4c |
| 2020 | C4c |
| 2022 | C9c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 13 | 4,800 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9d: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Witness Signature*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the ballot did not have a witness signature for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41NW, Q41NW\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5c, C5c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5c |
| 2012 | QC5c |
| 2014 | QC5c |
| 2016 | C5c |
| 2018 | C4d |
| 2020 | C4d |
| 2022 | C9d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 949 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9e: Mail Ballots Rejected – Non-Matching Signature*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the ballot had a non-matching or incomplete signature for the November [year] signature.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41NS, Q41NS\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5d, C5d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5d |
| 2012 | QC5d |
| 2014 | QC5d |
| 2016 | C5d |
| 2018 | C4e |
| 2020 | C4e |
| 2022 | C9e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 24 | 12,158 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9f: Mail Ballots Rejected – Unofficial Envelope*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the ballot was returned in an unofficial envelope for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41BRN, Q41BRN\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5f, C5f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5f |
| 2012 | QC5f |
| 2014 | QC5f |
| 2016 | C5f |
| 2018 | C4g |
| 2020 | C4g |
| 2022 | C9f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 9 | 21,262 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9g: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Ballot in Envelope*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the ballot was missing from the envelope for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41BM, Q41BM\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5g, C5g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5g |
| 2012 | QC5g |
| 2014 | QC5g |
| 2016 | C5g |
| 2018 | C4h |
| 2020 | C4h |
| 2022 | C9g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,236 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9h: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Secrecy Envelope*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the ballot was not placed in a required secrecy envelope for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C9h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 6 | 1,820 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9i: Mail Ballots Rejected – Multiple Ballots in Envelope*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because multiple ballots were returned in one envelope for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41M, Q41M\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5j, C5j\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5j |
| 2012 | QC5j |
| 2014 | QC5j |
| 2016 | C5j |
| 2018 | C4k |
| 2020 | C4k |
| 2022 | C9i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 7,531 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9j: Mail Ballots Rejected – Envelope Not Sealed*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the envelope was not sealed for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41EN, Q41EN\_MMM |
| 2008 | C5h, C5h\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5h |
| 2012 | QC5h |
| 2014 | QC5h |
| 2016 | C5h |
| 2018 | C4i |
| 2020 | C4i |
| 2022 | C9j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,451 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9k: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Postmark*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the returned ballot did not have required postmark for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C9k |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 245 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9l: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Address on Envelope*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because no resident address was on the envelope for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41NR, Q41NR\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5i, C5i\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5i |
| 2012 | QC5i |
| 2014 | QC5i |
| 2016 | C5i |
| 2018 | C4j |
| 2020 | C4j |
| 2022 | C9l |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 719 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9m: Mail Ballots Rejected – Voter Deceased*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the voter was deceased for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41VD, Q41VD\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5k, C5k\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5k |
| 2012 | QC5k |
| 2014 | QC5k |
| 2016 | C5k |
| 2018 | C4l |
| 2020 | C4l |
| 2022 | C9m |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 1,315 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9n: Mail Ballots Rejected – Voter Already Voted*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the voter already cast another ballot that was accepted (by mail or in person) for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41AV, Q41AV\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5l, C5l\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5l |
| 2012 | QC5l |
| 2014 | QC5l |
| 2016 | C5l |
| 2018 | C4m |
| 2020 | C4m |
| 2022 | C9n |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 14,633 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9o: Mail Ballots Rejected – Missing Documentation*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the voter did not provide the required documentation (such as identification, affidavit, or statement) or documentation was incomplete for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41F, Q41F\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5m, C5m\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5m |
| 2012 | QC5m |
| 2014 | QC5m |
| 2016 | C5m |
| 2018 | C4n |
| 2020 | C4n |
| 2022 | C9o |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 3,628 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9p: Mail Ballots Rejected – Voter Not Eligible*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because the voter was not eligible to cast a ballot in the jurisdiction for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41I, Q41I\_NNN |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | C9p |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 3,628 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9q: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Ballot Application*

Total number of mail ballots that were returned by voters and were rejected because no ballot application was on record for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41NB, Q41NB\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5n, C5n\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5n |
| 2012 | QC5n |
| 2014 | QC5n |
| 2016 | C5n |
| 2018 | C4o |
| 2020 | C4o |
| 2022 | C9q |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 484 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9r: Mail Ballots Rejected – No Election Official Signature*

Total number of domestic civilian by-mail ballots rejected because an election official’s signature was on ballot for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41NE, Q41NE\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5e, C5e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QC5e |
| 2012 | QC5e |
| 2014 | QC5e |
| 2016 | C5e |
| 2018 | C4f |
| 2020 | C4f |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 103 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9s\_Other: Mail Ballots Rejected – Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41Other |
| 2008 | C5o\_Description |
| 2010 | QC5o\_Other |
| 2012 | QC5o\_Other |
| 2014 | QC5o\_Other |
| 2016 | C5o\_Other |
| 2018 | C4p\_Other |
| 2020 | C4p\_Other |
| 2022 | C9r\_Other |

* Format: String

*C9s: Mail Ballots Rejected – Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41O, Q41O\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5o |
| 2010 | QC5o |
| 2012 | QC5o |
| 2014 | QC5o |
| 2016 | C5o |
| 2018 | C4p |
| 2020 | C4p |
| 2022 | C9r |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 14 | 48,628 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9t\_Other: Mail Ballots Rejected – Other 2 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C5p\_Description |
| 2010 | QC5p\_Other |
| 2012 | QC5p\_Other |
| 2014 | QC5p\_Other |
| 2016 | C5p\_Other |
| 2018 | C4q\_Other |
| 2020 | C4q\_Other |
| 2022 | C9s\_Other |

* Format: String

*C9t: Mail Ballots Rejected – Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C5p |
| 2010 | QC5p |
| 2012 | QC5p |
| 2014 | QC5p |
| 2016 | C5p |
| 2018 | C4q |
| 2020 | C4q |
| 2022 | C9s |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 8 | 33,078 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9u\_Other: Mail Ballots Rejected – Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C5q\_Description |
| 2010 | QC5q\_Other |
| 2012 | QC5q\_Other |
| 2014 | QC5q\_Other |
| 2016 | C5q\_Other |
| 2018 | C4r\_Other |
| 2020 | C4r\_Other |
| 2022 | C9t\_Other |

* Format: String

*C9u: Mail Ballots Rejected – Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | C5q |
| 2010 | QC5q |
| 2012 | QC5q |
| 2014 | QC5q |
| 2016 | C5q |
| 2018 | C4r |
| 2020 | C4r |
| 2022 | C9t |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 8 | 65,822 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9v: Mail Ballots Rejected – Other 4*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41BR, Q41BR\_NNN + Q41BRE, Q41BRE\_NNN + Q41SB, Q41SB\_NNN |
| 2008 | C5r + C5s + C5t + C5u + C5v |
| 2010 | QC5r + QC5s + QC5t + QC5u + QC5v |
| 2012 | QC5r + QC5s + QC5t + QC5u + QC5v |
| 2014 | QC5r + QC5s + QC5t + QC5u + QC5v |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 10 | 7,455 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*C9Comments: Mail Ballots Rejected, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q41Comment |
| 2008 | C5\_Comments |
| 2010 | QC5\_Comment |
| 2012 | QC5\_Comment |
| 2014 | QC5\_Comment |
| 2016 | C5\_Comments |
| 2018 | C4Comments |
| 2020 | C4Comments |
| 2022 | C9Comments |

* Format: String

### In-Person Polling Operations

*D1a: Total Precincts in Jurisdiction*

Total number of precincts in your jurisdiction for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | 19 |
| 2006 | Q50, Q50\_NNN |
| 2008 | D1, D1\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QD1a |
| 2012 | QD1a |
| 2014 | QD1a |
| 2016 | D1a |
| 2018 | D3a |
| 2020 | D2a |
| 2022 | D1a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 6 | 31 | 16,364 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D1Comments: Total Precincts in Jurisdiction, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | QD1\_Comment |
| 2012 | QD1\_Comment |
| 2014 | QD1\_Comment |
| 2016 | D1Comments |
| 2018 | D3Comments |
| 2020 | D2Comments |
| 2022 | D1Comments |

* Format: String

*D2a: Total Polling Places*

Total number of physical polling places your jurisdiction used for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 20 |
| 2006 | Q51, Q51\_NNN |
| 2008 | D2a, D2a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QD2a |
| 2012 | QD2a |
| 2014 | QD2a |
| 2016 | D2a |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | D2a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 4 | 21 | 9,369 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D2Comments: Total Polling Places, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q51Comment |
| 2008 | D2\_Comments |
| 2010 | QD2\_Comment |
| 2012 | QD2\_Comment |
| 2014 | QD2\_Comment |
| 2016 | D2Comments |
| 2018 | D3\_Comments |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | D2Comments |

* Format: String

*D3a: Polling Places, Election Day Total*

Total number of physical polling places in your jurisdiction for Election Day voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2b + D2c + D2d |
| 2010 | QD2b + QD2c + QD2d |
| 2012 | QD2b + QD2c + QD2d |
| 2014 | QD2b + QD2c + QD2d |
| 2016 | D2b + D2c + D2d |
| 2018 | D4a |
| 2020 | D3a |
| 2022 | D3a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 38 | 120,436 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D3b: Polling Places, Election Day – At Other Sites*

Total number of physical polling places other than election offices (e.g., libraries, schools, mobile voting locations) for Election Day voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2b, D2b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QD2b |
| 2012 | QD2b |
| 2014 | QD2b |
| 2016 | D2b |
| 2018 | D4b |
| 2020 | D3b |
| 2022 | D3b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 18 | 17,879 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D3c: Polling Places, Election Day – At Election Offices*

Total number of election offices for Election Day voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2c, D2c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QD2c |
| 2012 | QD2c |
| 2014 | QD2c |
| 2016 | D2c |
| 2018 | D4c |
| 2020 | D3c |
| 2022 | D3c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 4,110 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D3d: Polling Places, Election Day – Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2d |
| 2010 | QD2d |
| 2012 | QD2d |
| 2014 | QD2d |
| 2016 | D2d |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D3d\_Other: Polling Places, Election Day – Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2d\_Description |
| 2010 | QD2\_Other |
| 2012 | QD2\_Other |
| 2014 | QD2\_Other |
| 2016 | D2d\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*D4a: Polling Places, Early Voting Total*

Total number of physical polling places in your jurisdiction for early voting for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2e + D2f + D2g |
| 2010 | QD2e + QD2f + QD2g |
| 2012 | QD2e + QD2f + QD2g |
| 2014 | QD2e + QD2f + QD2g |
| 2016 | D2e + D2f + D2g |
| 2018 | D5a |
| 2020 | D4a |
| 2022 | D4a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 5 | 25,240 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D4b: Polling Places, Early Voting – At Other Sites*

Total number of physical polling places other than election offices (e.g., libraries, schools, mobile voting locations) for early voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2e, D2e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QD2e |
| 2012 | QD2e |
| 2014 | QD2e |
| 2016 | D2e |
| 2018 | D5b |
| 2020 | D4b |
| 2022 | D4b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 9,690 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D4c: Polling Places, Early Voting – At Election Offices*

Total number of election offices for early voting for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2f, D2f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QD2f |
| 2012 | QD2f |
| 2014 | QD2f |
| 2016 | D2f |
| 2018 | D5c |
| 2020 | D4c |
| 2022 | D4c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 2 | 4,519 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D4d: Polling Places, Early Voting – Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2g |
| 2010 | QD2g |
| 2012 | QD2g |
| 2014 | QD2g |
| 2016 | D2g |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 33 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D4d\_Other: Early Voting – Other*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2g\_Description |
| 2010 | QD2g\_Other |
| 2012 | QD2g\_Other |
| 2014 | QD2g\_Other |
| 2016 | D2g\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*D3\_D4Comments: Polling Places by Category, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D2\_Comments |
| 2010 | QD2\_Comments |
| 2012 | QD2\_Comments |
| 2014 | QD2\_Comments |
| 2016 | D2\_Comments |
| 2018 | D4\_D5Comments |
| 2020 | D3\_D4Comments |
| 2022 | D3\_D4Comments |

* Format: String

*D5a: Total Poll Workers, Election Day*

Total number of poll workers who served in your jurisdiction for Election Day voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | D6 |
| 2020 | D5 |
| 2022 | D5a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 42 | 166 | 24,651 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D6a: Total Poll Workers, Early Voting*

Total number of poll workers who served in your jurisdiction for early voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | D7 |
| 2020 | D6 |
| 2022 | D6a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5 | 44 | 16,385 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D5\_D6Comments: Poll Workers by Category, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | D6\_D7Comments |
| 2020 | D5\_D6Comments |
| 2022 | D5\_D6Comments |

* Format: String

*D7a: Total Poll Workers*

Total number of poll workers who assisted your jurisdiction with voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 15b |
| 2006 | Q46, Q46\_NNN |
| 2008 | D3, D3\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QD3a |
| 2012 | QD3a |
| 2014 | QD3a |
| 2016 | D3a |
| 2018 | D8a |
| 2020 | D7a |
| 2022 | D7a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 33 | 168 | 89,413 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D7b: Poll Workers, Under 18*

Total number of poll workers who were under 18 years old who assisted your jurisdiction with voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D4a |
| 2010 | QD4a |
| 2012 | QD4a |
| 2014 | QD4a |
| 2016 | D4a |
| 2018 | D8b |
| 2020 | D7b |
| 2022 | D7b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 6 | 6,828 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D7c: Poll Workers, 18 to 25*

Total number of poll workers who were between 18 and 25 years old who assisted your jurisdiction with voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D4b |
| 2010 | QD4b |
| 2012 | QD4b |
| 2014 | QD4b |
| 2016 | D4b |
| 2018 | D8c |
| 2020 | D7c |
| 2022 | D7c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 7 | 2,451 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D7d: Poll Workers, 26 to 40*

Total number of poll workers who were between 26 and 40 years old who assisted your jurisdiction with voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D4c |
| 2010 | QD4c |
| 2012 | QD4c |
| 2014 | QD4c |
| 2016 | D4c |
| 2018 | D8d |
| 2020 | D7d |
| 2022 | D7d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 14 | 8,344 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D7e: Poll Workers: 41 to 60*

Total number of poll workers who were between 41 and 60 years old who assisted your jurisdiction with voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D4d |
| 2010 | QD4d |
| 2012 | QD4d |
| 2014 | QD4d |
| 2016 | D4d |
| 2018 | D8e |
| 2020 | D7e |
| 2022 | D7e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5 | 41 | 9,275 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D7f: Poll Workers: 61 to 70*

Total number of poll workers who were between 61 and 70 years old who assisted your jurisdiction with voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D4e |
| 2010 | QD4e |
| 2012 | QD4e |
| 2014 | QD4e |
| 2016 | D4e |
| 2018 | D8f |
| 2020 | D7f |
| 2022 | D7f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 8 | 45 | 5,275 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D7g: Poll Workers: 71 and Older*

Total number of poll workers who were 71 years old or older who assisted your jurisdiction with voting for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D4f |
| 2010 | QD4f |
| 2012 | QD4f |
| 2014 | QD4f |
| 2016 | D4f |
| 2018 | D8g |
| 2020 | D7g |
| 2022 | D7g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5 | 36 | 5,065 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D7Comments: Poll Worker Ages, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D4\_Comments |
| 2010 | QD4\_Comment |
| 2012 | QD4\_Comment |
| 2014 | QD4\_Comment |
| 2016 | D4Comments |
| 2018 | D8Comments |
| 2020 | D7Comments |
| 2022 | D7Comments |

* Format: String

*D8: Ease of Recruiting Poll Workers*

How difficult or easy was it for your jurisdiction to obtain a sufficient number of poll workers for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D5 |
| 2010 | QD5 |
| 2012 | QD5 |
| 2014 | QD5 |
| 2016 | D5 |
| 2018 | D9 |
| 2020 | D8 |
| 2022 | D8 |

* Format: String
* *Note*: this was originally a categorical variable with the following options: “Very difficult”, “Somewhat difficult”, “Neither difficult nor easy”, “Somewhat easy”, “Very easy”, and “Not enough information to answer”. It was transformed to string to reflect the responses to multiple jurisdictions that were collapsed into one jurisdiction during the jurisdiction adjustment process.

*D8Comments: Poll Worker Recruitment, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | D5\_Comments |
| 2010 | QD5\_Comment |
| 2012 | QD5\_Comment |
| 2014 | QD5\_Comment |
| 2016 | D5Comments |
| 2018 | D9Comments |
| 2020 | D8Comments |
| 2022 | D8Comments |

* Format: String

*D9: Total New Poll Workers*

Total number of poll workers who served for the first time in the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | D9a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 7 | 46 | 4,573 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*D9Comments: New Poll Workers, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | D9Comments |

* Format: String

### Provisional Voting

*E1a: Total Provisional Ballots Cast*

Total number of voters who submitted provisional ballots in the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | 8b |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E1, E1\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE1a |
| 2012 | QE1a |
| 2014 | QE1a |
| 2016 | E1a |
| 2018 | E1a |
| 2020 | E1a |
| 2022 | E1a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 325 | 496,618 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E1b: Provisional Ballots Cast – Fully Counted*

Total number of provisional ballots that were counted in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 9b |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E2a, E2a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE1b |
| 2012 | QE1b |
| 2014 | QE1b |
| 2016 | E1b |
| 2018 | E1b |
| 2020 | E1b |
| 2022 | E1b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 209 | 377,987 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E1c: Provisional Ballots Cast – Partially Counted*

Total number of provisional ballots that were counted in part (e.g., only the items on the ballot for which the voter would have been eligible had they voted in the correct precinct) in the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E2b, E2b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE1c |
| 2012 | QE1c |
| 2014 | QE1c |
| 2016 | E1c |
| 2018 | E1c |
| 2020 | E1c |
| 2022 | E1c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 61 | 56,013 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E1d: Provisional Ballots Cast – Rejected*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q36TOTAL, Q36TOTAL\_NNN |
| 2008 | E2c, E2c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE1d |
| 2012 | QE1d |
| 2014 | QE1d |
| 2016 | E1d |
| 2018 | E1d |
| 2020 | E1d |
| 2022 | E1d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 79 | 111,843 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E1e\_Other: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other, Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E2d\_Description + E2e\_Description |
| 2010 | QE1e\_Other + QE1f\_Other |
| 2012 | QE1e\_Other + QE1f\_Other |
| 2014 | QE1e\_Other + QE1f\_Other |
| 2016 | E1e\_Other + E1f\_Other |
| 2018 | E1e\_Other |
| 2020 | E1e\_Other |
| 2022 | E1e\_Other |

* Format: String

*E1e: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other*

Total number of provisional ballots that were handled another way in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E2d + E2e |
| 2010 | QE1e + QE1f |
| 2012 | QE1e + QE1f |
| 2014 | QE1e + QE1f |
| 2016 | E1e + E1f |
| 2018 | E1e |
| 2020 | E1e |
| 2022 | E1e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 51 | 41,927 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E1Comments: Provisional Ballots Cast – Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q36Comment + Q37Comment |
| 2008 | E2\_Comments |
| 2010 | QE1\_Comment |
| 2012 | QE1\_Comment |
| 2014 | QE1\_Comment |
| 2016 | E1Comments |
| 2018 | E1Comments |
| 2020 | E1Comments |
| 2022 | E1Comments |

* Format: String

*E2a: Provisional Ballots Cast – Voter Not on Registration List*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because a voter did not appear on the list of eligible voters in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 73 | 9,687 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2b: Provisional Ballots Cast – No Voter Identification*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because a voter did not have proper identification (as defined by state law) in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 772 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2c: Provisional Ballots Cast – Election Official Challenged Eligibility*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because an election official asserted that the voter was not eligible to vote in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 1,704 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2d: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other Person Challenged Eligibility*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because another person (not an election official) challenged the voter’s qualifications and poll workers were not able to resolve the challenge in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 25 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2e: Provisional Ballots Cast – Voter Doesn’t Live in Precinct*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because a voter was not a resident of the precinct in which they were attempting to vote in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 36 | 6,895 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2f: Provisional Ballots Cast – Outdated Voter Registration Information*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because a voter’s registration was not updated with their current name or address in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 25 | 2,057 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2g: Provisional Ballots Cast – Did Not Surrender Mail Ballot*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because a voter was issued a mail ballot but did not surrender the ballot to poll workers when they came to vote in person in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 66 | 6,930 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2h: Provisional Ballots Cast – Polling Place Hours Extended*

Total number of provisional ballots that were cast because a federal or state judge extended the polling place hours for the election in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2h |

| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 2,433 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2i\_Other: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2i\_Other |

* Format: String

*E2i: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 20 | 8,012 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2j\_Other: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other 2 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2j\_Other |

* Format: String

*E2j: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 3,223 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2k\_Other: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other 3 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2k\_Other |

* Format: String

*E2k: Provisional Ballots Cast – Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2k |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 61 | 3,026 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E2Comments: Provisional Ballot Reasons – Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | E2Comments |

* Format: String

*E3a: Total Provisional Ballots Rejected*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37Total |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | QE2\_Total |
| 2012 | QE2\_Total |
| 2014 | QE2\_Total |
| 2016 | E1d |
| 2018 | E2a |
| 2020 | E2a |
| 2022 | E3a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 69 | 67,796 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3b: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Voter Not Registered*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a voter was not registered in the state in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37NR, Q37NR\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3a, E3a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2a |
| 2012 | QE2a |
| 2014 | QE2a |
| 2016 | E2a |
| 2018 | E2b |
| 2020 | E2b |
| 2022 | E3b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 64 | 69,679 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3c: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Voter in Wrong Jurisdiction*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a voter was registered in the state but attempted to vote in the wrong jurisdiction in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37WJ, Q37WJ\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3b, E3b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2b |
| 2012 | QE2b |
| 2014 | QE2b |
| 2016 | E2b |
| 2018 | E2c |
| 2020 | E2c |
| 2022 | E3c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 18 | 67,517 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3d: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Voter in Wrong Precinct*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a voter was registered in the state but attempted to vote in the wrong precinct in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37WP, Q37WP\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3c, E3c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2c |
| 2012 | QE2c |
| 2014 | QE2c |
| 2016 | E2c |
| 2018 | E2d |
| 2020 | E2d |
| 2022 | E3d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 11 | 23,781 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3e: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Insufficient Voter Identification*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a voter failed to provide sufficient identification in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37NI, Q37NI\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3d, E3d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2d |
| 2012 | QE2d |
| 2014 | QE2d |
| 2016 | E2d |
| 2018 | E2e |
| 2020 | E2e |
| 2022 | E3e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 4,387 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3f: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Incomplete Ballot or Envelope*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because an envelope and/or ballot was incomplete and/or illegible in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37IB, Q37IB\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3e, E3e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2e |
| 2012 | QE2e |
| 2014 | QE2e |
| 2016 | E2e |
| 2018 | E2f |
| 2020 | E2f |
| 2022 | E3f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 4 | 7,382 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3g: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Ballot Missing from Envelope*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a ballot was missing from the envelope in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37MB, Q37MB\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3f, E3f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2f |
| 2012 | QE2f |
| 2014 | QE2f |
| 2016 | E2f |
| 2018 | E2g |
| 2020 | E2g |
| 2022 | E3g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 6,720 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3h: Provisional Ballots Rejected – No Signature*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a ballot did not have a signature in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37NS, Q37NS\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3g, E3g\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2g |
| 2012 | QE2g |
| 2014 | QE2g |
| 2016 | E2g |
| 2018 | E2h |
| 2020 | E2h |
| 2022 | E3h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 1,960 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3i: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Non-Matching Signature*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a ballot had a non-matching signature in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37NM, Q37NM\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3h, E3h\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2h |
| 2012 | QE2h |
| 2014 | QE2h |
| 2016 | E2h |
| 2018 | E2i |
| 2020 | E2i |
| 2022 | E3i |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 2 | 3,526 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3j: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Voter Already Voted*

Total number of provisional ballots that were rejected because a voter already voted in the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37AV, Q37AV\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3i, E3i\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QE2i |
| 2012 | QE2i |
| 2014 | QE2i |
| 2016 | E2i |
| 2018 | E2j |
| 2020 | E2j |
| 2022 | E3j |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 1,517 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3k\_Other: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37OTHER |
| 2008 | E3j\_Description |
| 2010 | QE2j\_Other |
| 2012 | QE2j\_Other |
| 2014 | QE2j\_Other |
| 2016 | E2j\_Other |
| 2018 | E2k\_Other |
| 2020 | E2k\_Other |
| 2022 | E3k\_Other |

* Format: String

*E3k: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37O, Q37O\_NNN |
| 2008 | E3j |
| 2010 | QE2j |
| 2012 | QE2j |
| 2014 | QE2j |
| 2016 | E2j |
| 2018 | E2k |
| 2020 | E2k |
| 2022 | E3k |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 17 | 21,927 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3l\_Other: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 2 Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E3k\_Description |
| 2010 | QE2k\_Other |
| 2012 | QE2k\_Other |
| 2014 | QE2k\_Other |
| 2016 | E2k\_Other |
| 2018 | E2l\_Other |
| 2020 | E2l\_Other |
| 2022 | E3l\_Other |

* Format: String

*E3l: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E3k |
| 2010 | QE2k |
| 2012 | QE2k |
| 2014 | QE2k |
| 2016 | E2k |
| 2018 | E2l |
| 2020 | E2l |
| 2022 | E3l |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 7 | 14,382 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3m\_Other: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 3 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E3l\_Description |
| 2010 | QE2l\_Other |
| 2012 | QE2l\_Other |
| 2014 | QE2l\_Other |
| 2016 | E2l\_Other |
| 2018 | E2m\_Other |
| 2020 | E2m\_Other |
| 2022 | E3m\_Other |

* Format: String

*E3m: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E3l |
| 2010 | QE2l |
| 2012 | QE2l |
| 2014 | QE2l |
| 2016 | E2l |
| 2018 | E2m |
| 2020 | E2m |
| 2022 | E3m |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 5 | 2,660 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3n: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 4*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E3m + E3n + E3o + E3p |
| 2010 | QE2m + QE2n + QE2o + QE2p |
| 2012 | QE2m + QE2n + QE2o + QE2p |
| 2014 | QE2m + QE2n + QE2o + QE2p |
| 2016 | E2m + E2n + E2o + E2p |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 11 | 3,338 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*E3n\_Other: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Other 4 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | E3m\_Description + E3n\_Description + E3o\_Description + E3p\_Description |
| 2010 | QE2m\_Other + QE2n\_Other + QE2o\_Other + QE2p\_Other |
| 2012 | QE2m\_Other + QE2n\_Other + QE2o\_Other + QE2p\_Other |
| 2014 | QE2m\_Other + QE2n\_Other + QE2o\_Other + QE2p\_Other |
| 2016 | E2m\_Other + E2n\_Other + E2o\_Other + E2p\_Other |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*E3Comments: Provisional Ballots Rejected – Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q37Comment |
| 2008 | E3\_Comments |
| 2010 | QE2\_Comment |
| 2012 | QE2\_Comment |
| 2014 | QE2\_Comment |
| 2016 | E2Comments |
| 2018 | E2Comments |
| 2020 | E2Comments |
| 2022 | E3Comments |

* Format: String

### Voter Turnout and Election Technologies

*F1a: Total Voters Who Cast a Ballot That Was Counted*

Total number of voters who cast a ballot that was counted for the November [year] general election.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | 2a |
| 2006 | Q34Total |
| 2008 | F1a, F1a\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QF1a |
| 2012 | QF1a |
| 2014 | QF1a |
| 2016 | F1a |
| 2018 | F1a |
| 2020 | F1a |
| 2022 | F1a |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 3,544 | 20,404 | 7,722,019 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1b: Voters Who Cast a Ballot in Person on Election Day*

Total number of voters who cast a ballot at a physical polling place on Election Day and whose ballots were counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | 3b |
| 2006 | Q34A |
| 2008 | F1b, F1b\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QF1b |
| 2012 | QF1b |
| 2014 | QF1b |
| 2016 | F1b |
| 2018 | F1b |
| 2020 | F1b |
| 2022 | F1b |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 2,234 | 11,964 | 7,181,457 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1c: Voters Who Cast a UOCAVA Ballot*

Total number of UOCAVA voters who cast a ballot via absentee ballot or FWAB whose ballots were counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q34ADM |
| 2008 | F1c, F1c\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QF1c |
| 2012 | QF1c |
| 2014 | QF1c |
| 2016 | F1c |
| 2018 | F1c |
| 2020 | F1c |
| 2022 | F1c |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 4 | 94 | 69,765 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1d: Voters Who Cast a Mail Ballot*

The number of voters who cast a mail ballot and whose ballot was counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q34DC |
| 2008 | F1d, F1d\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QF1d |
| 2012 | QF1d |
| 2014 | QF1d |
| 2016 | F1d |
| 2018 | F1d |
| 2020 | F1d |
| 2022 | F1d |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 252 | 3,869 | 1,905,091 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1e: Voters Who Cast a Provisional Ballot*

The number of voters who cast a provisional ballot and whose ballot was counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q34P |
| 2008 | F1e, F1e\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QF1e |
| 2012 | QF1e |
| 2014 | QF1e |
| 2016 | F1e |
| 2018 | F1e |
| 2020 | F1e |
| 2022 | F1e |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 258 | 434,000 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1f: Voters Who Cast a Ballot During In-Person Early Voting*

The number of voters who cast a ballot at an in-person early voting location and whose ballot was counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q34E |
| 2008 | F1f, F1f\_NotAvailable |
| 2010 | QF1f |
| 2012 | QF1f |
| 2014 | QF1f |
| 2016 | F1f |
| 2018 | F1f |
| 2020 | F1f |
| 2022 | F1f |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 238 | 5,022 | 1,273,936 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1g: Voters Who Cast a Mail Ballot in an All-Mail Election*

The number of voters who cast a mail ballot in a jurisdiction that conducts elections by mail and whose ballot was counted for the November [year] general election.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | QF1g |
| 2012 | QF1g |
| 2014 | QF1g |
| 2016 | F1g |
| 2018 | F1g |
| 2020 | F1g |
| 2022 | F1g |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 11,120 | 3,525,439 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1h\_Other: Voters Who Cast Another Type of Ballot, Other 1 Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F1g\_Description + F1h\_Description + F1i\_Description |
| 2010 | QF1h\_Other + QF1i\_Other + QF1j\_Other |
| 2012 | QF1h\_Other + QF1i\_Other + QF1j\_Other |
| 2014 | QF1h\_Other + QF1i\_Other + QF1j\_Other |
| 2016 | F1h\_Other + F1h\_Other + F1j\_Other |
| 2018 | F1h\_Other |
| 2020 | F1h\_Other |
| 2022 | F1h\_Other |

* Format: String
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1h: Voters Who Cast Another Type of Ballot, Other 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F1g + F1h + F1i |
| 2010 | QF1h + QF1i + QF1j |
| 2012 | QF1h + QF1i + QF1j |
| 2014 | QF1h + QF1i + QF1j |
| 2016 | F1h + F1i + F1j |
| 2018 | F1h |
| 2020 | F1h |
| 2022 | F1h |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 413 | 896,380 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)
* *Note*: From 2008 to 2018 (included) the question asked for ballots cast independently of whether the vote was counted or not.

*F1Comments: Voters Who Cast a Ballot That Was Counted, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | Q34Comment |
| 2008 | F1\_Comments |
| 2010 | QF1\_Comment |
| 2012 | QF1\_Comment |
| 2014 | QF1\_Comment |
| 2016 | F1\_Comments |
| 2018 | F1Comments |
| 2020 | F1Comments |
| 2022 | F1Comments |

* Format: String

*F2\_1: Source of Voter Participation Data – Poll Books*

Were poll books and the number of by-mail/provisional participants used to indicate the source of voter participation data for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F2, "Number of voters checked off by poll workers or who signed poll books at physical polling places plus the number of UOCAVA and" and "Number of voters checked off by poll workers or who signed poll books at physical polling places plus the number of UOCAVA and other absentee or early voters." and "Number of voters checked off by poll workers or who signed poll books at physical poling places plus the number of UOCAVA and o" and "VotersCheckedOff" |
| 2010 | QF2, "Number of voters checked off by poll workers who signed poll books at physical polling places plus the number of UOCAVA and other absentee or early voters." and "Poll worker checks + absentee" and "Poll worker checks + absentees" |
| 2012 | QF2, "Number of voters checked off by poll workers who signed poll books at physical polling places plus the number of UOCAVA and other absentee or early voters." and "Poll worker checks + absentee" and "Poll worker checks + absentees" |
| 2014 | QF2, "Number of voters checked off by poll workers who signed poll books at physical polling places plus the number of UOCAVA and other absentee or early voters." and "Poll worker checks + absentee" and "Poll worker checks + absentees" |
| 2016 | F2, "Number of voters checked off by poll workers + absentee votes" |
| 2018 | F2, Value Label 1 |
| 2020 | F2, Value Label 1 |
| 2022 | F2\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 480 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 8 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 36527 |
| 1 | Selected | 8310 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F2\_2: Source of Voter Participation Data – Ballots Counted*

Were the number of ballots counted used to indicate the source of voter participation data for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F2, "Number of ballots counted at precincts and/or at a central location (including UOCAVA and other absentee or early vote ballots)" and "BallotsCounted" |
| 2010 | QF2, "Ballot counted" and "Ballots counted" and "box #2" and "Number of ballots counted at precincts and/or at a central location" and "Ballots counted and Voter history" |
| 2012 | QF2, "Ballot counted" and "Ballots counted" and "box #2" and "Number of ballots counted at precincts and/or at a central location" and "Ballots counted and Voter history" |
| 2014 | QF2, "Ballot counted" and "Ballots counted" and "box #2" and "Number of ballots counted at precincts and/or at a central location" and "Ballots counted and Voter history" |
| 2016 | F2, "Number of ballots counted at precincts and/or central location" and "Number of ballots counted AND vote history" |
| 2018 | F2, Value Label 2 |
| 2020 | F2, Value Label 2 |
| 2022 | F2\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 480 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 8 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 32417 |
| 1 | Selected | 12420 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F2\_3: Source of Voter Participation Data – Vote History*

Was voting history used to indicate the source of voter participation data for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F2, "Number of voters generated after "vote history" has been added." and "VoteHistory" |
| 2010 | QF2, "Number of voters generated after "voter history" has been added." and "Vote history" and "Voter history" and "Voting history report" and "Ballots counted and Voter history" |
| 2012 | QF2, "Number of voters generated after "voter history" has been added." and "Vote history" and "Voter history" and "Voting history report" and "Ballots counted and Voter history" |
| 2014 | QF2, "Number of voters generated after "voter history" has been added." and "Vote history" and "Voter history" and "Voting history report" and "Ballots counted and Voter history" |
| 2016 | F2, "Number of votes generated after vote history has been added" and "Number of ballots counted AND vote history" |
| 2018 | F2, Value Label 3 |
| 2020 | F2, Value Label 3 |
| 2022 | F2\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 480 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 8 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 29880 |
| 1 | Selected | 14957 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F2\_4: Source of Voter Participation Data – Votes Cast for Highest Office on Ballot*

Were the number of votes cast used to indicate the source of voter participation data for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F2, "Number of votes cast for the highest office on the ballot." |
| 2010 | QF2, "Highest office votes" |
| 2012 | QF2, "Highest office votes" |
| 2014 | QF2, "Highest office votes" |
| 2016 | F2, "Number of votes for the highest office on the ballot" |
| 2018 | F2, Value Label 4 |
| 2020 | F2, Value Label 4 |
| 2022 | F2\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 480 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 8 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 41635 |
| 1 | Selected | 2586 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F2\_5: Source of Voter Participation Data – Other*

Was another source used to indicate the source of voter participation data for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F2, "Other - Please specify in the next column." and "Other" and "Multiple responses" |
| 2010 | QF2, "Other" |
| 2012 | QF2, "Other" |
| 2014 | QF2, "Other" |
| 2016 | F2, "Other" |
| 2018 | F2, Value Label 5 |
| 2020 | F2, Value Label 5 |
| 2022 | F2\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 480 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 499 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 38762 |
| 1 | Selected | 4744 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F2\_Other: Source of Voter Participation Data – Text Description*

Was another source used to indicate the source of voter participation data for the November [year] general election (text description)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F2\_Description |
| 2010 | QF2\_Other |
| 2012 | QF2\_Other |
| 2014 | QF2\_Other |
| 2016 | F2\_Other |
| 2018 | F2\_Other |
| 2020 | F2\_Other |
| 2022 | F2\_Other |

* Format: String

*F2Comments: Source of Voter Participation Data, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F2\_Comments |
| 2010 | QF2\_Comment |
| 2012 | QF2\_Comment |
| 2014 | QF2\_Comment |
| 2016 | F2\_Comments |
| 2018 | F2Comments |
| 2020 | F2Comments |
| 2022 | F2Comments |

* Format: String

*F3a: Electronic Poll Book Use – Sign Voters In*

Were electronic poll books used to sign voters in for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F4a, F4e |
| 2010 | QF4a, QF4e |
| 2012 | QF4a, QF4e |
| 2014 | QF4a, QF4e |
| 2016 | F4a, F4e |
| 2018 | F3a |
| 2020 | F3a |
| 2022 | F3a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2644 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 536 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 8644 |
| 1 | Selected | 4156 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F3b: Electronic Poll Book Use – Update Voter History*

Were electronic poll books used to update voter history for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F4b, F4e |
| 2010 | QF4b, QF4e |
| 2012 | QF4b, QF4e |
| 2014 | QF4b, QF4e |
| 2016 | F4b, F4e |
| 2018 | F3b |
| 2020 | F3b |
| 2022 | F3b |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2645 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 536 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 8844 |
| 1 | Selected | 3950 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F3c: Electronic Poll Book Use – Look Up Polling Places*

Were electronic poll books used to look up polling places for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F4c, F4e |
| 2010 | QF4c, QF4e |
| 2012 | QF4c, QF4e |
| 2014 | QF4c, QF4e |
| 2016 | F4c, F4e |
| 2018 | F3c |
| 2020 | F3c |
| 2022 | F3c |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2736 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 538 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 9104 |
| 1 | Selected | 3689 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F3d: Electronic Poll Book Use – Same-Day Registration*

Were electronic poll books used to assist with same-day registration for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | F3d |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 0 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 498 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 51197 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 5191 |
| 1 | Selected | 765 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F3e: Electronic Poll Book Use – Check Ballot Status*

Were electronic poll books used to check voter’s mail ballot status for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | F3e |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 498 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 51197 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 4254 |
| 1 | Selected | 1689 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F3f\_Other: Electronic Poll Book Use – Other, Text Description*

Were electronic poll books used for another purpose for the November [year] general election (text description)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F4d\_Description |
| 2010 | QF4d\_Other |
| 2012 | QF4d\_Other |
| 2014 | QF4d\_Other |
| 2016 | F4d\_Other |
| 2018 | F3d\_Other |
| 2020 | F3d\_Other |
| 2022 | F3f\_Other |

* Format: String

*F3f: Electronic Poll Book Use – Other*

Were electronic poll books used for another purpose for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F4d, F4e |
| 2010 | QF4d, QF4e |
| 2012 | QF4d, QF4e |
| 2014 | QF4d, QF4e |
| 2016 | F4d, F4e |
| 2018 | F3d |
| 2020 | F3d |
| 2022 | F3f |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 724 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 322 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6116 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 2618 |
| 1 | Selected | 624 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F4a: Paper Poll Book Use – Sign Voters In*

Were paper poll books used to sign voters in for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F4a |
| 2020 | F4a |
| 2022 | F4a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 102 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 10 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 38283 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 3827 |
| 1 | Selected | 8753 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F4b: Paper Poll Book Use – Update Voter History*

Were paper poll books used to update voter history for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F4b |
| 2020 | F4b |
| 2022 | F4b |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 102 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 10 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 38283 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 4327 |
| 1 | Selected | 8250 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F4c: Paper Poll Book Use – Look Up Polling Places*

Were paper poll books used to look up polling places for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F4c |
| 2020 | F4c |
| 2022 | F4c |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 102 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 10 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 38283 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 10606 |
| 1 | Selected | 1967 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F4d: Paper Poll Book Use – Same-Day Registration*

Were paper poll books used to assist with same-day registration for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | F4d |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 0 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 7 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 51197 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 3305 |
| 1 | Selected | 3141 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F4e: Paper Poll Book Use – Check Ballot Status*

Were paper poll books used to check voter’s mail ballot status for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | F4e |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 1 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 7 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 51197 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 2519 |
| 1 | Selected | 3916 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F4f\_Other: Paper Poll Book Use – Other, Text Description*

Were paper poll books used for another purpose for the November [year] general election (text description)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F4d\_Other |
| 2020 | F4d\_Other |
| 2022 | F4f\_Other |

* Format: String

*F4f: Paper Poll Book Use – Other*

Were paper poll books used for another purpose for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F4d |
| 2020 | F4d |
| 2022 | F4f |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 508 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 752 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 6255 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 38283 |
| 1 | Selected | 1839 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F3\_F4Comments: Poll Book Uses, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F4\_Comments |
| 2010 | QF4\_Comment |
| 2012 | QF4\_Comment |
| 2014 | QF4\_Comment |
| 2016 | F4\_Comments |
| 2018 | F3\_F4Comments |
| 2020 | F3\_F4Comments |
| 2022 | F3\_F4Comments |

* Format: String

*F5a: Uses DREs without VVPAT Machines*

Were DRE machines without VVPAT in use for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7a Items |
| 2010 | QF7a Items |
| 2012 | QF7a Items |
| 2014 | QF7a Items |
| 2016 | F7a Items |
| 2018 | F5a |
| 2020 | F5a |
| 2022 | F5a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 5 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 12 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 20932 |
| 1 | Selected | 20648 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F5b\_1: DRE without VVPAT Make/Model 1*

What make/model of DRE machines without VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5b\_1 |
| 2020 | F5b\_1 |
| 2022 | F5b\_1 |

* Format: String

*F5b\_1Other: DRE without VVPAT Other Make/Model 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5b\_1other |
| 2020 | F5b\_1other |
| 2022 | F5b\_1other |

* Format: String

*F5c\_1: DRE without VVPAT Number Deployed 1*

How many DRE machines without VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7aNoUse, F7aNoUseNA(this one is to backfill with -99 Data not available) |
| 2010 | QF7a\_Num |
| 2012 | QF7a\_Num |
| 2014 | QF7a\_Num |
| 2016 | F7a\_Number |
| 2018 | F5c\_1 |
| 2020 | F5c\_1 |
| 2022 | F5c\_1 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 74 | 45,441 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F5b\_2: DRE without VVPAT Make/Model 2*

What make/model of DRE machines without VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5b\_2 |
| 2020 | F5b\_2 |
| 2022 | F5b\_2 |

* Format: String

*F5b\_2Other: DRE without VVPAT Other Make/Model 2*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5b\_2other |
| 2020 | F5b\_2other |
| 2022 | F5b\_2other |

* Format: String

*F5c\_2: DRE without VVPAT Number Deployed 2*

How many DRE machines without VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5c\_2 |
| 2020 | F5c\_2 |
| 2022 | F5c\_2 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 4 | 16 | 990 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F5b\_3: DRE without VVPAT Make/Model 3*

What make/model of DRE machines without VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5b\_3 |
| 2020 | F5b\_3 |
| 2022 | F5b\_3 |

* Format: String

*F5b\_3Other: DRE without VVPAT Other Make/Model 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5b\_3other |
| 2020 | F5b\_3other |
| 2022 | F5b\_3other |

* Format: String

*F5c\_3: DRE without VVPAT Number Deployed 3*

How many DRE machines without VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5c\_3 |
| 2020 | F5c\_3 |
| 2022 | F5c\_3 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 8 | 402 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F5d\_1: DRE without VVPAT Use – Election Day Regular Voting*

Were DRE machines without VVPAT used for in-precinct Election Day regular balloting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7aIPUse |
| 2010 | QF7a\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7a\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7a\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7a\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7a\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7a\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7a\_Precinct, F7a\_Prect\_NA |
| 2018 | F5d\_1 |
| 2020 | F5d\_1 |
| 2022 | F5d\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2506 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1037 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 12033 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 13374 |
| 1 | Selected | 4374 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F5d\_2: DRE without VVPAT Use – Accessible Voting*

Were DRE machines without VVPAT used for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 |  |
| 2010 |  |
| 2012 |  |
| 2014 |  |
| 2016 |  |
| 2018 | F5d\_2 |
| 2020 | F5d\_2 |
| 2022 | F5d\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 69 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 615 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 12033 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 38283 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 214 |
| 1 | Selected | 628 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F5d\_3: DRE without VVPAT Use – Provisional Voting*

Were DRE machines without VVPAT used for provisional ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 |  |
| 2010 |  |
| 2012 |  |
| 2014 |  |
| 2016 |  |
| 2018 | F5d\_3 |
| 2020 | F5d\_3 |
| 2022 | F5d\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 69 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 790 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 12033 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 38283 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 531 |
| 1 | Selected | 136 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F5d\_4: DRE without VVPAT Use – In-Person Early Voting*

Were DRE machines without VVPAT used for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 |  |
| 2010 |  |
| 2012 |  |
| 2014 |  |
| 2016 |  |
| 2018 | F5d\_4 |
| 2020 | F5d\_4 |
| 2022 | F5d\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 69 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 615 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 12033 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 38283 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 307 |
| 1 | Selected | 535 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F6a: Uses DRE with VVPAT Machines*

Were DRE machines with VVPAT in use for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7b Items |
| 2010 | QF7b Items |
| 2012 | QF7b Items |
| 2014 | QF7b Items |
| 2016 | F7b Items |
| 2018 | F6a |
| 2020 | F6a |
| 2022 | F6a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 0 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 12 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 19853 |
| 1 | Selected | 21474 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F6b\_1: DRE with VVPAT Make/Model 1*

What make/model of DRE machines with VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6b\_1 |
| 2020 | F6b\_1 |
| 2022 | F6b\_1 |

* Format: String

*F6b\_1Other: DRE with VVPAT Other Make/Model 1*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6b\_1other |
| 2020 | F6b\_1other |
| 2022 | F6b\_1other |

* Format: String

*F6c\_1: DRE with VVPAT Number Deployed 1*

How many DRE machines with VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7bNoUse, F7bNoUseNA |
| 2010 | QF7b\_Num |
| 2012 | QF7b\_Num |
| 2014 | QF7b\_Num |
| 2016 | F7b\_Number |
| 2018 | F6c\_1 |
| 2020 | F6c\_1 |
| 2022 | F6c\_1 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 72 | 9,338 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F6b\_2: DRE with VVPAT Make/Model 2*

What make/model of DRE machines with VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6b\_2 |
| 2020 | F6b\_2 |
| 2022 | F6b\_2 |

* Format: String

*F6b\_2Other: DRE with VVPAT Other Make/Model 2*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6b\_2other |
| 2020 | F6b\_2other |
| 2022 | F6b\_2other |

* Format: String

*F6c\_2: DRE with VVPAT Number Deployed 2*

How many DRE machines with VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6c\_2 |
| 2020 | F6c\_2 |
| 2022 | F6c\_2 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 7 | 361 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F6b\_3: DRE with VVPAT Make/Model 3*

What make/model of DRE machines with VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6b\_3 |
| 2020 | F6b\_3 |
| 2022 | F6b\_3 |

* Format: String

*F6b\_3Other: DRE with VVPAT Other Make/Model 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6b\_3other |
| 2020 | F6b\_3other |
| 2022 | F6b\_3other |

* Format: String

*F6c\_3: DRE with VVPAT Number Deployed 3*

How many DRE machines with VVPAT were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F6c\_3 |
| 2020 | F6c\_3 |
| 2022 | F6c\_3 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 9 | 430 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F6d\_1: DRE with VVPAT Use – Election Day Regular Voting*

Were DRE machines with VVPAT used for in-precinct Election Day regular balloting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7bIPUse |
| 2010 | QF7b\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7b\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7b\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7b\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7b\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7b\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7b\_Precinct, F7b\_Prect\_NA |
| 2018 | F6d\_1 |
| 2020 | F6d\_1 |
| 2022 | F6d\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 3756 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1280 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 11413 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 15097 |
| 1 | Selected | 3255 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F6d\_2: DRE with VVPAT Use – Accessible Voting*

Were DRE machines with VVPAT used for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7bDVUse |
| 2010 | QF7b\_Use\_VMD, QF7b\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7b\_Use\_VMD, QF7b\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7b\_Use\_VMD, QF7b\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2016 | F7b\_Dev, F7b\_Dev\_NA |
| 2018 | F6d\_2 |
| 2020 | F6d\_2 |
| 2022 | F6d\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 3764 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1279 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 11167 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 13999 |
| 1 | Selected | 4974 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F6d\_3: DRE with VVPAT Use – Provisional Voting*

Were DRE machines with VVPAT used for provisional ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7bPvUse |
| 2010 | QF7b\_Use\_Provisional, QF7b\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7b\_Use\_Provisional, QF7b\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7b\_Use\_Provisional, QF7b\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2016 | F7b\_Prov, F7b\_Prov\_NA |
| 2018 | F6d\_3 |
| 2020 | F6d\_3 |
| 2022 | F6d\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2656 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1280 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 11413 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 16189 |
| 1 | Selected | 744 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F6d\_4: DRE with VVPAT Use – In-Person Early Voting*

Were DRE machines with VVPAT used for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7bEVUse |
| 2010 | QF7b\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7b\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7b\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7b\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7b\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7b\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7b\_Early, F7b\_Early\_NA |
| 2018 | F6d\_4 |
| 2020 | F6d\_4 |
| 2022 | F6d\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 3750 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1280 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 11413 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 15228 |
| 1 | Selected | 2149 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F7a: Uses BMD Machines*

Were ballot marking devices in use for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7c Items |
| 2010 | QF7c Items |
| 2012 | QF7c Items |
| 2014 | QF7c Items |
| 2016 | F7c Items |
| 2018 | F7a |
| 2020 | F7a |
| 2022 | F7a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 30 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 13 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 12276 |
| 1 | Selected | 29193 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F7b\_1: BMD Make/Model 1*

What make/model of ballot marking devices were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7b\_1 |
| 2020 | F7b\_1 |
| 2022 | F7b\_1 |

* Format: String

*F7b\_1Other: BMD Other Make/Model 1*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7b\_1other |
| 2020 | F7b\_1other |
| 2022 | F7b\_1other |

* Format: String

*F7c\_1: BMD Number Deployed 1*

How many ballot marking devices were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7cNoUse, F7cNoUseNA |
| 2010 | QF7c\_Num |
| 2012 | QF7c\_Num |
| 2014 | QF7c\_Num |
| 2016 | F7c\_Number |
| 2018 | F7c\_1 |
| 2020 | F7c\_1 |
| 2022 | F7c\_1 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 5 | 32 | 20,360 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F7b\_2: BMD Make/Model 2*

What make/model of ballot marking devices were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7b\_2 |
| 2020 | F7b\_2 |
| 2022 | F7b\_2 |

* Format: String

*F7b\_2Other: BMD Other Make/Model 2*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7b\_2other |
| 2020 | F7b\_2other |
| 2022 | F7b\_2other |

* Format: String

*F7c\_2: BMD Number Deployed 2*

How many ballot marking devices were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7c\_2 |
| 2020 | F7c\_2 |
| 2022 | F7c\_2 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 15 | 1,775 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F7b\_3: BMD Make/Model 3*

What make/model of ballot marking devices were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7b\_3 |
| 2020 | F7b\_3 |
| 2022 | F7b\_3 |

* Format: String

*F7b\_3Other: BMD Other Make/Model 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7b\_3other |
| 2020 | F7b\_3other |
| 2022 | F7b\_3other |

* Format: String

*F7c\_3: BMD Number Deployed 3*

How many ballot marking devices were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7c\_3 |
| 2020 | F7c\_3 |
| 2022 | F7c\_3 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 1 | 89 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F7d\_1: BMD Use – Election Day Regular Voting*

Were ballot marking devices used for in-precinct Election Day regular balloting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7cIPUse |
| 2010 | QF7c\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7c\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7c\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7c\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7c\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7c\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7c\_Precinct |
| 2018 | F7d\_1 |
| 2020 | F7d\_1 |
| 2022 | F7d\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2462 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 693 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2563 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 17208 |
| 1 | Selected | 10620 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F7d\_2: BMD Use – Accessible Voting*

Were ballot marking devices used for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7cDVUse |
| 2010 | QF7c\_Use\_VMD, QF7c\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7c\_Use\_VMD, QF7c\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7c\_Use\_VMD, QF7c\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2016 | F7c\_Dev, F7c\_Dev\_NA |
| 2018 | F7d\_2 |
| 2020 | F7d\_2 |
| 2022 | F7d\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2433 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 680 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2563 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 12463 |
| 1 | Selected | 15160 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F7d\_3: BMD Use – Provisional Voting*

Were ballot marking devices used for provisional ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7cPvUse |
| 2010 | QF7c\_Use\_Provisional, QF7c\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7c\_Use\_Provisional, QF7c\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7c\_Use\_Provisional, QF7c\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2016 | F7c\_Prov, F7c\_Prov\_NA |
| 2018 | F7d\_3 |
| 2020 | F7d\_3 |
| 2022 | F7d\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 3736 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1295 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2563 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 22253 |
| 1 | Selected | 3124 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F7d\_4: BMD Use – In-Person Early Voting*

Were ballot marking devices used for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7cEVUse |
| 2010 | QF7c\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7c\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7c\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7c\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7c\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7c\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7c\_Early, F7c\_Early\_NA |
| 2018 | F7d\_4 |
| 2020 | F7d\_4 |
| 2022 | F7d\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 3583 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 678 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2563 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 20365 |
| 1 | Selected | 5893 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F7d\_5: BMD Use – Mail Ballot Counting*

Were ballot marking devices used for mail ballot counting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F7d\_5 |
| 2020 | F7d\_5 |
| 2022 | F7d\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 43 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 286 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2563 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 38283 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 8739 |
| 1 | Selected | 1346 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F8a: Uses Scanner Machines*

Were scanner machines in use for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7d Items |
| 2010 | QF7d Items |
| 2012 | QF7d Items |
| 2014 | QF7d Items |
| 2016 | F7d Items |
| 2018 | F8a |
| 2020 | F8a |
| 2022 | F8a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 12 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 112 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 8641 |
| 1 | Selected | 32822 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F8b\_1: Scanner Make/Model 1*

What make/model of scanner machines were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8b\_1 |
| 2020 | F8b\_1 |
| 2022 | F8b\_1 |

* Format: String

*F8b\_1Other: Scanner Other Make/Model 1*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8b\_1other |
| 2020 | F8b\_1other |
| 2022 | F8b\_1other |

* Format: String

*F8c\_1: Scanner Number Deployed 1*

How many scanner machines were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7dNoUse, F7dNoUseNA |
| 2010 | QF7d\_Num\_Counters, QF7d\_Num\_Booths |
| 2012 | QF7d\_Num\_Counters, QF7d\_Num\_Booths |
| 2014 | QF7d\_Num\_Counters, QF7d\_Num\_Booths |
| 2016 | F7d\_NumCounters |
| 2018 | F8c\_1 |
| 2020 | F8c\_1 |
| 2022 | F8c\_1 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 7 | 53 | 10,497 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F8b\_2: Scanner Make/Model 2*

What make/model of scanner machines were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8b\_2 |
| 2020 | F8b\_2 |
| 2022 | F8b\_2 |

* Format: String

*F8b\_2Other: Scanner Other Make/Model 2*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8b\_2other |
| 2020 | F8b\_2other |
| 2022 | F8b\_2other |

*F8c\_2: Scanner Number Deployed 2*

How many scanner machines were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8c\_2 |
| 2020 | F8c\_2 |
| 2022 | F8c\_2 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 1 | 8 | 1,791 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F8b\_3: Scanner Make/Model 3*

What make/model of scanner machines were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8b\_3 |
| 2020 | F8b\_3 |
| 2022 | F8b\_3 |

* Format: String

*F8b\_3Other: Scanner Other Make/Model 3*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8b\_3other |
| 2020 | F8b\_3other |
| 2022 | F8b\_3other |

* Format: String

*F8c\_3: Scanner Number Deployed 3*

How many scanner machines were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8c\_3 |
| 2020 | F8c\_3 |
| 2022 | F8c\_3 |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 3 | 150 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F8d\_1: Scanner Use – Election Day Voting*

Were scanner machines used for in-precinct Election Day regular balloting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7dIPUse |
| 2010 | QF7d\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7d\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7d\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7d\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7d\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7d\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7d\_Precinct |
| 2018 | F8d\_1 |
| 2020 | F8d\_1 |
| 2022 | F8d\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2522 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 433 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2145 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 9332 |
| 1 | Selected | 20180 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F8d\_2: Scanner Use – Accessible Voting*

Were scanner machines used for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7dDVUse |
| 2010 | QF7d\_Use\_VMD, QF7d\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7d\_Use\_VMD, QF7d\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7d\_Use\_VMD, QF7d\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2016 | F7d\_Dev |
| 2018 | F8d\_2 |
| 2020 | F8d\_2 |
| 2022 | F8d\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2691 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 628 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2146 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 19602 |
| 1 | Selected | 8407 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F8d\_3: Scanner Use – Provisional Voting*

Were scanner machines used for provisional ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7dPvUse |
| 2010 | QF7d\_Use\_Provisional, QF7d\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7d\_Use\_Provisional, QF7d\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7d\_Use\_Provisional, QF7d\_Use\_Provisional\_NA |
| 2016 | F7d\_Prov |
| 2018 | F8d\_3 |
| 2020 | F8d\_3 |
| 2022 | F8d\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2756 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1108 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2145 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 19165 |
| 1 | Selected | 8656 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F8d\_4: Scanner Use – In-Person Early Voting*

Were scanner machines used for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7dEVUse |
| 2010 | QF7d\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7d\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7d\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7d\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7d\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7d\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7d\_Early |
| 2018 | F8d\_4 |
| 2020 | F8d\_4 |
| 2022 | F8d\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2712 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 568 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2145 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 19384 |
| 1 | Selected | 8566 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F8d\_5: Scanner Use – Mail Ballot Counting*

Were scanner machines used for mail ballot counting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7dAbUse |
| 2010 | QF7d\_Use\_Absentee, QF7d\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7d\_Use\_Absentee, QF7d\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7d\_Use\_Absentee, QF7d\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F8d\_5 |
| 2020 | F8d\_5 |
| 2022 | F8d\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 329 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 178 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 2144 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 7194 |
| 1 | Selected | 17879 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F9a: Uses Hand Counting*

Was hand counting (no equipment) in use for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7g Items |
| 2010 | QF7g Items |
| 2012 | QF7g Items |
| 2014 | QF7g Items |
| 2016 | F7g Items |
| 2018 | F11a |
| 2020 | F11a |
| 2022 | F9a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 26 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 12 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 19561 |
| 1 | Selected | 21690 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F9d\_1: Hand Count Use – Election Day Regular Voting*

Was hand counting (no equipment) used for in-precinct Election Day regular balloting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eIPUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Precinct, F7e\_Precinct\_NA |
| 2018 | F11d\_1 |
| 2020 | F11d\_1 |
| 2022 | F9d\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2788 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1459 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 10064 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 15468 |
| 1 | Selected | 1891 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F9d\_2: Hand Count Use – Accessible Voting*

Was hand counting (no equipment) used for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eDVUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_VMD, QF7e\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_VMD, QF7e\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_VMD, QF7e\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Dev, F7e\_Dev\_NA |
| 2018 | F11d\_2 |
| 2020 | F11d\_2 |
| 2022 | F9d\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2787 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1457 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 10065 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 16199 |
| 1 | Selected | 1110 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F9d\_3: Hand Count Use – Provisional Voting*

Was hand counting (no equipment) used for provisional ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7ePvUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_Provisional, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_Provisional, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_Provisional, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee |
| 2016 | F7e\_Prov, F7e\_Prov\_NA |
| 2018 | F11d\_3 |
| 2020 | F11d\_3 |
| 2022 | F9d\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2728 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1587 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 10064 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 15142 |
| 1 | Selected | 2101 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F9d\_4: Hand Count Use – In-Person Early Voting*

Was hand counting (no equipment) used for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eEVUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7e\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7e\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7e\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Early, F7e\_Early\_NA |
| 2018 | F11d\_4 |
| 2020 | F11d\_4 |
| 2022 | F9d\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2790 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1458 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 10064 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 15798 |
| 1 | Selected | 1614 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F9d\_5: Hand Count Use – Mail Ballot Counting*

Was hand counting (no equipment) used for mail ballot counting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eAbUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_Absentee, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_Absentee, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_Absentee, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Absent, F7e\_Absent\_NA |
| 2018 | F11d\_5 |
| 2020 | F11d\_5 |
| 2022 | F9d\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2789 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1458 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 10064 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 9579 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 15394 |
| 1 | Selected | 2018 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F10a: Uses Lever Machines*

Were lever machines in use for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7f Items |
| 2010 | QF7f Items |
| 2012 | QF7f Items |
| 2014 | QF7f Items |
| 2016 | F7f Items |
| 2018 | F10a |
| 2020 | F10a |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available |  |
| -88 | Does not apply |  |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year |  |
| 0 | Not Selected |  |
| 1 | Selected |  |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F10c\_1: Lever Machine Number Deployed 1*

How many lever machines were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7fNoUse, F7fNoUseNA |
| 2010 | QF7f\_Num |
| 2012 | QF7f\_Num |
| 2014 | QF7f\_Num |
| 2016 | F7f\_Number |
| 2018 | F10c\_1 |
| 2020 | F10c\_1 |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F10c\_2: Lever Machine Number Deployed 2*

How many lever machines were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F10c\_2 |
| 2020 | F10c\_2 |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F10c\_3: Lever Machine Number Deployed 1*

How many lever machines were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F10c\_3 |
| 2020 | F10c\_3 |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F10d\_1: Lever Machine Use – Election Day Regular Voting*

Were lever machines used for in-precinct Election Day regular balloting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7fIPUse |
| 2010 | QF7f\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7f\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7f\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7f\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7f\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7f\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7f\_Precinct, F7f\_Prect\_NA |
| 2018 | F10d\_1 |
| 2020 | F10d\_1 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2725 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1831 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14825 |
| 1 | Selected | 4 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F10d\_2: Lever Machine Use – Accessible Voting*

Were lever machines used for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7fDVUse |
| 2010 | QF7f\_Use\_VMD, QF7f\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7f\_Use\_VMD, QF7f\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7f\_Use\_VMD, QF7f\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2016 | F7f\_Dev, F7f\_Dev\_NA |
| 2018 | F10d\_2 |
| 2020 | F10d\_2 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2731 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1831 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14819 |
| 1 | Selected | 4 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F10d\_4: Lever Machine Use – In-Person Early Voting*

Were lever machines used for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7fEVUse |
| 2010 | QF7f\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7f\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7f\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7f\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7f\_Use\_EarlyVoting, QF7f\_Use\_EarlyVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7f\_Early |
| 2018 | F10d\_4 |
| 2020 | F10d\_4 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2638 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1830 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14913 |
| 1 | Selected | 4 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F11a: Uses Punch Card Machines*

Were punch card machines in use for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7e Items |
| 2010 | QF7e Items |
| 2012 | QF7e Items |
| 2014 | QF7e Items |
| 2016 | F7e Items |
| 2018 | F9a |
| 2020 | F9a |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 0 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 4 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 0 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 18647 |
| 1 | Selected | 16405 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F11c\_1: Punch Card Number Deployed 1*

How many punch card machines were in use for the November [year] general election (first make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eNoUse, F7eNoUseNA |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Num\_Counters, QF7e\_Num\_Booths |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Num\_Counters, QF7e\_Num\_Booths |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Num\_Counters, QF7e\_Num\_Booths |
| 2016 | F7e\_NumCounters |
| 2018 | F9c\_1 |
| 2020 | F9c\_1 |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 428 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F11c\_2: Punch Card Number Deployed 2*

How many punch card machines were in use for the November [year] general election (second make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F9c\_2 |
| 2020 | F9c\_2 |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F11c\_3: Punch Card Number Deployed 3*

How many punch card machines were in use for the November [year] general election (third make/model listed)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F9c\_3 |
| 2020 | F9c\_3 |
| 2022 | -- |

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Min.** | **Median** | **Mean** | **Max.** |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (continuous)

*F11d\_1: Punch Card Use – Election Day Regular Voting*

Were punch card machines used for in-precinct Election Day regular balloting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eIPUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting, QF7e\_Use\_RegularVoting\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Precinct, F7e\_Precinct\_NA |
| 2018 | F9d\_1 |
| 2020 | F9d\_1 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2826 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1792 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14838 |
| 1 | Selected | 40 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F11d\_2: Punch Card Use – Accessible Voting*

Were punch card machines used for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F11 |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_VMD, QF7e\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_VMD, QF7e\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_VMD, QF7e\_Use\_VWD\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Dev, F7e\_Dev\_NA |
| 2018 | F9d\_2 |
| 2020 | F9d\_2 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2825 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1791 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14907 |
| 1 | Selected | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F11d\_3: Punch Card Use – Provisional Voting*

Were punch card machines used for provisional ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7ePvUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_Provisional, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_Provisional, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_Provisional, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee |
| 2016 | F7e\_Prov, F7e\_Prov\_NA |
| 2018 | F9d\_3 |
| 2020 | F9d\_3 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2766 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1791 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14971 |
| 1 | Selected | 21 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F11d\_4: Punch Card Use – In-Person Early Voting*

Were punch card machines used for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eEVUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_Early, F7e\_Early\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_Early, F7e\_Early\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_Early, F7e\_Early\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Early, F7e\_Early\_NA |
| 2018 | F9d\_4 |
| 2020 | F9d\_4 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2828 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1791 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14906 |
| 1 | Selected | 25 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F11d\_5: Punch Card Use – Mail Ballot Counting*

Were punch card machines used for by-mail ballot counting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F7eAbUse |
| 2010 | QF7e\_Use\_Absentee, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2012 | QF7e\_Use\_Absentee, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2014 | QF7e\_Use\_Absentee, QF7e\_Use\_Absentee\_NA |
| 2016 | F7e\_Absent, F7e\_Absent\_NA |
| 2018 | F9d\_5 |
| 2020 | F9d\_5 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -99 | Data not available | 2827 |
| -88 | Does not apply | 1791 |
| -77 | Valid skip | 6349 |
| -66 | Item not covered in EAVS year | 16036 |
| 0 | Not Selected | 14890 |
| 1 | Selected | 41 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*F5\_F11Comments: Voting Equipment, Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F5\_F11Comments |
| 2020 | F5\_F11Comments |
| 2022 | F5\_F9Comments |

* Format: String

*F12a: Vote Tally Location – Election Day Regular Voting*

Where were votes tallied for in-precinct Election Day regular ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F12a |
| 2020 | F12a |
| 2022 | F10a |

* Format: String
* *Note*: this was originally a categorical variable with the following options: “Central location”, “Precinct or polling location”, “Both central and precinct location”, “Does not apply”, and “Data not available”. It was transformed to string to reflect the responses to multiple jurisdictions that were collapsed into one jurisdiction during the jurisdiction adjustment process.

*F12b: Vote Tally Location – Accessible Voting*

Where were votes tallied for voting for voters with a disability for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F12b |
| 2020 | F12b |
| 2022 | F10b |

* Format: String
* *Note*: this was originally a categorical variable with the following options: “Central location”, “Precinct or polling location”, “Both central and precinct location”, “Does not apply”, and “Data not available”. It was transformed to string to reflect the responses to multiple jurisdictions that were collapsed into one jurisdiction during the jurisdiction adjustment process.

*F12c: Vote Tally Location – Provisional Voting*

Where were votes tallied for provisional ballot voting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F12c |
| 2020 | F12c |
| 2022 | F10c |

* Format: String
* *Note*: this was originally a categorical variable with the following options: “Central location”, “Precinct or polling location”, “Both central and precinct location”, “Does not apply”, and “Data not available”. It was transformed to string to reflect the responses to multiple jurisdictions that were collapsed into one jurisdiction during the jurisdiction adjustment process.

*F12d: Vote Tally Location – In-Person Early Voting*

Where were votes tallied for in-person early voting for the November [year] general election?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F12d |
| 2020 | F12d |
| 2022 | F10d |

* Format: String
* *Note*: this was originally a categorical variable with the following options: “Central location”, “Precinct or polling location”, “Both central and precinct location”, “Does not apply”, and “Data not available”. It was transformed to string to reflect the responses to multiple jurisdictions that were collapsed into one jurisdiction during the jurisdiction adjustment process.

*F12e: Vote Tally Location – Mail Ballot Counting*

Where were votes tallied for mail ballot counting for the November [year] general election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F12e |
| 2020 | F12e |
| 2022 | F10e |

* Format: String
* *Note*: this was originally a categorical variable with the following options: “Central location”, “Precinct or polling location”, “Both central and precinct location”, “Does not apply”, and “Data not available”. It was transformed to string to reflect the responses to multiple jurisdictions that were collapsed into one jurisdiction during the jurisdiction adjustment process.

*F12Comments: Vote Tally Location, Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | F12Comments |
| 2020 | F12Comments |
| 2022 | F10Comments |

* Format: String

*F13: General Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2004 | -- |
| 2006 | -- |
| 2008 | F8\_Comments |
| 2010 | QF8 |
| 2012 | QF8 |
| 2014 | QF8 |
| 2016 | F8 |
| 2018 | F13 |
| 2020 | F13 |
| 2022 | F11 |

* Format: String

## Policy Survey

This section covers the variables from the Policy Survey in the same manner as the EAVS variables in the previous section. The majority of variables for the Policy Survey are numeric-categorical.

### Identifiers

Variables used as observation identifiers in the dataset for all years.

*State\_Full:* Full State Name

*State\_Abbr:* State Abbreviation

*Year:* EAVS year

### Answering the Election Administration and Voting Survey (EAVS)

*Q1\_1: Answering Section A of the EAVS*

Who will respond to Section A of the [year] EAVS

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q1\_1 |
| 2020 | Q3\_1 |
| 2022 | Q1\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Entirely by the state election office | 98 |
| 2 | 2: Entirely by local election offices | 27 |
| 3 | 3: In part by the state and in part by local election offices | 42 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q1\_2: Answering Section B of the EAVS*

Who will respond to Section B of the [year] EAVS

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q1\_2 |
| 2020 | Q3\_2 |
| 2022 | Q1\_2 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Entirely by the state election office | 83 |
| 2 | 2: Entirely by local election offices | 32 |
| 3 | 3: In part by the state and in part by local election offices | 52 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q1\_3: Answering Section C of the EAVS*

Who will respond to Section C of the [year] EAVS

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q1\_3 |
| 2020 | Q3\_3 |
| 2022 | Q1\_3 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Entirely by the state election office | 85 |
| 2 | 2: Entirely by local election offices | 38 |
| 3 | 3: In part by the state and in part by local election offices | 44 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q1\_4: Answering Section D of the EAVS*

Who will respond to Section D of the [year] EAVS

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q1\_4 |
| 2020 | Q3\_4 |
| 2022 | Q1\_4 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Entirely by the state election office | 75 |
| 2 | 2: Entirely by local election offices | 39 |
| 3 | 3: In part by the state and in part by local election offices | 53 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q1\_5: Answering Section E of the EAVS*

Who will respond to Section E of the [year] EAVS

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q1\_5 |
| 2020 | Q3\_5 |
| 2022 | Q1\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -99 | -99: Does not apply | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Entirely by the state election office | 82 |
| 2 | 2: Entirely by local election offices | 39 |
| 3 | 3: In part by the state and in part by local election offices | 44 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q1\_6: Answering Section F of the EAVS*

Who will respond to Section F of the [year] EAVS

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q1\_6 |
| 2020 | Q3\_6 |
| 2022 | Q1\_6 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Entirely by the state election office | 87 |
| 2 | 2: Entirely by local election offices | 21 |
| 3 | 3: In part by the state and in part by local election offices | 59 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q2: Change in EAVS Jurisdictions*

Have any local jurisdictions been consolidated or created in your state since the [previous EAVS year] EAVS was conducted that will change your state’s list of reporting jurisdictions for the [year] EAVS?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 355 |
| 1 | 1: Yes, consolidation of local jurisdictions | 1 |
| 2 | 2: Yes, creation of new local jurisdictions | 3 |
| 3 | 3: Yes, both consolidation and creation | 2 |
| 4 | 4: No | 105 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q2Comment: Changes in EAVS Jurisdictions Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q2Comment |

* Format: String

### Voter Registration and List Maintenance

*Q3: Database System Type*

For the November [year] general election, is your state’s voter registration database system best described as a bottom-up system, a top-down system, or a hybrid of both?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | B1 |
| 2010 | B1 |
| 2012 | B1 |
| 2014 | B1 |
| 2016 | B1 |
| 2018 | Q2 |
| 2020 | Q4 |
| 2022 | Q3 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Top-down system | 306 |
| 2 | 2: Bottom-up system | 63 |
| 3 | 3: Hybrid system | 64 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q3Comment: Database System Type Comments*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q4Comment |
| 2022 | Q3Comment |

* Format: String

*Q3a\_1: Local Jurisdiction Transmission Frequency: Real Time*

For the November [year] general election, do local jurisdictions transmit registration information to the state voter registration database in real time?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | B1 |
| 2010 | B1 |
| 2012 | B1 |
| 2014 | B1 |
| 2016 | B1 |
| 2018 | Q2a, Value Label 1 |
| 2020 | Q4a, Value Label 1 |
| 2022 | Q3a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 118 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 255 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 72 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q3a\_2: Local Jurisdiction Transmission Frequency: Daily*

For the November [year] general election, do local jurisdictions transmit registration information to the state voter registration database daily?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | B1 |
| 2010 | B1 |
| 2012 | B1 |
| 2014 | B1 |
| 2016 | B1 |
| 2018 | Q2a, Value Label 2 |
| 2020 | Q4a, Value Label 2 |
| 2022 | Q3a\_2 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 118 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 47 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q3a\_3: Local Jurisdiction Transmission Frequency: Other*

For the November [year] general election, do local jurisdictions transmit registration information to the state voter registration database through another frequency?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | B1 |
| 2010 | B1 |
| 2012 | B1 |
| 2014 | B1 |
| 2016 | B1 |
| 2018 | Q2a, Value Label 3 |
| 2020 | Q4a, Value Label 3 |
| 2022 | Q3a\_3 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 118 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 323 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 4 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q3a\_REF: Local Jurisdiction Transmission Frequency: No Response*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q3a\_REF |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 40 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 15 |
| 1 | 1: Refused | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q3aOther: Other Transmission Frequency: Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q2a\_OS |
| 2020 | Q4aOther |
| 2022 | Q3aOther |

* Format: String

*Q3aComment: Local Jurisdiction Transmission Frequency Comments*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q3aComment |

* Format: String

*Q4a\_1: Motor Vehicle Agency Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did motor vehicle agencies (e.g., Department of Motor Vehicles [DMV]) electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q3A |
| 2020 | Q5a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4a\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 149 |
| 2 | 2: No | 17 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4a\_2: Motor Vehicles Agency Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if motor vehicle agencies (e.g., Department of Motor Vehicles [DMV]) electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 5 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 9 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 64 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 4 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 2 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 2 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 9 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4a\_2Other: Motor Vehicles Agency Data Transfer Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5a\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4a\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4b\_1: Disability Agency Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any state agencies for people with disabilities electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q3B |
| 2020 | Q5b\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4b\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 3 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 29 |
| 2 | 2: No | 135 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4b\_2: Disability Agency Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any state agencies for people with disabilities electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5b\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4b\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 49 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 3 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 4 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 4 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 0 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 1 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4b\_2Other: Disability Agency Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5b\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4b\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4c\_1: Public Assistance Agency Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any state public assistance agencies electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q3C |
| 2020 | Q5c\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4c\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 2 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 34 |
| 2 | 2: No | 131 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4c\_2: Public Assistance Agency Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any state public assistance agencies electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5c\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4c\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 48 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 3 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 6 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 4 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 0 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 1 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 1 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4c\_2Other: Public Assistance Agency Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5c\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4c\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4d\_1: Other Agency Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any other state agencies (not National Voter Registration Act [NVRA]- required) electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q3D |
| 2020 | Q5d\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4d\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 4 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 29 |
| 2 | 2: No | 134 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4d\_2: Other Agency Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any other state agencies (not National Voter Registration Act [NVRA]- required) electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5d\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4d\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 50 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 2 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 3 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 2 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 0 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 0 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 3 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4d\_2Other: Other Agency Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5d\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4d\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4e\_1: Federal Agency Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any federal agencies (not NVRA-required) electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q3E |
| 2020 | Q5e\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4e\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 2 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 3 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 2 |
| 2 | 2: No | 2 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4e\_2: Federal Agency Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any federal agencies (not NVRA-required) electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5e\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4e\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 53 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 0 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 0 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 2 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 0 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 1 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 2 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4e\_2Other: Federal Agency Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5e\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4e\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4f\_1: Military Recruiting Office Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any military recruiting office electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q3F |
| 2020 | Q5f\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4f\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 2 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 4 |
| 2 | 2: No | 161 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4f\_2: Military Recruiting Office Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any military recruiting offices electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5f\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4f\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 54 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 0 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 0 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 0 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 2 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 1 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4f\_2Other: Military Recruiting Office Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5f\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4f\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4g\_1: Death Records Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any entities that maintain death records (e.g., Social Security Administration [SSA], state vital statistics) electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q4A |
| 2020 | Q5g\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4g\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | 1 |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 280 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 137 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 29 |
| 2 | 2: No | 1 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4g\_2: Death Records Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any entities that maintain death records (e.g., Social Security Administration [SSA], state vital statistics) electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5g\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4g\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 335 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 15 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 1 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 7 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 17 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 50 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 0 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 10 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4g\_2Other: Death Records Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5g\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4g\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4h\_1: Felony and Prison Records Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any entities that maintain felony or prison records (e.g., state courts, state police, federal courts, pardons or paroles agency) electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q4B |
| 2020 | Q5h\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4h\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 114 |
| 2 | 2: No | 52 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4h\_2: Felony and Prison Records Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any entities that maintain felony or prison records (e.g., state courts, state police, federal courts, pardons or paroles agency) electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5h\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4h\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 20 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 1 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 15 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 15 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 37 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 2 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 1 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4h\_2Other: Felony and Prison Records Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5h\_2Other |
| 2022 | Q4h\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q4i\_1: Mentally Incompetent Records Has Electronic Data Transfer*

For the November [year] general election, did any entities that maintain records of individuals declared mentally incompetent electronically transfer data with the state’s voter registration database?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q4C |
| 2020 | Q5i\_1 |
| 2022 | Q4i\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 2 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 31 |
| 2 | 2: No | 134 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4i\_2: Mentally Incompetent Records Data Transfer Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, if any entities that maintain records of individuals declared mentally incompetent electronically transferred data with the state’s voter registration database, how often did this transfer occur?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5i\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4i\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 48 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Real-time | 0 |
| 2 | 2: Daily | 2 |
| 3 | 3: Weekly | 0 |
| 4 | 4: Monthly | 10 |
| 5 | 5: On demand | 1 |
| 6 | 6: Other (describe) | 5 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q4i\_2Other: Mentally Incompetent Records Data Transfer Frequency: Other Frequency Text Description*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q5i\_2 |
| 2022 | Q4i\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q5: Voter Registration via Automation*

For the November [year] general election, did your state offer voter registration through a state government agency using any of these automated processes, either online or in person?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q5 |
| 2020 | Q6 |
| 2022 | Q5 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 66 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 100 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5\_1: Voter Registration via Automated Processes: Opt Out During Transaction*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q5\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 34 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 22 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5\_2: Voter Registration via Automated Processes: Registration Question Required*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q5\_2 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 36 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 20 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5\_3: Voter Registration via Automated Processes: Opt Out in Post-Transaction Mailing*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q5\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 52 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 4 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5\_4: Voter Registration via Automated Processes: Individuals with Information on File Automatically Registered*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q5\_4 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 56 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5\_5: Voter Registration via Automated Processes: Other Automated Registration*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q5\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 55 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 1 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5\_6: Voter Registration via Automated Processes: No Automated Registration*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q5\_6 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 37 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 19 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5a\_6: Agencies That Participate in Automated Registration: State Tax Office*

For the November [year] general election, do state tax offices conduct electronic record transfers with the state?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q5a\_2 |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

*Q5a\_REF: Agencies That Participate in Automated Registration: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q5a\_RF |
| 2020 | Q6a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q5a\_REF |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 51 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 100 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q5aOther: Agencies That Participate in Automated Registration: Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q5a\_3\_OS |
| 2020 | Q6aOther |
| 2022 | Q5aOther |

* Format: String

*Q6: Online Voter Registration and/or Update to Voter Registration Online*

For the November [year] general election, did your state have a public-facing online, web-based system that interfaces with the state voter registration system, and through which individuals can register to vote or update their registration?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | B7 |
| 2010 | B7 |
| 2012 | B7 |
| 2014 | B7 |
| 2016 | B7 |
| 2018 | Q6 |
| 2020 | Q7 |
| 2022 | Q6 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| 1 | 1: Yes, individuals can both register to vote and update their registration via the online system. | 199 |
| 2 | 2: Yes, individuals can update their registration via the online system. | 17 |
| 3 | 3: No | 218 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q6a: ID Required for Online Registration and/or Update to Voter Registration*

For the November [year] general election, did a person need to have a driver’s license or other ID issued by your state in order to register to vote or to update their voter registration online?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q6a |
| 2020 | Q7a |
| 2022 | Q6a |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 23 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 99 |
| 2 | 2: No | 30 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_1: State Election Office Website Features: Check Registration Status*

For the November [year] general election, could voters check their registration status on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_1 |
| 2022 | Q7\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 9 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 103 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_2: State Election Office Website Features: View Ballot Information*

For the November [year] general election, could voters view voter-specific ballot information on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_2 |
| 2022 | Q7\_2 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 24 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 88 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_3: State Election Office Website Features: Check UOCAVA Ballot Status*

For the November [year] general election, could voters check the status of their UOCAVA ballot delivery, return, and processing on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_3 |
| 2022 | Q7\_3 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 13 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 99 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_4: State Election Office Website Features: Check Mail Ballot Status*

For the November [year] general election, could voters check the status of their mail ballot delivery, return, and processing on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_4 |
| 2022 | Q7\_4 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 18 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 94 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_5: State Election Office Website Features: Check Polling Location*

For the November [year] general election, could voters check their polling site location on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_5 |
| 2022 | Q7\_5 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 7 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 105 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_6: State Election Office Website Features: Check Provisional Ballot Status*

For the November [year] general election, could voters check the status of their provisional ballot processing on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_6 |
| 2022 | Q7\_6 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 53 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 59 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_7: State Election Office Website Features: Submit Mail Ballot Request*

For the November [year] general election, could voters request to receive a mail or absentee ballot on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_7 |
| 2022 | Q7\_7 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 41 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 71 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_8: State Election Office Website Features: Other Information Tools*

For the November [year] general election, could voters access other information tools on your state election office website?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q7\_8 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 47 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 9 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_9: State Election Office Website Features: None of the Listed Information Tools*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q7\_9 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 55 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 1 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7\_REF: State Election Office Website Features: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q8\_REF |
| 2022 | Q7\_REF |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 112 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q7aOther: State Election Office Website Features: Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q7aOther |

* Format: String

*Q8: Same Day Voter Registration*

For the November [year] general election, will your state allow any individuals to register to vote on the same day that they cast a ballot in person or request a mail ballot?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q7 |
| 2020 | Q9 |
| 2022 | Q8 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 81 |
| 2 | 2: No | 84 |
|  |  |  |
|  |  |  |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q8Comment: Same Day Voter Registration Comment*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q8Comment |

* Format: String

*Q8a\_1: Same Day Voter Registration Circumstances: Election Day SDR*

For the November [year] general election, can a voter in your state register on the same day that they cast a ballot on Election Day?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q7a |
| 2020 | Q9a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q8a\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 85 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 22 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 59 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q8a\_2: Same Day Voter Registration Circumstances: In-Person Early Voting SDR*

For the November [year] general election, can a voter in your state register on the same day that they cast a ballot during in-person early voting?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q7a |
| 2020 | Q9a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q8a\_2 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 85 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 36 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 45 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q8a\_3: Same Day Voter Registration Circumstances: Overlap SDR*

For the November [year] general election, can a voter in your state register on the same day that they cast a ballot during an overlap between the start of in-person early voting and the close of voter registration?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q7a |
| 2020 | Q9a\_3 |
| 2022 | Q8a\_3 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 85 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 50 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 31 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q8a\_4: Same Day Voter Registration Circumstances: Other SDR*

For the November [year] general election, can a voter in your state register on the same day that they cast a ballot only in a very specific case (e.g., for federal offices only)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q7a |
| 2020 | Q9a\_4 |
| 2022 | Q8a\_4 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 85 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 73 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 8 |
|  |  |  |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q8a\_REF: Same Day Voter Registration Circumstances: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q9a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q8a\_REF |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 56 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 55 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q8aOther: Same Day Voter Registration Circumstances: Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q9a\_4Other |
| 2022 | Q8aOther |

* Format: String

*Q9: Voter Pre-Registration*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow persons to pre-register to vote before they are 18 years old and then become automatically registered to vote once they turn 18?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q10 |
| 2022 | Q9 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Yes, persons who are at least [TEXTBOX] years of age may pre-register | 102 |
| 2 | 2: No, our state does not allow for pre-registration | 10 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q9OE: Voter Pre-Registration: Age*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q10 OE |
| 2022 | Q9OE |

* Format: String

*Q9Comment: Voter Pre-Registration Comment*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q10Comment |
| 2022 | Q9Comment |

* Format: String

*Q9a: Voter Pre-Registration Application Process Timeline*

For the November [year] general election, when a person submits a pre-registration application before they turn 18 years old, is the application processed immediately or held until the person turns 18?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q9a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 3 |
| 1 | 1: The pre-registration application is processed immediately, but the person cannot vote before they turn 18. | 36 |
| 2 | 2: The pre-registration application is held and is not processed until the person turns 18. | 2 |
| 3 | 3: Other (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 15 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q9aOther: Voter Pre-Registration Application Process Timeline: Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q9aOther |

* Format: String

*Q10: Differentiate Between Active and Inactive Voters*

For the November [year] general election, did your state differentiate between active and inactive voters in your voter registration records?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q11 |
| 2022 | Q10 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Yes, our state differentiates between active and inactive voters. | 100 |
| 2 | 2: No, our state does not use this distinction. | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q10a: Active and Inactive Definitions Match EAC*

The EAC defines active voters as fully eligible voters who have no additional processing requirements to fulfill before voting. Inactive voters are defined as voters who remain eligible to vote but require address verification under the provisions of the National Voter Registration Act (NVRA). For the November [year] general election, did your state use the above definitions for active and inactive voters?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q10a |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 6 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 27 |
| 2 | 2: No (please describe the definitions your state uses instead): [TEXT BOX] | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q10aOE: Active and Inactive Definitions Match EAC: No [Please Describe]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q10aOE |

* Format: String

*Q11: Responsibility for Voter Registration Records Modification*

For the November [year] general election, who was responsible for modifying or removing voter registration records in your state?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q12 |
| 2022 | Q11 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -88 | -88: Does not apply | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Only state officials | 15 |
| 2 | 2: Only local officials | 70 |
| 3 | 3: Both state and local officials | 25 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q11Comment: Responsibility for Voter Registration Records Modification: Comment*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q12Comment |
| 2022 | Q11Comment |

* Format: String

*Q12\_1: State Sends Confirmation Notices: Confirmation Notices: Sent Pursuant to NVRA*

For the November [year] general election, did your state send confirmation notices to voters to help identify individuals who may be ineligible to vote in your state pursuant to National Voter Registration Act (NVRA) Section 8 (d) (1) (B) and Section 8 (d) (2)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13\_1 |
| 2022 | Q12\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 28 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 84 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12\_2: State Sends Confirmation Notices: Confirmation Notices: Confirmation Notices Sent Pursuant to State Statute*

For the November [year] general election, did your state send confirmation notices to voters to help identify individuals who may be ineligible to vote in your state pursuant to a state statute?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13\_2 |
| 2022 | Q12\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 44 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 68 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12\_3: State Sends Confirmation Notices: Confirmation Notices Sent Pursuant to Formal Rule*

For the November [year] general election, did your state send confirmation notices to voters to help identify individuals who may be ineligible to vote in your state pursuant to a formal administrative rule or guidance?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13\_3 |
| 2022 | Q12\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 97 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 15 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12\_4: State Sends Confirmation Notices: Confirmation Notices Not Sent*

For the November [year] general election, did your state not send confirmation notices to voters to help identify individuals who may be ineligible to vote in your state?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13\_4 |
| 2022 | Q12\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 101 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12\_REF: State Sends Confirmation Notices: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13\_REF |
| 2022 | Q12\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 112 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_1: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Failure to Vote in Multiple Elections*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters who had not voted in \_\_ consecutive federal general elections sent confirmation notices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 57 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 44 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_2: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Possible Address Change*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters whose addresses may have changed (including voters who may have moved from the jurisdiction in which they are registered) sent confirmation notices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 24 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 77 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_3: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Disqualifying Criminal Conviction*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters who had received a disqualifying criminal conviction sent confirmation notices?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_3 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 64 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 37 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_4: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Incarceration*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters who were incarcerated sent confirmation notices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q12a\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 3 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 47 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 6 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_5: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Being Declared Mentally Incompetent*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters who had been declared mentally incompetent sent confirmation notices?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_4 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 80 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 21 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_6: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Surrendering Driver’s License*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters who had surrendered their driver’s licenses and had obtained new licenses in a different states sent confirmation notices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_5 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 81 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 20 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_7: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Mail Returned Undeliverable*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters whose mail from an election office was returned as undeliverable sent confirmation notices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_6 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 16 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 85 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_8: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Voter-Requested Removal*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters who had requested to be removed from the voter registration roll sent confirmation notices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_7 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_8 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 78 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_9: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for No Contact with State Election Division*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters who had not made contact (as defined by state statute) with the state election division in the last \_\_ years sent confirmation notices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_8 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_9 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 81 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 20 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_10: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent Routinely*

For the November [year] general election, did all registered voters routinely receive a non-forwardable notice every \_\_ years?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_9 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_10 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 90 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_11: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Other Reasons*

For the November [year] general election, were registered voters sent confirmation notices for other reasons?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_10 |
| 2022 | Q12a\_11 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 74 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 27 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_REF: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q12a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 11 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 101 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_1OE: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for Failure to Vote in Multiple Elections [Enter Number of Elections]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q12a\_1OE |

* Format: String

*Q12a\_9OE: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent for No Contact with State Election Division [Enter Years]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_8OE |
| 2022 | Q12a\_9OE |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_10OE: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Notice Sent Routinely Number [Enter Years]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_9OE |
| 2022 | Q12a\_10OE |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q12a\_11OE: Voters Sent Confirmation Notices: Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q13a\_10Other |
| 2022 | Q12a\_11OE |

* Format: String

*Q13\_1: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Mail Ballot Applications*

For the November [year] general election, were applications for mail ballots used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_1 |
| 2022 | Q13\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 82 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 30 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_2: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Canvassing*

For the November [year] general election, was canvassing (door-to-door verification) used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_2 |
| 2022 | Q13\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 103 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 9 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_3: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Interstate Data-Sharing Compact*

For the November [year] general election, was data from an interstate data-sharing compact (e.g., the Electronic Registration Information Center [ERIC]) used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_4 |
| 2022 | Q13\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 49 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 63 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_4: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Felony or Prison Records*

For the November [year] general election, were entities that maintain felony or prison records (e.g., state courts, state police, federal courts, pardons or paroles agencies) used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_5 |
| 2022 | Q13\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 19 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 93 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_5: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Mental Incompetence Records*

For the November [year] general election, were entities that maintain records of individuals declared mentally incompetent used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_6 |
| 2022 | Q13\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 61 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 51 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_6: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Jury Questionnaires*

For the November [year] general election, were jury questionnaires used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_7 |
| 2022 | Q13\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 82 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 30 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_7: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Undeliverable Mail Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, were mail ballots that were returned as undeliverable used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_8 |
| 2022 | Q13\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 43 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 69 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_8: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Other Undeliverable Election Mail*

For the November [year] general election, was other mail from the election office (not ballots) that were returned as undeliverable used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_9 |
| 2022 | Q13\_8 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 26 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 86 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_9: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Motor Vehicles Agencies*

For the November [year] general election, were motor vehicle agencies (e.g., DMV) used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_10 |
| 2022 | Q13\_9 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 52 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 60 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_10: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: NCOA Reports*

For the November [year] general election, were National Change of Address (NCOA) reports used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_11 |
| 2022 | Q13\_10 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 41 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 71 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_11: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Newspaper Obituaries*

For the November [year] general election, were newspaper death notices or obituaries used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_12 |
| 2022 | Q13\_11 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 34 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 78 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_12: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Reports from Other States*

For the November [year] general election, were reports or notices from other states that a former resident had registered to vote used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_13 |
| 2022 | Q13\_12 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 10 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 102 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_13: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Voter Removal Requests*

For the November [year] general election, were requests from voters for removal from the voter registration roll used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_14 |
| 2022 | Q13\_13 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 17 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 95 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_14: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Returned Jury Summons*

For the November [year] general election, were returned jury summons used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_15 |
| 2022 | Q13\_14 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 92 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 20 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_15: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: SSA Death Records*

For the November [year] general election, were Social Security Administration (SSA) death records used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_16 |
| 2022 | Q13\_15 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 46 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 66 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_16: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: State Vital Statistics Office*

For the November [year] general election, were state vital statistics office death records used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_17 |
| 2022 | Q13\_16 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 6 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 106 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_17: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: State Disability Agencies*

For the November [year] general election, were state agencies that serve persons with disabilities used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_18 |
| 2022 | Q13\_17 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 96 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 16 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_18: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: State Public Assistance Agencies*

For the November [year] general election, were state public assistance agencies used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_19 |
| 2022 | Q13\_18 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 93 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 19 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_19: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Other State Agencies*

For the November [year] general election, were state agencies that are not specified in NVRA used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_20 |
| 2022 | Q13\_19 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 106 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 6 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_20: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: State Tax Filings*

For the November [year] general election, were state tax filings used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_21 |
| 2022 | Q13\_20 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 110 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 2 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_21: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Commercial Data*

For the November [year] general election, were commercial data sources used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_3 |
| 2022 | -- |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 56 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_22: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Other*

For the November [year] general election, were other methods (e.g., military recruitment offices) used to identify potentially ineligible voters on your state’s voter rolls?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_22 |
| 2022 | Q13\_21 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 103 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 9 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13\_REF: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_REF |
| 2022 | Q13\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 112 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q13Other: Identification of Potentially Ineligible Voters: Other [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q14\_22Other |
| 2022 | Q13Other |

* Format: String

### Election Technology

*Q14: Voting System Testing Policy*

For the November [year] general election, which of the following options best describes your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15 |
| 2022 | Q14 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Voting system testing and certification are required by statute. | 91 |
| 2 | 2: Voting system testing and certification are required by a formal administrative rule or guidance. | 13 |
| 3 | 3: Our state does not require any type of voting system testing and certification before a voting system is approved for | 8 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14Comment: Voting System Testing Policy Comment*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15Comment |
| 2022 | Q14Comment |

* Format: String

*Q14a\_1: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: Federal Certification Required, No EAC Reference*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring federal certification without specific reference to EAC certification?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 93 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_2: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: Federal Certification Required, EAC Reference*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring federal certification with specific reference to EAC certification?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 70 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 34 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_3: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: VVSG Required*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring certification to the EAC-adopted federal Voluntary Voting System Guidelines (VVSG)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_3 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 59 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 45 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_4: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: State Certification Required*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring state certification independent of federal certification?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_4 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 68 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 36 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_5: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: State and Federal Certification Required*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring state certification in addition to federal certification?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_5 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 58 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 46 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_6: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: EAC-Accredited VSTL Required*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring testing by an EAC-accredited Voting System Test Laboratory (VSTL)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_6 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 55 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 49 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_7: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: Independent Lab Testing Required*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring testing by an independent laboratory separate from the EAC-accredited VSTLs?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_7 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 97 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 7 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_8: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: Other Testing and Certification Required*

For the November [year] general election, can your state’s policy on voting system testing and certification regarding the role of the EAC and federal testing and certification best be described as requiring other testing and certification?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_8 |
| 2022 | Q14a\_8 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 93 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14a\_REF: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: Refused*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q14a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 104 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q14aOther: Policy on Voting System Testing Regarding EAC: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q15a\_8Other |
| 2022 | Q14aOther |

* Format: String

*Q15: Electronic Poll Books Used in State*

For the November [year] general election, did your state, or does any jurisdiction in your state, use electronic poll books?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q16 |
| 2022 | Q15 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 81 |
| 2 | 2: No | 31 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q15a: Electronic Poll Book Testing Policy*

For the November [year] general election, which of the following options best describes your state’s policy on electronic poll book testing and certification?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q16a |
| 2022 | Q15a |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 15 |
| 1 | 1: Electronic poll book testing and certification are required by statute. | 29 |
| 2 | 2: Electronic poll book testing and certification are required by a formal administrative rule or guidance | 17 |
| 3 | 3: Our state does not require any type of electronic poll book testing and certification before the electronic poll book is approved for purchase | 34 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

Q15aComment: Electronic Poll Book Testing Policy Comment

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q16aComment |
| 2022 | Q15aComment |

* Format: String

### Mail Voting

*Q16: Excuse Required for Mail Voting*

For the November [year] general election, did your state require an excuse for mail (absentee) voting?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | C2 |
| 2010 | C2 |
| 2012 | C2 |
| 2014 | C2 |
| 2016 | C2 |
| 2018 | Q8 |
| 2020 | Q17 |
| 2022 | Q16 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Yes, an excuse is required | 180 |
| 2 | 2: No excuse is required | 254 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q17: All Vote-By-Mail Used*

For the November [year] general election, did your state—or did any jurisdiction in your state—automatically send a mail ballot to every registered (or to every active registered) voter?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | C4 |
| 2010 | C4 |
| 2012 | C4 |
| 2014 | C4 |
| 2016 | C4 |
| 2018 | Q9 |
| 2020 | Q18 |
| 2022 | Q17 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 55 |
| 2 | 2: No | 379 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q17a: All Mail Election Statewide or Certain Jurisdictions*

For the November [year] general election, were ballots mailed to all voters statewide, or only to voters in certain jurisdictions?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q9a |
| 2020 | Q18a |
| 2022 | Q17a |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 43 |
| -88 | -88: Does not apply | 246 |
| 1 | 1: Statewide | 32 |
| 2 | 2: Only in certain jurisdictions | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q18: Permanent Absentee Voting Allowed*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow some or all registered voters to request to be a permanent absentee voter?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q10 |
| 2020 | Q19 |
| 2022 | Q18 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 1 | 1: No | 93 |
| 2 | 2: Yes, any registrant can request to be a permanent absentee voter. | 31 |
| 3 | 3: Yes, individuals who meet specific criteria can request to be a permanent absentee voter. | 42 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q18a\_1: Absentee Voter Qualification: Permanent Individuals Over Specified Age*

For the November [year] general election, can individuals over a specified age qualify to be a permanent absentee voter in your state?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q10a\_1 |
| 2020 | Q19a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q18a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 83 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 37 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 5 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q18a\_2: Absentee Voter Qualification: Persons with Disabilities*

For the November [year] general election, can persons with disabilities qualify to be a permanent absentee voter in your state?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q10a\_2 |
| 2020 | Q19a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q18a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 83 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 7 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 35 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q18a\_3: Absentee Voter Qualification: Other Circumstances*

For the November [year] general election, can individuals qualify to be a permanent absentee voter in your state due to other circumstances?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q10a\_3 |
| 2020 | Q19a\_3 |
| 2022 | Q18a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 83 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 18 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 24 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q18a\_REF: Absentee Voter Qualification: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q10a\_REF |
| 2020 | Q19a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q18a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 83 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 42 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q18aOther: Absentee Voter Qualification: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q10a\_3\_OS |
| 2020 | Q19a\_3Other |
| 2022 | Q18aOther |

* Format: String

*Q19: Drop Boxes Allowed for Voted Mail Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, did your state—or will any jurisdiction in your state—allow voters to return their voted mail ballots at drop boxes?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 39 |
| 2 | 2: No | 16 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19a\_1: Drop Box location: At Election Offices*

For the November [year] general election, will drop boxes be located at election offices?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 14 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 25 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19a\_2: Drop Box location: At Early Voting Polling Locations*

For the November [year] general election, will drop boxes be located at early voting polling locations?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 25 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 14 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19a\_3: Drop Box location: At Election Day Polling Locations*

For the November [year] general election, will drop boxes be located at Election Day polling locations?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 28 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19a\_4: Drop Box location: At Other Sites*

For the November [year] general election, will drop boxes be located at other sites?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 30 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 9 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19a\_5: Drop Box location: Vary by Jurisdiction*

For the November [year] general election, will the location of drop boxes vary by jurisdiction?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 17 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 22 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19a\_REF: Drop Box location: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 39 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19a\_4Other: Drop Box location: At Other Sites [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_4Other |

* Format: String

*Q19a\_5Other: Drop Box location: Vary by Jurisdiction [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19a\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q19b: Drop Box Collection Frequency*

For the November [year] general election, how often were ballots collected from drop boxes?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19b |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 1 | 1: Multiple times per day | 3 |
| 2 | 2: Once per day | 13 |
| 3 | 3: Less frequently than once per day | 8 |
| 4 | 4: Another frequency (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 15 |
| 5 | 5: Varies by jurisdiction (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 391 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19b\_4Other: Drop Box Collection Frequency: Another frequency [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19b\_4Other |

* Format: String

*Q19b\_5Other: Drop Box Collection Frequency: Varies by Jurisdiction [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19b\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q19c\_FirstDay: Availability for Drop Boxes: First Day of Drop Boxes [Fill In]*

For the November [year] general election, what is the first date that drop boxes were available?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q9c\_FirstDay |

* Format: String

*Q19c\_LastDay: Availability for Drop Boxes: Last Day of Drop Boxes [Fill In]*

For the November [year] general election, what is the last date that drop boxes were available?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19c\_LastDay |

* Format: String

*Q19c\_Hours: Availability for Drop Boxes: Drop Box Hours*

For the November [year] general election, what hours were drop boxes were available?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19c\_Hours |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 1 | 1: Drop boxes are available to voters 24 hours a day. | 11 |
| 2 | 2: Drop boxes are available only during specific hours. | 5 |
| 3 | 3: Varies by date (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 0 |
| 4 | 4: Varies by jurisdiction (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 21 |
| 5 | 5: Other availability for drop boxes (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 2 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19c\_3Other: Availability for Drop Boxes: Varies by Date [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19c\_3Other |

* Format: String

*Q19c\_4Other: Availability for Drop Boxes: Varies by Jurisdiction [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19c\_4Other |

* Format: String

*Q19c\_5Other: Availability for Drop Boxes: Other Availability [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19c\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q19cComment: Availability for Drop Boxes Comment*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19cComment |

* Format: String

*Q19d\_1: Drop Box Security: Video Cameras*

For the November [year] general election, were video cameras that must monitor drop boxes used as a security measure?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 24 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 15 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_2: Drop Box Security: Alarms*

For the November [year] general election, were drop boxes equipped with alarms as a security measure?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 38 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 1 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_3: Drop Box Security: Ballot Collections Logged*

For the November [year] general election, were ballot collections required to be logged as a security measure?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 19 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 20 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_4: Drop Box Security: Monitored by Workers*

For the November [year] general election, were election workers or poll workers required to monitor drop boxes as a security measure?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 29 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 10 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_5: Drop Box Security: Ballot Collections with Multiple People*

For the November [year] general election, were multiple people required to be present when election workers remove ballots from drop boxes as a security measure?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 29 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 10 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_6: Drop Box Security: Other Security Measures*

For the November [year] general election, were other security measures used?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 24 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 15 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_7: Drop Box Security: Security Varies by Jurisdiction*

For the November [year] general election, do drop box security measures vary by jurisdiction?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 22 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 17 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_REF: Drop Box Security: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 16 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 39 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q19d\_4Other: Drop Box Security: Monitored by Workers [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_4Other |

* Format: String

*Q19d\_5Other: Drop Box Security: Ballot Collections with Multiple People [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q19d\_6Other: Drop Box Security: Other Security Measures [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_6Other |

* Format: String

*Q19d\_7Other: Drop Box Security: Security Varies by Jurisdiction [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q19d\_7Other |

* Format: String

*Q20: Ballot Curing Allowed for Mail Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow voters to correct errors or missing information on their voted mail ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 41 |
| 2 | 2: No | 14 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q20a\_1: Errors that Permit Ballot Curing: Non-Matching Voter Signature*

For the November [year] general election, were ballots non-matching voter signatures allowed to be cured?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 14 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 12 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 29 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q20a\_2: Errors that Permit Ballot Curing: Missing Voter Signature*

For the November [year] general election, were ballots with missing voter signatures allowed to be cured?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 14 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 4 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 37 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q20a\_3: Errors that Permit Ballot Curing: Missing Witness Signature*

For the November [year] general election, were ballots with missing witness signatures allowed to be cured?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 14 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 29 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q20a\_4: Errors that Permit Ballot Curing: Missing or Incomplete Document*

For the November [year] general election, were ballots with missing or incomplete required document (such as affidavit, ballot statement, or copy of voter’s identification) allowed to be cured?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20a\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 14 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 18 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q20a\_5: Errors that Permit Ballot Curing: Other Errors*

For the November [year] general election, were ballots with other errors allowed to be cured?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20a\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 14 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 30 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q20a\_REF: Errors that Permit Ballot Curing: Refused*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 14 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 41 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q20a\_5Other: Errors that Permit Ballot Curing: Other Errors [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20a\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q20b: Ballot Curing Deadline*

For the November [year] general election, what was the deadline by which voters must cure errors or missing information on their mail ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20b |

* Format: String

*Q20bComment: Ballot Curing Deadline Comment*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q20bComment |

* Format: String

*Q22: How Long State Tracks Mail Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, how long did your state track ballots that arrive after the deadlines specified in Q21 for reporting in the EAVS Section C?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q21 |
| 2022 | Q22 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -88 | -88: Does not apply | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Until the canvass is complete | 47 |
| 2 | 2: Until a specified date | 14 |
| 3 | 3: Indefinitely | 48 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q22Other: How Long State Tracks Mail Ballots: Other [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q21OE |
| 2022 | Q22Other |

* Format: String

*Q23\_1: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: No Postmark for Mail Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, were no postmarks required for mail ballots?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q23\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 26 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 30 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_2: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Mail Ballot Physical Postmark*

For the November [year] general election, did physical postmarks satisfy the postmark requirement for mail ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_1 |
| 2022 | Q23\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 57 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 55 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_3: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Mail Ballot Postal Processing Markings*

For the November [year] general election, did postal processing markings satisfy the postmark requirement for mail ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_2 |
| 2022 | Q23\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 77 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 35 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_4: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Mail Ballot Hand Cancellation*

For the November [year] general election, did hand cancellation satisfy the postmark requirement for mail ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_3 |
| 2022 | Q23\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 78 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 34 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_5: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Mail Ballot Intelligent Barcode*

For the November [year] general election, did an intelligent barcode satisfy the postmark requirement for mail ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_4 |
| 2022 | Q23\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 94 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 18 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_6: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Mail Ballot Delivery Service Date Stamp*

For the November [year] general election, did a private express delivery service date stamp satisfy the postmark requirement for mail ballots?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_5 |
| 2022 | Q23\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 78 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 34 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_7: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Mail Ballot Voter Affidavit Date*

For the November [year] general election, did a date on the voter affidavit satisfy the postmark requirement for mail ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_6 |
| 2022 | Q23\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 102 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 10 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_8: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Mail Ballot Other Postmark Requirements*

For the November [year] general election, did another method satisfy the postmark requirement for mail ballots?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_7 |
| 2022 | Q23\_8 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 94 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 18 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q23\_8Other: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_7Other |
| 2022 | Q23\_8Other |

* Format: String

*Q23\_REF: Satisfying Postmark Requirement: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q22\_REF |
| 2022 | Q23\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 6 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 106 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_1: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Electronic Ballot Transmission*

For the November [year] general election, domestic civilian voters could not receive their ballots electronically under any circumstances.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_1 |
| 2022 | Q24\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 66 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 45 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_2: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: During Emergency Situations*

For the November [year] general election, could non-UOCAVA voters receive their ballots through an electronic format during an emergency situation (such as a natural disaster) that hinders in-person voting?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_2 |
| 2022 | Q24\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 98 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 13 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_3: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Replacement Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, could non-UOCAVA voters receive their ballots through an electronic format when a replacement ballot is needed?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_3 |
| 2022 | Q24\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 108 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 3 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_4: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Voters with Specific Disabilities*

For the November [year] general election, could non-UOCAVA voters receive their ballots through an electronic format for voters with a specific disability?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_4 |
| 2022 | Q24\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 93 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 18 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_5: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Voters with Any Disability*

For the November [year] general election, could non-UOCAVA voters receive their ballots through an electronic format for voters with any disability?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_5 |
| 2022 | Q24\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 83 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 28 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_6: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Any Circumstance*

For the November [year] general election, voters may receive a ballot electronically for any circumstance.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_6 |
| 2022 | Q24\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 99 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_7: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Other*

For the November [year] general election, could non-UOCAVA voters receive their ballots through an electronic format for another circumstance?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_7 |
| 2022 | Q24\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 94 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 17 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24\_7Other: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_7Other |
| 2022 | Q24\_7Other |

* Format: String

*Q24\_REF: Electronic Ballot Circumstances: Refused*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q23\_REF |
| 2022 | Q24\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 111 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24a: Remote Accessible Voting Terminology*

For the November [year] general election, what terminology did your state use to describe the process whereby a voter with a disability may access a ballot online, mark it privately and independently, and return it to election officials?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24a |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 28 |
| 1 | 1: Accessible absentee voting | 10 |
| 2 | 2: Remote access vote by mail | 0 |
| 3 | 3: Remote ballot marking | 5 |
| 4 | 4: Other (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24aOther: Remote Accessible Voting Terminology: other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24aOther |

* Format: String

*Q24b\_1: How Voters with a Disability Access Their Ballots: Email*

For the November [year] general election, can voters with a disability access their ballots under the process specified in Q24a through email?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24b\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 28 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 16 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24b\_2: How Voters with a Disability Access Their Ballots: Online Portal*

For the November [year] general election, can voters with a disability access their ballots under the process specified in Q24a through an online portal?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24b\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 28 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 6 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 21 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24b\_3: How Voters with a Disability Access Their Ballots: Other*

For the November [year] general election, can voters with a disability access their ballots under the process specified in Q24a through another method?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24b\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 28 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 22 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 5 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24b\_REF: How Voters with a Disability Access Their Ballots: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24b\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 28 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 27 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24b\_3Other: How Voters with a Disability Access Their Ballots: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24b\_3Other |

* Format: String

*Q24c: Witness Required for Remote Accessible Voting*

For the November [year] general election, did these voters have a witness or witnesses present while they marked their ballot under the process specified in Q24a?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24c |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 28 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 3 |
| 2 | 2: No | 24 |
| 3 | 3: Other (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 0 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q24cOther: Witness Required for Remote Accessible Voting: Other [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24cOther |

* Format: String

*Q24cComment: Witness Required for Remote Accessible Voting Comment*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q24cComment |

* Format: String

### In-Person Voting

*Q25\_1: Early Voting Terminology: In-Person Early Voting*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use “in-person early voting” to describe the process of allowing individuals to cast their ballots in person at a polling location, vote center, or election office before Election Day?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | C3 |
| 2010 | C3 |
| 2012 | C3 |
| 2014 | C3 |
| 2016 | C3 |
| 2018 | C3 |
| 2020 | Q24\_1 |
| 2022 | Q25\_1 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 188 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 259 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q25\_2: Early Voting Terminology: In-Person Absentee Voting*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use “in-person absentee voting” to describe the process of allowing individuals to cast their ballots in person at a polling location, vote center, or election office before Election Day?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | C3 |
| 2010 | C3 |
| 2012 | C3 |
| 2014 | C3 |
| 2016 | C3 |
| 2018 | C3 |
| 2020 | Q24\_2 |
| 2022 | Q25\_2 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 327 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 120 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q25\_3: Early Voting Terminology: Other In-Person Pre-Election Voting*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use another terminology to describe the process of allowing individuals to cast their ballots in person at a polling location, vote center, or election office before Election Day?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q24\_3 |
| 2022 | Q25\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 148 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 19 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q25\_4: Early Voting Terminology: No In-Person Pre-Election Voting*

For the November [year] general election, in-person voting was not allowed before Election Day.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | C3 |
| 2010 | C3 |
| 2012 | C3 |
| 2014 | C3 |
| 2016 | C3 |
| 2018 | C3 |
| 2020 | Q24\_4 |
| 2022 | Q25\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 384 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 63 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q25\_REF: Early Voting Terminology: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q24\_REF |
| 2022 | Q25\_REF |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 112 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q25\_3Other: Early Voting Terminology: Other In-Person Pre-Election Voting [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q24\_3Other |
| 2022 | Q25\_3Other |

* Format: String

*Q25a: Excuse Required for In-Person Pre-Election Voting*

For the November [year] general election, was an excuse required for voters to participate in the type of voting described in Q25?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q12a |
| 2020 | Q24a |
| 2022 | Q25a |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 36 |
| 2 | 2: No | 129 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q25b\_FirstDay: First Day of In-Person Pre-Election Voting*

For the November [year] general election, what is the first day of early voting?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q25b\_FirstDay |

* Format: String

*Q25b\_LastDay: Last Day of In-Person Pre-Election Voting*

For the November [year] general election, what is the final day of early voting?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q25b\_LastDay |

* Format: String

*Q25bComment: In-Person Pre-Election Voting Dates Comment*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q25bComment |

* Format: String

*Q26: Does State Allow Vote Centers*

For the November [year] general election, were any voters able to cast their ballots at any polling location or vote center in their local jurisdiction?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q13 |
| 2020 | Q25 |
| 2022 | Q26 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: No | 96 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 70 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q26a: Vote Centers Description*

For the November [year] general election, which of the following best describes the way vote centers operate in your state?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q13a |
| 2020 | Q25a |
| 2022 | Q26a |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 23 |
| 1 | 1: Our state requires the use of vote centers statewide. | 24 |
| 2 | 2: Our state has vote centers, but only in jurisdictions that meet specific requirements. | 13 |
| 3 | 3: Our state has vote centers, but jurisdictions have the option not to implement vote centers. | 33 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

### UOCAVA Voting

*Q27\_1: UOCAVA Transmission: Postal Mail*

For the November [year] general election, did your state transmit (or send) blank UOCAVA ballots to UOCAVA voters by postal mail?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q27\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 0 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 56 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q27\_2: UOCAVA Transmission: Email*

For the November [year] general election, did your state transmit (or send) blank UOCAVA ballots to UOCAVA voters by email?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q27\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 8 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 48 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q27\_3: UOCAVA Transmission: Fax*

For the November [year] general election, did your state transmit (or send) blank UOCAVA ballots to UOCAVA voters by fax?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q27\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 17 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 39 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q27\_4: UOCAVA Transmission: Online*

For the November [year] general election, did your state transmit (or send) blank UOCAVA ballots to UOCAVA voters online via a ballot delivery portal?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q27\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 27 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 29 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q27\_5: UOCAVA Transmission: Other Transmission Mode*

For the November [year] general election, did your state transmit (or send) blank UOCAVA ballots to UOCAVA voters through another transmission mode?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q27\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 53 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 3 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q27\_REF: UOCAVA Transmission: Refused*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q27\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 56 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q27\_5Other: UOCAVA Transmission: Other Transmission Mode [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q27\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q28\_1: UOCAVA Return Method: Postal Mail*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow UOCAVA voters to return their voted UOCAVA ballots by postal mail?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q28\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 0 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 56 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q28\_2: UOCAVA Return Method: Email*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow UOCAVA voters to return their voted UOCAVA ballots by email?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q28\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 28 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 28 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q28\_3: UOCAVA Return Method: Fax*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow UOCAVA voters to return their voted UOCAVA ballots by fax?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q28\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 26 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 30 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q28\_4: UOCAVA Return Method: Online*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow UOCAVA voters to return their voted UOCAVA ballots online via a ballot delivery portal?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q28\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 44 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q28\_5: UOCAVA Return Method: Other Transmission Mode*

For the November [year] general election, did your state allow UOCAVA voters to return their voted UOCAVA ballots through another transmission mode?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q28\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 48 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 8 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q28\_REF: UOCAVA Return Method: Refused*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q28\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 56 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q28\_5Other: UOCAVA Return Method: Other Transmission Mode [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q28\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q29: Length of FPCA as Ballot Request Mechanism*

For the November [year] general election, when UOCAVA voters submitted Federal Post Card Applications (FPCAs), for how long did voters remain eligible to receive an absentee ballot?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q28 |
| 2022 | Q29 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: [TEXT BOX] months | 2 |
| 2 | 2: [TEXT BOX] calendar years | 46 |
| 3 | 3: [TEXT BOX] general elections | 14 |
| 4 | 4: Until the voter moves (notified via postal service or voter) | 10 |
| 5 | 5: Other (please specify): [TEXT BOX] | 22 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q29Months: Length of FPCA as Ballot Request Mechanism*

For the November [year] general election, when a UOCAVA voter submitted a Federal Post Card Application (FPCA), how many months does the voter remain eligible to receive an absentee ballot?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q16A |
| 2020 | Q28\_1OE |
| 2022 | Q29Months |

* Format: String

*Q29CalendarYears: Length of FPCA as Ballot Request Mechanism: Calendar Years*

For the November [year] general election, when a UOCAVA voter submitted a Federal Post Card Application (FPCA), how many calendar years does the voter remain eligible to receive an absentee ballot?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q16B |
| 2020 | Q28\_2OE |
| 2022 | Q29CalendarYears |

* Format: String

*Q29GenElections: Length of FPCA as Ballot Request Mechanism: General Elections*

For the November [year] general election, when a UOCAVA voter submitted a Federal Post Card Application (FPCA), how many general elections does the voter remain eligible to receive an absentee ballot?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q16C |
| 2020 | Q28\_3OE |
| 2022 | Q29GenElections |

* Format: String

*Q29Other: Length of FPCA as Ballot Request Mechanism: Other*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q28Other |
| 2022 | Q29Other |

* Format: String

*Q32: UOCAVA Mail Ballot Postmark Requirements*

For the November [year] general election, did the postmark requirements for UOCAVA ballots differ from the requirements for mail ballots from domestic civilian voters, as specified in Q23?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q31 |
| 2022 | Q32 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 31 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Yes (please explain): [TEXT BOX] | 48 |
| 2 | 2: No | 26 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q32OpenEnd: UOCAVA Mail Ballot Postmark Requirements: Please Fill In*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q21OE |
| 2022 | Q32OpenEnd |

* Format: String

### Provisional Voting

*Q33: State Uses Provisional Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, did your state use provisional ballots?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32 |
| 2022 | Q33 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 100 |
| 2 | 2: No | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_1: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Polling Hours Extended*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when a federal or state judge extends the polling place hours in a federal election?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 51 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 49 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_2: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Voter’s Eligibility Challenged by Election Official*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when an election official asserts that an individual is not eligible to vote?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 13 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 87 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_3: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Voter’s Eligibility Challenged by Other Person*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when another person (not an election official) challenges a voter’s qualifications, and the poll worker is not able to resolve the challenge?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_3 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 44 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 56 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_4: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Voter’s Name Not on Eligible List*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when a voter’s name does not appear on the list of eligible voters?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_4 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 13 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 87 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_5: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Voter Lacks Proper ID*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when a voter does not have proper identification (as defined by state law)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_5 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 20 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 80 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_6: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Voter Not Resident of Precinct*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when a voter is not a resident of the precinct in which they are attempting to vote?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_6 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 20 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 80 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_7: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Voter’s Registration Lacks Updated Information*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when a voter has changed their name or address (within the election jurisdiction) but has not updated their voter registration to reflect the new information?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_7 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 47 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 53 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_8: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: In-Person Voter Does Not Surrender Mail Ballot*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots when a voter was issued a mail ballot, chooses to vote in person instead, and does not have the mail ballot to surrender to poll workers?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_8 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_8 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 49 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 51 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_9: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Other Provisional Circumstances*

For the November [year] general election, does your state use provisional ballots due to other provisional circumstances?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_9 |
| 2022 | Q33a\_9 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 75 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 25 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_REF: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Other Provisional Circumstances*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q33a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 100 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33a\_9Other: Provisional Ballot Circumstance: Other Provisional Circumstances [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32a\_9Other |
| 2022 | Q33a\_9Other |

* Format: String

*Q33b: Deadline for Adjudicating Provisional Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, what is the deadline for adjudicating provisional ballots cast?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32b |
| 2022 | Q33b |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 6 |
| -88 | -88: Does not apply | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Specific date | 26 |
| 2 | 2: [TEXT BOX] business days after Election Day | 10 |
| 3 | 3: [TEXT BOX] calendar days after Election Day | 60 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33b\_Days\_1: Deadline for Adjudicating Provisional Ballots: Date*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32b\_1OE |
| 2022 | Q33b\_Days\_1 |

* Format: String

*Q33b\_Days\_2: Deadline for Adjudicating Provisional Ballots: Business Days*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q33b\_Days\_2 |

* Format: String

*Q33b\_Days\_3: Deadline for Adjudicating Provisional Ballots: Calendar Days*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q32b\_2OE |
| 2022 | Q33b\_Days\_3 |

* Format: String

*Q33c: How State Treats Provisional Ballots in Wrong Precinct*

For the November [year] general election, how did your state treat a provisional ballot if the ballot was cast in the wrong precinct by a voter?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | C6 |
| 2010 | C6 |
| 2012 | C6 |
| 2014 | C6 |
| 2016 | C6 |
| 2018 | Q18 |
| 2020 | Q32c |
| 2022 | Q33c |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 6 |
| 1 | 1: Fully count the entire ballot | 15 |
| 2 | 2: Partially count the ballot (e.g., only count the items on the ballot for which the voter would have been eligible had they voted in the correct precinct) | 55 |
| 3 | 3: Reject the entire ballot | 77 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33d: Who Reviews Provisional Ballots*

For the November [year] general election, who in your state was responsible for reviewing provisional ballot information to determine if the ballots are eligible to be counted?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q33d |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 6 |
| 1 | 1: A single election official | 7 |
| 2 | 2: More than one election official | 8 |
| 3 | 3: An elected or appointed group (e.g., Board of Canvassers, Board of Elections) | 28 |
| 4 | 4: Other (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 7 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33dOther: Who Reviews Provisional Ballots: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q33dOther |

* Format: String

*Q33e: Provisional Ballot Eligibility Verification*

For the November [year] general election, did the person or entity that ultimately verifies/certifies the eligibility of the provisional ballots differ from the person or entity that reviews provisional ballots to determine if they are eligible to be counted?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q33e |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 6 |
| 1 | 1: No | 32 |
| 2 | 2: Yes (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 18 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q33eOther: Provisional Ballot Eligibility Verification: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q33eOther |

* Format: String

### Election Certification, Recounts, and Audits

*Q34: Deadline for Election Certification*

For the November [year] general election, what is the deadline for your state’s election authorities to certify the final results?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q33 |
| 2022 | Q34 |

* Format: String

*Q34Comment: Election Certification Deadline Comment*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q33Comment |
| 2022 | Q34Comment |

* Format: String

*Q35\_1: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Results Within Margin*

For the November [year] general election, could a jurisdiction in your state conduct a post-election recount of ballots because results of a contest are within a specified margin (e.g., the top two candidates are within 1 percentage point)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q19\_2 |
| 2020 | Q34\_1 |
| 2022 | Q35\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 91 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 74 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_2: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Candidate or Party Request*

For the November [year] general election, could a jurisdiction in your state conduct a post-election recount of ballots because an affected candidate or party requests a recount?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q19\_3 |
| 2020 | Q34\_2 |
| 2022 | Q35\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 62 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 103 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_3: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Results Within Margin and Candidate or Party Request*

For the November [year] general election, could a jurisdiction in your state conduct a post-election recount of ballots because the results of a contest are within a specified margin and an affected candidate or party requests a recount (both conditions must be met)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q34\_3 |
| 2022 | Q35\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 79 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 32 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_4: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Request by Other Person or Group*

For the November [year] general election, could a jurisdiction in your state conduct a post-election recount of ballots because another person or group not affiliated with an affected candidate or party requests a recount?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q19\_4 |
| 2020 | Q34\_4 |
| 2022 | Q35\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 116 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 49 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_5: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Court Order*

For the November [year] general election, could a jurisdiction in your state conduct a post-election recount of ballots because a court orders a recount to be conducted?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q19\_5 |
| 2020 | Q34\_5 |
| 2022 | Q35\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 99 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 66 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_6: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Election Authority Order*

For the November [year] general election, could a jurisdiction in your state conduct a post-election recount of ballots because an election authority, such as a state or county board of elections or the secretary of state, determines that a recount is warranted?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 44 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_7: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Other*

For the November [year] general election, could a jurisdiction in your state conduct a post-election recount of ballots for another reason?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 51 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 4 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_REF: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q19\_RF |
| 2020 | Q34\_REF |
| 2022 | Q35\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 165 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35\_4Other: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Request by Other Person or Group [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q34\_4Other |
| 2022 | Q35\_4Other |

* Format: String

*Q35\_6Other: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Election Authority Order [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35\_6Other |

* Format: String

*Q35\_7Other: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount: Other [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35\_7Other |

* Format: String

*Q35Comment: Reason a Jurisdiction Would Conduct a Recount Comment*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35Comment |

* Format: String

*Q35a\_1: How Are Recounts Conducted: Manual Recount*

For the November [year] general election, were recounts conducted by manual recount of paper ballots or voter-verified paper audit trails (VVPAT)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 27 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 28 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35a\_2: How Are Recounts Conducted: Machine Recount*

For the November [year] general election, were recounts conducted by machine recount of paper ballots or VVPAT (e.g., using a ballot scanner or other ballot tabulation device)?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 22 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 33 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35a\_3: How Are Recounts Conducted Other Recount*

For the November [year] general election, were recounts conducted by another method?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 44 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 11 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35a\_REF: How Are Recounts Conducted: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 55 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q35a\_3Other: How Are Recounts Conducted: Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35a\_3Other |

* Format: String

*Q35aComment: How Are Recounts Conducted Comment*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q35aComment |

* Format: String

*Q36\_1: State Auditing Activities: Access Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct an access audit?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 49 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 6 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_2: State Auditing Activities: Ballot Design Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct a ballot design audit?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 54 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 1 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_3: State Auditing Activities: Ballot Reconciliation Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct a ballot reconciliation audit?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 29 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 26 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_4: State Auditing Activities: Compliance or Procedural Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct a compliance audit or procedural audit?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 46 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 9 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_5: State Auditing Activities: Eligibility Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct an eligibility audit?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 49 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 6 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_6: State Auditing Activities: Legal Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct a legal audit?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_6 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 53 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 2 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_7: State Auditing Activities: Logic and Accuracy Testing*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct logic and accuracy testing?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_7 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 2 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 53 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_8: State Auditing Activities: Post-Election Tabulation Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct a post-election tabulation audit?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_8 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 13 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 42 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_9: State Auditing Activities: Other Audit*

For the November [year] general election, did your state conduct other auditing activity?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_9 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 43 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_REF: State Auditing Activities: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 55 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36\_9Other: State Auditing Activities: Other Audit [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36\_9Other |

* Format: String

*Q36a\_1: Post-Election Tabulation Audits Required: By Statute*

For the November [year] general election, were post-election tabulation audits required by statute?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q20 |
| 2020 | Q35 |
| 2022 | Q36a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 13 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 40 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 113 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36a\_2: Post-Election Tabulation Audits Required: By Rule*

For the November [year] general election, were post-election tabulation audits required by a formal administrative rule or guidance?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q20 |
| 2020 | Q35 |
| 2022 | Q36a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 13 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 140 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 13 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36a\_3: Post-Election Tabulation Audits Required: Optional*

For the November [year] general election, were post-election tabulation audits optional?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q20 |
| 2020 | Q35 |
| 2022 | Q36a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 13 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 130 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36a\_4: Post-Election Tabulation Audits Required: Other*

For the November [year] general election, was another post-election tabulation audit required?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q35 |
| 2022 | Q36a\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 13 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 92 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 6 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36a\_REF: Post-Election Tabulation Audits Required: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 13 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 42 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36a\_4Other: Post-Election Tabulation Audits Required: Other [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q35Other |
| 2022 | Q36a\_4Other |

* Format: String

*Q36b\_1: Required Post-Election Tabulation Audit: Traditional Manual Tabulation Audit*

For the November [year] general election, was a traditional manual tabulation audit required?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q35a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q36b\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 24 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 27 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 60 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36b\_2: Required Post-Election Tabulation Audit: Traditional Machine Tabulation Audit*

For the November [year] general election, was a traditional machine tabulation audit required?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q36b\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 13 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 32 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 10 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36b\_3: Required Post-Election Tabulation Audit: Risk Limiting Tabulation Audit*

For the November [year] general election, was a risk limiting tabulation audit required?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q35a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q36b\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 24 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 70 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 17 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36b\_4: Required Post-Election Tabulation Audit: Other*

For the November [year] general election, was another post-election tabulation audit required?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q35a\_3 |
| 2022 | Q36b\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 24 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 63 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 24 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36b\_REF: Required Post-Election Tabulation Audit: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q35a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q36b\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 24 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 86 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q36b\_4Other: Required Post-Election Tabulation Audit: Other [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q35a\_3Other |
| 2022 | Q36b\_4Other |

* Format: String

### Voter Identification

*Q37: Required Post-Election Tabulation Audit: Other [Fill In]*

For the November [year] general election, were voters (not including those who are first-time voters) required to show an acceptable identification in order to cast a ballot in person?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37 |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 35 |
| 2 | 2: No | 20 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q37Comment: Voter ID Required Comment*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37Comment |

* Format: String

*Q37a: Photo ID Required*

For the November [year] general election, was photo identification required for voters to establish their identity for in-person voting?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37a |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 20 |
| 1 | 1: Yes | 22 |
| 2 | 2: No | 13 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q37b\_1: Unacceptable ID: Voter Casts Provisional Ballot*

For the November [year] general election, if a voter did not have acceptable identification at the polling site, the voter can cast a provisional ballot.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37b\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 20 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 6 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 29 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q37b\_2: Unacceptable ID: Vouched For By Another Person*

For the November [year] general election, if a voter did not have acceptable identification at the polling site, the voter can have another person formally vouch for the voter’s identity.

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37b\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 20 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 28 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 7 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q37b\_3: Unacceptable ID: Sign Affidavit*

For the November [year] general election, if a voter did not have acceptable identification at the polling site, the voter can sign an affidavit affirming their identity, with no other action required for the voter to vote.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37b\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 20 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 27 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 8 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q37b\_4: Unacceptable ID: Present ID In Person Later*

For the November [year] general election, if a voter did not have acceptable identification at the polling site, the voter must return at a later time to present appropriate identification to the election officials before their ballot can be counted.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37b\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 20 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 18 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 17 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q37b\_REF: Unacceptable ID: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37b\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -66 | -66: No applicable election | 1 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 20 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 35 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q37b\_2Other: Unacceptable ID: Other*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q37b\_2Other |

* Format: String

*Q37c: Deadline for Presenting ID for Provisional Ballot*

For the November [year] general election, what was the deadline by which the voter must present the appropriate identification to election officials to verify their identity and to have their provisional ballot accepted and counted?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q36a\_1OE |
| 2022 | Q37c |

* Format: String

### Criminal Convictions and Voting

*Q38\_1: Affect Ability to Vote: Any Felony Conviction*

For the November [year] general election, was the ability to vote affected for individuals who were convicted of any felony?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q22 |
| 2020 | Q37\_1 |
| 2022 | Q38\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 62 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 104 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38\_2: Affect Ability to Vote: Certain Felony Convictions*

For the November [year] general election, was the ability to vote affected for individuals who were convicted of certain felony?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q22 |
| 2020 | Q37\_2 |
| 2022 | Q38\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 146 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 20 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38\_3: Affect Ability to Vote: Non-Felony Convictions*

For the November [year] general election, was the ability to vote affected for individuals who were convicted of other crimes that are not felonies?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q37\_2 |
| 2022 | Q38\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 1 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 280 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 146 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38\_4: Affect Ability to Vote: Incarceration*

For the November [year] general election, was the ability to vote affected for individuals who were incarcerated?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q22 |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 336 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 72 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 38 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38\_5: Affect Ability to Vote: No Criminal Limitations*

For the November [year] general election, did criminal convictions not limit a person’s right to vote?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q23 |
| 2020 | Q37\_4 |
| 2022 | Q38\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 154 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38\_REF: Affect Ability to Vote: Refuse*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q37\_REF |
| 2022 | Q38\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 112 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38\_3Other: Affect Ability to Vote: Non-Felony Convictions [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38\_3Other |

* Format: String

*Q38Comment: Affect Ability to Vote Comment*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38Comment |

* Format: String

*Q38a\_1: How Long Voting Rights Are Impacted: During Incarceration*

For the November [year] general election, are voting rights affected for individuals in one of the populations you selected in Q38 during the period of incarceration?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q23 |
| 2020 | Q37a\_1 |
| 2022 | Q38a\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 53 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 101 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38a\_2: How Long Voting Rights Are Impacted: During Probation/Parole*

For the November [year] general election, are voting rights affected for individuals in one of the populations you selected in Q38 during any period of probation and parole?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q24 |
| 2020 | Q37a\_2 |
| 2022 | Q38a\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 101 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 53 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38a\_3: How Long Voting Rights Are Impacted: During Additional Time*

For the November [year] general election, are voting rights affected for individuals in one of the populations you selected in Q38 during any additional time (such as a statutorily mandated waiting period)?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q24 |
| 2020 | Q37a\_3 |
| 2022 | Q38a\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 1 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 132 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 22 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38a\_4: How Long Voting Rights Are Impacted: Payment of Fines*

For the November [year] general election, are voting rights affected for individuals in one of the populations you selected in Q38 until the payment of outstanding fines, restitution, or penalties?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q37a\_4 |
| 2022 | Q38a\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 81 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 23 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38a\_5: How Long Voting Rights Are Impacted: Other*

For the November [year] general election, are voting rights affected for individuals in one of the populations you selected in Q38 during another period?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38a\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 0 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 4 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 40 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 12 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38a\_REF: How Long Voting Rights Are Impacted: Refused*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q37a\_REF |
| 2022 | Q38a\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 104 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38a\_5Other: How Long Voting Rights Are Impacted: Other [Fill In]*

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38a\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q38b: Voter Registration Record Outcome*

For the November [year] general election, while the voting rights of a person in one of the populations specified in Q38 are affected, what happened to their registration record in your state’s voter registration database?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38b |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| -100 | -100: Refused | 3 |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 1 |
| 1 | 1: Their registration record is removed from the database. | 11 |
| 2 | 2: Their registration record is inactivated, which prevents the person from voting. | 19 |
| 3 | 3: A hold or suspension is placed on the record, which prevents the person from voting. | 5 |
| 4 | 4: Other (please describe): [TEXT BOX] | 17 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38b\_4Other: Voter Registration Record Outcome: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38b\_4Other |

* Format: String

*Q38c\_1: Required to Become Eligible Voter: No Action Needed from Voter*

For the November [year] general election, after their voting rights were affected due to criminal conviction and/or incarceration, was a person’s previous registration restored with no further action required by the voter to become an eligible voter again?

| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| --- | --- |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q24 |
| 2020 | Q37b\_1 |
| 2022 | Q38c\_1 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 147 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 8 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38c\_2: Required to Become Eligible Voter: Eligible and Must Re-Register*

For the November [year] general election, after their voting rights were affected due to criminal conviction and/or incarceration, was a person immediately eligible and must re-register to vote through the same registration process as the general public to become an eligible voter again?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q24 |
| 2020 | Q37b\_2 |
| 2022 | Q38c\_2 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 48 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 107 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38c\_3: Required to Become Eligible Voter: Documentation Needed During Registration Process*

For the November [year] general election, after their voting rights were affected due to criminal conviction and/or incarceration, must a person present documentation during the registration process showing that they have completed the requirements for registering to vote to become an eligible voter again?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q24 |
| 2020 | Q37b\_3 |
| 2022 | Q38c\_3 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 131 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 24 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38c\_4: Required to Become Eligible Voter: Formal Administrative Process*

For the November [year] general election, after their voting rights were affected due to criminal conviction and/or incarceration, must a person have their voting rights restored by the state through a formal administrative process (e.g., gubernatorial restoration or action by the state pardons and paroles board) to become an eligible voter again?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | Q24 |
| 2020 | Q37b\_4 |
| 2022 | Q38c\_4 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 280 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 12 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 130 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 25 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38c\_5: Required to Become Eligible Voter: Other*

For the November [year] general election, after their voting rights were affected due to criminal conviction and/or incarceration, must a person satisfy another requirement to become an eligible voter again?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38c\_5 |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 391 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 4 |
| 0 | 0: Not Selected | 44 |
| 1 | 1: Selected | 8 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38c\_REF: Required to Become Eligible Voter: Refused*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q37b\_REF |
| 2022 | Q38c\_REF |

| **Value** | **Value Label** | **n** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| -55 | -55: Item not covered in Policy Survey year | 335 |
| -77 | -77: Valid Skip | 8 |
| 0 | 0: Answered | 104 |

* Format: Numeric (categorical)

*Q38c\_5Other: Required to Become Eligible Voter: Other [Fill In]*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | -- |
| 2022 | Q38c\_5Other |

* Format: String

*Q37bComment (2020): Required to Become Eligible Voter Comment*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Year** | **Original Variable Name** |
| 2008 | -- |
| 2010 | -- |
| 2012 | -- |
| 2014 | -- |
| 2016 | -- |
| 2018 | -- |
| 2020 | Q37bComment |
| 2022 | -- |

* Format: String

# Version History of Data Releases

Will be updated any time we release a new version of the data and will include a description of the version number, date of release, and changes.

## Version 1.0 (released 2024-11-15)

* First upload, covering 2004–2022.

## Version 1.1 (released 2025-03-27)

* Corrects miscodes of some Q6, Q17, and Q17a values in the Policy Survey.

1. For ease of reference, the term state in this user guide can be understood as referring to the 50 states, the U.S. territories, and the District of Columbia. [↑](#footnote-ref-2)
2. For ease of reference, the term Policy Survey in this user guide refers to both the Statutory Overview (2008 – 2016) and the Policy Survey (2018 – 2022) . [↑](#footnote-ref-3)